# AGAPE METHODIST SONGBOOK

A collection of worship songs and hymns



# **Contents**

A Pure Heart

Alabaster Jar

All The Heavens

As We Gather/The Steadfast Love

Awesome In This Place

**Ancient Of Days** 

**Amazing Grace** 

All To Us

And Can It Be

A Thousand Hallelujahs

All The Earth

**Anthem** 

All Heaven Declares

**Always** 

A New Commandment

All Creatures Of Our God And King

At The Cross (Love Ran Red)

All For Love

At The Cross

Adonai

Adore

A King Like This

Angels We Have Heard On High (Gloria)

All The World Awaits (Hosanna)

All My Ways Are Known To You

All To Honour Jesus

Better Is One Day

**Build My Life** 

Blessed Be Your Name

Be Still

Broken Vessels (Amazing Grace)

Blessed

**Beautiful Saviour** 

Be Thou My Vision

**Blessed Assurance** 

Because He Lives

Beautiful One

**Battle Belongs** 

Bless God

Bethlehem

Come Thou Fount Of Every Blessing

Crown Him With Many Crowns

Come Thou Long Expected Jesus

Come Now Is The Time To Worship

Cornerstone

Consuming Fire

Christ Is Enough

Closer

Christ Be Magnified

Christ Is Mine Forevermore

Captivated

Come O Thou Traveller Unknown Crown Him (Christmas) **Christmas Offering** Christmas Isn't Christmas **Christmas Day Desert Song Dream Of Your Heart** Deeper In Love **Everlasting God** Everyday Ever Be **Exalter Over All** Enough Every Move I Make Evermore **Endless Light** 

Faithful God Forever

Forever Reign

For Who You Are

From The Inside Out

For The One

Forever

For All You've Done

Follow You

For Your Cause

Fire On The Altar Freedom Firm Foundation Forever And Over Give Us Clean Hands Glory God Is Able God Of Ages Goodness Of God Great Is Thy Faithfulness **God Of Wonders** Give Thanks God Is Here Give Me Faith God Is So Good **Great Things** God I Look To You God So Loved God With Us Good Good Father God Of This City God Of My Days **Generous Giver** Great Are You Lord Great is The Lord Give Us Clean Hands

God Is For Us

Good And Gracious King

Gratitude

God Will Make A Way

**Glorious Christ** 

Glorious Day

Glory In The Highest

How Great Is Our God

How Great Is Your Love

How Deep The Father's Love

Hallelujah (Your Love Is Amazing)

Hosanna

Heaven In My Heart

Higher Wider Deeper

How Great Thou Art

Holy Forever

Hope Of The Nations

Holy Holy Holy

Here I Bow

Hosanna (Praise Is Rising)

Here I Am To Worship

Heart Of Worship

Hymn Of The Saviour

Here In Your Presence

Holy Is The Lord

Holy, Holy

Here For You

How Can I Keep From Singing

Hosanna (Be Lifted High)

He Calls Me Friend

**Holding Nothing Back** 

Happy Day

His Name Is Jesus

He Knows My Name

His Glory And My Good

He Is Our God

Hark The Herald Angels Sing

His Name Is Wonderful

His Name Shall Be

I Love To Be In Your Presence

I Exalt Thee

I Will Run To You

I Sing Praises

I Worship You Almighty God

I Am Not My Own

I Will Boast

It Is Done

I See The Lord

I Could Sing Of Your Love

I Simply Live For You

It Is Well

In Christ Alone

In Christ Alone

I Surrender All

I Give You My Heart

I Will Follow

I Lift My Hands

I Love You Lord

Indescribable

In Control

I Surrender

I Came For You

I Stand Amazed

I Offer My Life

It Was Finished Upon That Cross

I Will Rise

Inhabit

It Came Upon A Midnight Clear

Jesus Shall Take The Highest Honour

Jesus Lover Of My Soul

Jesus Strong And Kind

Jesus At The Centre

Joy

Jesus Loves Me

Jesus I Need You

Jesus I Come

Jesus Is Alive

Jerusalem

Joy To The World (Unspeakable Joy)

Joy To The World / Shout For Joy

King Of Kings

**Knowing You Jesus** 

**Known And Loved** 

Let The Praises Ring

Lord Prepare Me To Be A Sanctuary

Lord I Lift Your Name On High

Let Everything That Has Breath

Love Came Down

Let Your Kingdom Come

Living Hope

Let There Be Light

Lead Me To The Cross

Lord Of lords

Let It Start With Me

Lord I Need You

Lion And The Lamb

Love On The Line

Love So Great

Love You So Much

Love Divine (All Loves Excelling)

My Redeemer Lives

My Life is in You

Majesty

Majestic

My Greatest Love Is You Mighty Fortress Made To Worship Mighty To Save Make Me A Servant Make Us One More Like Jesus My God Is All I Need/My God Is So Big My Life Is An Offering Man Of Sorrows My Best Friend Make Room Midnight Clear (Love Song) No Longer Slaves **Never Once Near The Cross** None But Jesus Nobody Loves Me Like You No Other Name Nothing But The Blood Of Jesus One Thing One Thing

One Way

One Day

Offering

Only A Holy God

Open The Eyes Of My Heart One Desire **Oceans** Our God O Come All Ye Unfaithful Our God Is For Us O Come To The Altar Once Again **Open Space** O Praise The Name Open My Eyes Once For All On That Day Oh, How Good It Is O For A Thousand Tongues To Sing O Holy Night O Little Town Of Bethlehem O Come All Ye Faithful Once In Royal David's City Power Of Your Love Praise The Lord (Evermore) Psalm 42 (I Will Praise Him Again) **Promises** Psalm 139 (Far Too Wonderful) **Presence Power Glory** Peace Be Still

Pursue/All I Need Is You Praise His Name (Psalm 148)

Praise

Reward

Refiner's Fire

Raise A Hallelujah

**Resting Place** 

Sovereign

Shout To The Lord

Speak O Lord

Shine Jesus Shine

Saviour King

So You Would Come

Show Us Christ

Stand In Awe

Spirit Touch Your Church

Such An Awesome God

Still

Sinking Deep

Strength Of My Life

Send Me Out

Sing, Sing, Sing

Same God

Saved My Soul

**Show Us Christ** 

Spirit Of The Living God

Silent Night

This Is The Day

This Is Amazing Grace

The Wonderful Cross

The Power Of Your Name

The Return

This Kingdom

To You

The Old Rugged Cross

Think About His Love

Through It All

Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus

Turn Your Eyes

The Way, the Truth And The Life

The Love Of The Father

To God Be The Glory

Thank You, Lord

The Potter's Hand

There Is None Like You

Today Is The Day

There Is One Gospel

The Stand

Thank You

This Is Our God

This Is Our God

To The Ends Of The Earth

To Be Like You

**Tabernacle** 

The Goodness Of Jesus

Thank You Jesus

Tis So Sweet

The Servant King

To Know And Make Known

The Greatness Of Our God

Till I See You

This I Believe (The Creed)

The Way (New Horizon)

The More I Seek You

Thank You For The Cross

The Wonder Of Your Love

The First Noel (Born Is The King)

The King Has Come

**Unbroken Praise** 

Unto Us

Victor's Crown

Worthy Is The Lamb

Waiting Here For You

What A Mighty God We Serve

Way Maker

We Cry Out

We Want To See Jesus Lifted High

When I Survey The Wondrous Cross

When I Look Into Your Holiness

We Praise You

We Believe

What A Friend We Have In Jesus

We Fall Down

With All I Am

What A Beautiful Name

With Everything

Where I Am Standing Now

Whole Heart

What Can I Do

Worthy

Worthy Of It All

Worth It All

Who Am I

Whom Shall I Fear

With Lifted Hands

Who You Say I Am

What Can I Do (Christmas Version)

Your Love Is Alive

Yet Not I But Through Christ In Me

Your Grace Is Enough

Your Will Be Done

You Are Good

You Are Good

You Are God Alone

You, You Are God

Your Name

Your Love Never Fails

Your Word

You Are My All In All

You Laid Aside Your Majesty

You Are My King (Amazing Love)

Yours Alone

You Alone

You Restore My Soul

Your Name (Christmas Version)

10,000 Reasons (Bless The Lord)

# **A Pure Heart**

Verse

A pure heart that's what I long for A heart that follows hard after Thee A pure heart that's what I long for A heart that follows hard after Thee

Chorus

A heart that hides Your Word
So that sin will not come in
A heart that's undivided
But one You rule and reign
A heart that beats compassion
That pleases You my Lord
A sweet aroma of worship
That rises to Your throne

Rusty Nelson 1992 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

Editorial: The sweet aroma of worship is symbolic and not literal. It is symbolic of how a pure heart in worship is pleasing to the Lord.

# **Alabaster Jar**

### Verse

This alabaster jar is all I have of worth I break it at Your feet Lord It's less than You deserve You're far more beautiful More precious than the oil The sum of my desires And the fullness of my joy Like You spilled Your blood I spill my heart As an offering to my King

### Chorus

Here I am take me as an offering Here I am giving every heartbeat for Your glory Take me

### Verse 2

This time that I have left is all I have of worth I lay it at Your feet Lord It's less than You deserve And though I've little strength And though my days are few You gave Your life for me So I will live my life for You Like You spilled Your blood I spill my heart As an offering to my King

Bridge
Worthy, worthy
You are worthy
Worthy is the Lord

Walker Beach / Zach Neese 2005 Gateway Create Publishing

# **All The Heavens**

Verse
Holy holy are You Lord
The whole earth is filled
With Your glory
Let the nations rise to give
Honour and praise to Your Name

Pre-Chorus
Let Your face shine on us
And the world will know You live

Chorus
All the heavens shout Your praise
Beautiful is our God
The universe will sing
Hallelujah to You our King

Reuben Morgan 2002 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# As We Gather/The Steadfast Love

As we gather may Your Spirit work within us As we gather may we glorify Your name Knowing well that as our hearts begin to worship We'll be blessed because we came We'll be blessed because we came

The steadfast love
Of the Lord never ceases
His mercies never come to an end
They are new every morning
New every morning
Great is Thy faithfulness O Lord
Great is Thy faithfulness

Mike Fay / Tom Coomes 1981 CCCM Music; Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Publishing; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

Edith McNeill 1974, 1975 Celebration

# **Awesome In This Place**

### Verse

Here in this house of the Great King We've come together now to worship Him This house is built on Christ our Rock Cannot be shaken cannot be shaken

### Chorus 1

God is awesome in this place
We sense His presence
As we sing His praise
There is power here for miracles
To set the captives free
And make the broken whole
God is awesome
He's so awesome
God is awesome in this place

## Bridge

I've found where I belong I'm a living stone And in this house I will grow

### Chorus 2

There is power here for miracles
To set the captives free
And make the broken whole
God is awesome
He's so awesome
God is awesome
He's so awesome
God is awesome
God is awesome
The so awesome

### **Ned Davies**

1999 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

Editorial: When singing this song, good to remember that God's presence is not contained only in the church or in the place where musical worship begins. Rather, God's presence is everywhere and anywhere He chooses to dwell. This song can be a good reminder that when we worship, we worship in the presence of the living God, which is a privilege for the redeemed.

# **Ancient Of Days**

Verse 1

Though the nations rage
Kingdoms rise and fall
There is still one King
Reigning over all
So I will not fear
For this truth remains
That my God is the Ancient of Days

### Chorus

None above Him none before Him
All of time in His hands
For His throne it shall remain and ever stand
All the power all the glory
I will trust in His name
For my God is the Ancient of days

Verse 2

Though the dread of night
Overwhelms my soul
He is here with me
I am not alone
O His love is sure
And He knows my name
For my God is the Ancient of Days

Verse 3

Though I may not see
What the future brings
I will watch and wait
For the Saviour king
Then my joy complete
Standing face to face
In the presence of the Ancient of Days

Jesse Reeves / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson 2018 BEC Worship; WriterWrong Music; CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music

# **Amazing Grace**

Verse 1

Amazing grace how sweet the sound That saved a wretch like me I once was lost but now am found Was blind but now I see

Verse 2

'Twas grace that taught my heart to fear And grace my fears relieved How precious did that grace appear The hour I first believed

Verse 3

Through many dangers toils and snares I have already come
'Tis grace has brought me safe thus far And grace will lead me home

Verse 4

When we've been there ten thousand years Bright shining as the sun We've no less days to sing God's praise Than when we've first begun

John Newton
Public Domain

# All To Us

Verse 1
Precious cornerstone
Sure foundation
You are faithful to the end
We are waiting on You Jesus
We believe You're all to us

### Chorus

Let the glory of Your name
Be the passion of the Church
Let the righteousness of God
Be a holy flame that burns
Let the saving love of Christ
Be the measure of our lives
We believe You're all to us

Verse 2
Only Son of God sent from heaven
Hope and mercy at the cross
You are everything
You're the promise
Jesus You are all to us

Bridge
You're all to us
You're all to us
You're all to us
You are

Verse 3
When this passing world is over
We will see You face to face
And forever we will worship
Jesus You are all to us
Jesus You are all to us

Chris Tomlin / Jesse Reeves / Matt Maher / Matt Redman 2010 Rising Springs Music; Thankyou Music; Valley Of Songs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# **And Can It Be**

### Verse 1

And can it be that I should gain
An interest in the Savior's blood
Died He for me who caused His pain
For me who Him to death pursued
Amazing love how can it be
That Thou my God shouldst die for me
Amazing love how can it be
That Thou my God shouldst die for me

### Verse 2

'Tis mystery all th'Immortal dies
Who can explore His strange design
In vain the firstborn seraph tries
To sound the depths of love divine
'Tis mercy all let earth adore
Let angel minds inquire no more
'Tis mercy all let earth adore
Let angel minds inquire no more

### Verse 3

He left His Father's throne above So free so infinite His grace Emptied Himself of all but love And bled for Adam's helpless race 'Tis mercy all immense and free For O my God it found out me 'Tis mercy all immense and free For O my God it found out me

### Verse 4

Long my imprisoned spirit lay
Fast bound in sin and nature's night
Thine eye diffused a quickening ray
I woke the dungeon flamed with light
My chains fell off my heart was free
I rose went forth and followed Thee
My chains fell off my heart was free
I rose went forth and followed Thee

### Verse 5

No condemnation now I dread
Jesus and all in Him is mine
Alive in Him my living Head
And clothed in righteousness divine
Bold I approach th'eternal throne
And claim the crown
Through Christ my own
Bold I approach th'eternal throne
And claim the crown
Through Christ my own

Charles Wesley / Thomas Campbell Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# A Thousand Hallelujahs

Verse 1

Who else would rocks cry out to worship Whose glory taught the stars to shine Perhaps creation longs to have the words to sing But this joy is mine

Chorus

With a thousand hallelujahs
We magnify Your name
You alone deserve the glory
The honour and the praise
Lord Jesus this song is forever Yours
A thousand hallelujahs
And a thousand more

Verse 2

Who else would die for our redemption Whose resurrection means I'll rise There isn't time enough to sing of all You've done But I have eternity to try

Bridge
Praise to the Lord
To the Lamb
To the King of heaven
Praise for He rose
Now He reigns
We will sing forever

Brooke Ligertwood / Phil Wickham / Scott Ligertwood 2022 City and Vine Music Publishing International; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs

# **All The Earth**

Verse 1

Father into Your courts I will enter Maker of heaven and earth I tremble in Your holy presence Glory glory in Your sanctuary Splendour and majesty Lord before You All life adores You

### Chorus

All the earth will declare
That Your love is everywhere
The fields will exalt seas resound
Hear the trees' joyful cry
Praising You and so will I
A new song I'll sing
Lord I will glorify and bless Your holy name

Verse 2
Jesus Lord of all life and salvation
Into Your presence we come
We worship You our precious Savior
Fill us fill us with Your holy power
Set us aflame with Your love

'Til nations all know Your glory

Andrew Ulugia / Jack Hayford / Wayne Huirua 2001 Integrity's Praise! Music; Huirua, Wayne and Libby; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

# Anthem

### Verse 1

So many reasons too many to count To say that I love You to worship You now Your love is perfect and Your heart is kind I'm Yours forever, forever You're mine

### Chorus

Jesus the anthem of my heart Jesus the anchor of my soul I'm overwhelmed by all You are Oh how I love You

### Verse 2

You call me beloved and You call me friend Your grace says I'm worthy You welcome me in Now all that I long for and all that I need Is to be in Your presence Forever I fall at Your feet

# Bridge

Faithful to the end God You are always good Where do I begin There's so many reasons to love You Your promise never breaks Your beauty never fades What else can I say There's so many reasons to love You Oh there's so many reasons to love You

Josh Silverberg / Phil Wickham / Ran Jackson / Ricky Jackson 2018 River Wild; Heavenly Junkie Music; Richmond Park Publishing; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Sing My Songs

# **All Heaven Declares**

Verse 1
All heaven declares
The glory of the risen Lord
Who can compare with
The beauty of the Lord

Chorus 1
Forever He will be
The Lamb upon the throne
I gladly bow the knee
And worship Him alone

Verse 2 I will proclaim The glory of the risen Lord Who once was slain To reconcile man to God

Chorus 2
Forever You will be
The Lamb upon the throne
I gladly bow the knee
And worship You alone

Noel Richards / Tricia Richards 1987 Thankyou Music

# **Always**

### Verse 1

I believe You gave sight to the blind I believe that the dead came to life I believe there were wonders and signs And You're still the same

### Verse 2

I believe every word that You said I believe there are scars in Your hands That Your goodness is good without end And You'll never change

### Chorus

I will tell of Your wonders sing of Your grace
The God of creation knows me by name
The Lord is faithful yesterday now and always
Always
Your mercy is mighty age after age
All generations will bow down and praise
The Lord is faithful yesterday now and always
Always

### Verse 3

I believe You will come in the clouds
I believe You are here even now
In Your presence I know there is power
Power to save oh

### Bridge

You were You are You always will be God You were You are You always will be God Yes You always will be God

### Chris Tomlin

9t One Songs; Ariose Music; Capitol CMG Genesis; Capitol CMG Paragon; Daniel Carson Songs; S. D. G. Publishing; Sojka Songs; Vamos Publishing; We Are TIM Music; Zoom Out Songs

# **A New Commandment**

### Chorus

A new commandment I give unto you That you love one another as I have loved you That you love one another as I have loved you

### Verse 1

By this shall all know that you are My disciples If you have love one for another By this shall all know that you are My disciples If you have love one for another

### Verse 2

You are My friends if you do what I command you Without My help you can do nothing You are My friends if you do what I command you Without My help you can do nothing

### Verse 3

I am the true vine My Father is the gardener Abide in Me I will be with you I am the true vine My Father is the gardener Abide in Me I will be with you

### Verse 4

True love is patient not arrogant nor boastful Love bears all things love is eternal True love is patient not arrogant nor boastful Love bears all things love is eternal

Andrew Moore / Aniceto Nazareth

Words: Kevin Mayhew Ltd; Music: 1999 Kevin Mayhew Ltd

# All Creatures Of Our God And King

### Verse 1

All creatures of our God and King Lift up your voice and with us sing O praise Him alleluia Thou burning sun with golden beam Thou silver moon with softer gleam O praise Him O praise Him Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia

### Verse 2

Thou rushing wind that art so strong Ye clouds that sail in Heav'n along O praise Him alleluia Thou rising moon in praise rejoice Ye lights of evening find a voice O praise Him O praise Him Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia

### Verse 3

Let all things their Creator bless
And worship Him in humbleness
O praise Him alleluia
Praise, praise the Father praise the Son
And praise the Spirit three in One
O praise Him O praise Him
Alleluia, alleluia

Brent Milligan / David Crowder / St. Francis of Assisi/ William Henry Draper Words: Public Domain; Music: 2002 sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs; Moon & Musky Music

# At The Cross (Love Ran Red)

Verse 1
There's a place
Where mercy reigns and never dies
There's a place
Where streams of grace flow deep and wide
Where all the love I've ever found
Comes like a flood comes flowing down

Chorus
At the cross at the cross
I surrender my life
I'm in awe of You I'm in awe of You
Where Your love ran red and my sin washed white
I owe all to You I owe all to You (Jesus)

Verse 2
There's a place
Where sin and shame are powerless
Where my heart
Has peace with God and forgiveness
Where all the love I've ever found
Comes like a flood comes flowing down

Bridge
Here my hope is found
Here on holy ground
Here I bow down, here I bow down
Here arms open wide
Here You saved my life
Here I bow down, here I bow

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Jonas Myrin / Matt Armstrong / Matt Redman Countless Wonder Publishing; Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Songs; Universal Music -Brentwood Benson Tunes; Atlas Mountain Songs; Rising Springs Music; S. D. G. Publishing; Said And Done Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music; worshiptogether.com songs

# **All For Love**

Verse 1
All for love the Father gave
For only love could make a way
All for love the heavens cried
For love was crucified

Pre-Chorus
Oh, how many times have I broken Your heart
Still You forgive
If only I ask
And how many times have You heard me pray
Draw near to me

Chorus
Everything I need is You
My beginning, my forever
Everything I need is You

Verse 2
Let me sing all for love
I will join the angels song
Every holy is the Lord
King of Glory, King of all

Verse 3
All for a love of a Saviour prayed
Abba Father have Your way
Though they know not what they do
Let the cross draw man to You

Mia Leanne / Cherie Fieldes Sony/atv Tree Publishing, Upside Down Under, Hillsong Music Publishing Australia, Hillsong Mp Songs

# **At The Cross**

Verse 1
Oh Lord You've searched me
You know my way
Even when I fail You
I know You love me

Verse 2
Your holy presence
Surrounding me
In every season
I know You love me
I know You love me

### Chorus

At the cross I bow my knee
Where Your blood was shed for me
There's no greater love than this
You have overcome the grave
Your glory fills the highest place
What can separate me now

Verse 3
You go before me
You shield my way
Your hand upholds me
I know You love me
I know You love me

# Bridge

You tore the veil You made a way When You said that it is done You tore the veil You made a way When You said that it is done

Verse 4
And when the earth fades
Falls from my eyes
And You stand before me
I know You love me
I know You love me

Darlene Zschech / Reuben Morgan 2006 Wondrous Worship; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Adonai**

Verse
I lift my voice
I lift my praise to You
I lift my hands
I lift my worship to You
And I love You more than I can say
Oh I love You more than I can say

Chorus
Ever I will sing
Only You will I adore
Glorify my Lord
Only You will I serve
For the world will fade away
Still my song to You remains
Only You will I adore

Bridge
Oh I love You always

Mia Fieldes / Raymond Badham 2006 Hillsong MP Music; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Adore**

Verse 1
You stepped down from heaven
Humbly You came
God of all creation
Here with us
In a starlit manger Emmanuel
Light of the world here to save

Chorus
Adore
Come let us adore
O come let us adore Him
The Lord
Worship Christ the Lord
Let all that is within us adore

Verse 2
Wise men bring their treasures
Shepherds bow low
Angel voices sing
Of peace on earth
What have I to offer to heaven's King
I will bring my life my love my all

Bridge
Angels sing praises ring
To the newborn King
Peace on earth here with us
Joy awakening
At Your feet we fall

#### Chris Tomlin

2015 Common Hymnal Digital (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) Common Hymnal Publishing (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) S. D. G. Publishing (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) sixsteps Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) sixsteps Songs (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) Vamos Publishing (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) Worship Together Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) worshiptogether.com songs (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing)

# A King Like This

Verse 1
A King like this
Majesty laying in a manger
A King like this
Unto us is born a Savior
The Light the Light has come

Verse 2
A King like this
The highest name and the song of heaven
A King like this
Born of flesh into our suffering
The Light the Light has come

Chorus
He is Christ the Lord
He is Christ our Savior
I bow my heart before no other name
I bow my heart before no other King

Verse 3
A King like this
A saving love that would not forsake us
Betrayed by a kiss
And led to the cross for our forgiveness
The Light the Light has come

# Bridge

We lift up our eyes the Light has come We lift up our eyes the Light has come We lift up our eyes the Light has come We lift up our eyes lift up our eyes Lift up your eyes

Verse 4
A King like this
A throne of grace that will stand forever
The angels sing
Glory glory hallelujah
The Light the Light has come
The Light the Light has come

Chris Tomlin / Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman

2015 Capitol CMG Paragon; Rising Springs Music; S. D. G. Publishing; Said And Done Music; Son of the Lion; Thankyou Music Ltd; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music; worshiptogether.com songs

# **Angels We Have Heard On High (Gloria)**

## Verse 1

Angels we have heard on high Singing sweetly o'er the plains And the mountains in reply Echoing their joyous strains Gloria in excelsis Deo gloria in excelsis Deo

## Verse 2

Shepherds why this jubilee
Why these joyous strains prolong
What the gladsome tidings be
Which inspire your heav'nly song
Gloria in excelsis Deo gloria in excelsis Deo

## Verse 3

Come to Bethlehem and see
Him whose birth the angels sing
Come adore on bended knee
Christ the Lord the newborn King
Gloria in excelsis Deo gloria in excelsis Deo

#### Verse 4

See Him in a manger laid Whom the choirs of angels praise Mary Joseph lend your aid While our hearts in love we raise Gloria in excelsis Deo gloria in excelsis Deo

Henri Frederick Hemy / K. Lee Scott Words: Public Domain; Music: 2006 Birnamwood Publications

# **All The World Awaits (Hosanna)**

Verse 1
All the world awaits
The promise of His birth
Open up the gates
Heaven come to earth
A host of angels sing
Our Savior here to dwell
The King of every king
Our Emmanuel

Chorus
Hosanna
Hosanna
Hosanna
Hosanna
In the highest
Hosanna to our God

Verse 2
Behold the Son of Man
Here in a manger lay
Worthy is the Lamb
For He has come to save
To take away our sin
He freely gave His life
Born that we may live
And in Him never die

# Bridge

Hail the heaven born Prince of Peace Hail the Son of righteousness Light and life to all He brings Glory to the newborn King

Chris Tomlin / Jason Ingram / Matt Maher 2020 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; Be Essential Songs; I Am A Pilgrim Songs; Jingram Tunes; So Essential Tunes

# All My Ways Are Known To You

### Verse 1

In days of peace and days of rest In times of loss and loneliness Though rich or poor, Your word is true That all my ways are known to You

## Verse 2

No trial has come beyond Your hand No step I walk beyond Your plan The path is dark outside my view Still all my ways are known to You

### Chorus

And oh what peace that I have found Wherever I may be For all my ways are known to You Hallelujah, they are known to You!

## Verse 3

I do not fear the final night
For death will be the door to life
You take my hand and lead me through
For all my ways are known to You

## Bridge

Open up my eyes so I may see That You have made these ways for me Open up my eyes so I may see That You my God, will walk with me

Dustin Smith / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson 2016 CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; Integrity's Praise! Music

## **All To Honour Jesus**

## Verse 1

Father, may I serve like my Saviour Give me eyes to see what You see Teach my sinful heart to be humble Help me be Your hands and feet

## Verse 2

Father, may I love like my Saviour As He had compassion on me May I work for justice and mercy For the ones in greatest need

### Chorus

God of love would You lead me Take this heart, make it holy Help me serve through the strength of Christ All to honour Jesus with my life All to honour Jesus with my life

## Verse 3

Father, may I tell of my Saviour How He offers hope for the lost Help me share the grace and forgiveness That He showed me at the cross

## Bridge

Praise my Saviour for His mercy Praise the Servant King All to Jesus be the glory All to honour Him

Scott Lavender / Susan Lack CityAlight Music

# **Better Is One Day**

Verse 1
How lovely is Your dwelling place
O Lord almighty
For my soul longs and even faints for You
For here my heart is satisfied
Within Your presence
I sing beneath the shadow of Your wings

## Chorus

Better is one day in Your courts Better is one day in Your house Better is one day in Your courts Than thousands elsewhere

Verse 2
One thing I ask and I would seek
To see Your beauty
To find You in the place
Your glory dwells

## **Bridge**

My heart and flesh cry out
For You the living God
Your Spirit's water to my soul
I've tasted and I've seen
Come once again to me
I will draw near to You
I will draw near to You to You

Matt Redman 1995 Thankyou Music

# **Build My Life**

Verse 1

Worthy of every song we could ever sing Worthy of all the praise we could ever bring Worthy of every breath we could ever breathe We live for You

Verse 2

Jesus the name above every other name Jesus the only one who could ever save Worthy of every breath we could ever breathe We live for You We live for You

Chorus

Holy there is no one like You
There is none beside You
Open up my eyes in wonder and show me who You are
And fill me with Your heart
And lead me in Your love to those around me

**Bridge** 

I will build my life upon Your love It is a firm foundation I will put my trust in You alone And I will not be shaken

Brett Younker / Karl Martin / Kirby Kaple / Matt Redman / Pat Barrett 2016 Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Said And Done Music; sixsteps Music; Thankyou Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Martin, Karl Andrew; Bethel Music Publishing; Kaple Music

# **Blessed Be Your Name**

Verse 1
Blessed be Your name
In the land that is plentiful
Where Your streams of abundance flow
Blessed be Your name

Verse 2
Blessed be Your name
When I'm found in the desert place
Though I walk through the wilderness
Blessed be Your name

Pre-Chorus
Every blessing You pour out I'll
Turn back to praise
When the darkness closes in Lord
Still I will say

Chorus
Blessed be the name of the Lord
Blessed be Your name
Blessed be the name of the Lord
Blessed be Your glorious name

Verse 3
Blessed be Your name
When the sun's shining down on me
When the world's all as it should be
Blessed be Your name

Verse 4
Blessed be Your name
On the road marked with suffering
Though there's pain in the offering
Blessed be Your name

Beth Redman / Matt Redman 2002 Thankyou Music Ltd Bridge
You give and take away
You give and take away
My heart will choose to say
Lord blessed be Your name

# Be Still

Verse 1

Be still for the presence of the Lord The Holy One is here Come bow before Him now With reverence and fear In Him no sin is found We stand on holy ground Be still for the presence of the Lord The Holy One is here

## Verse 2

Be still for the glory of the Lord Is shining all around He burns with holy fire With splendour He is crowned How awesome is the sight Our radiant King of light Be still for the glory of the Lord Is shining all around

### Verse 3

Be still for the power of the Lord Is moving in this place He comes to cleanse and heal To minister His grace No work too hard for Him In faith receive from Him Be still for the power of the Lord Is moving in this place

David J. Evans 1986 Thankyou Music

# **Broken Vessels (Amazing Grace)**

Verse 1
All these pieces
Broken and scattered
In mercy gathered
Mended and whole
Empty handed
But not forsaken
I've been set free
I've been set free

Pre-Chorus
Amazing grace
How sweet the sound
That saved a wretch like me
Oh I once was lost
But now I am found
Was blind but now I see

Chorus
Oh I can see You now
Oh I can see the love in Your eyes
Laying Yourself down
Raising up the broken to life

Verse 2
You take our failure
You take our weakness
You set Your treasure
In jars of clay
So take this heart Lord
I'll be Your vessel
The world to see Your life in me

Joel Houston / Jonas Myrin 2014 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Blessed**

Verse

Blessed are those who dwell in Your house They are ever praising You Blessed are those whose strength is in You Whose hearts are set on our God

Pre-Chorus
We will go from strength to strength
'Til we see You face to face

Chorus
Hear our prayer
O Lord God Almighty
Come bless our land
As we seek You
Worship You

Bridge
For You are holy
For You are holy
For You are holy Lord

Darlene Zschech / Reuben Morgan 2002 Wondrous Worship; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Beautiful Saviour**

Verse

Jesus beautiful Saviour God of all majesty risen King Lamb of God holy and righteous Blessed Redeemer bright morning star

Pre-Chorus
All the heavens shout Your praise
All creation bows to worship You

Chorus

How wonderful, how beautiful Name above every name exalted high How wonderful how beautiful Jesus Your name, name above every name Jesus

Bridge I will sing forever Jesus I love You Jesus I love You

Henry Seeley 2006 TBCO Music

# **Be Thou My Vision**

Verse 1
Be Thou my vision
O Lord of my heart
Naught be all else to me
Save that Thou art
Thou my best thought
By day or by night
Waking or sleeping
Thy presence my light

Verse 2
Be Thou my wisdom
Be Thou my true Word
I ever with Thee
And Thou with me Lord
Thou my great Father
I Thy true son
Thou in me dwelling
And I with Thee one

Verse 3
Be Thou my shield
And my sword for the fight
Be Thou my dignity
Be Thou my might
Thou my soul's shelter
And Thou my high tower
Raise Thou me heavenward
O power of my power

Verse 4
Riches I heed not
Nor man's empty praise
Thou mine inheritance
Now and always
Thou and Thou only
Be first in my heart
High King of heaven
My treasure Thou art

Verse 5
High King of heaven
When victory is won
May I reach heaven's joys
O bright heaven's Sun
Heart of my own heart
Whatever befall
Still be my vision
O Ruler of all

Eleanor Henrietta Hull / Mary Elizabeth Byrne Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain

# **Blessed Assurance**

Verse 1

Blessed assurance Jesus is mine O what a foretaste of glory divine Heir of salvation purchase of God Born of His Spirit washed in His blood

### Chorus

This is my story this is my song Praising my Savior all the day long This is my story this is my song Praising my Savior all the day long

Verse 2

Perfect submission perfect delight Visions of rapture now burst on my sight Angels descending bring from above Echoes of mercy whispers of love

Verse 3

Perfect submission all is at rest I in my Savior am happy and blest Watching and waiting looking above Filled with His goodness lost in His love

Fanny Jane Crosby / Phoebe Palmer Knapp Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

Editorial: Note the third stanza. Theologically, the word "rapture" means the way those who are faithful in Christ are resurrected and reign with Christ when He comes back again. It can point to pre-tribulation rapture or post-tribulation rapture. Pre-tribulation rapture means that rapture happens in secret prior to the public coming of Christ - hence Christians are saved from the great tribulation. Post-tribulation rapture means that rapture happens simultaneously with the coming of Christ. Christians will go through the great tribulation, but God gives strength and grace for the saints to stay in the faith.

# **Because He Lives**

## Verse 1

God sent His Son they called Him Jesus He came to love heal and forgive He bled and died to buy my pardon An empty grave is there to prove My Savior lives

## Chorus

Because He lives I can face tomorrow Because He lives all fear is gone Because I know He holds the future And life is worth the living Just because He lives

### Verse 2

How sweet to hold our newborn baby And feel the pride and joy he gives But greater still the calm assurance This child can face uncertain days Because Christ lives

### Verse 3

And then one day I'll cross that river I'll fight life's final war with pain And then as death gives way to vict'ry I'll see the lights of glory And I'll know He reigns

Gloria Gaither / William J. Gaither 1971 Hanna Street Music

# **Beautiful One**

### Verse 1

Wonderful so wonderful is Your unfailing love Your cross has spoken mercy over me No eye has seen no ear has heard No heart could fully know How glorious how beautiful You are

## Chorus

Beautiful One I love You Beautiful One I adore Beautiful One my soul must sing

## Verse 2

Powerful so powerful Your glory fills the skies Your mighty works displayed for all to see The beauty of Your majesty awakes my heart to sing How marvellous how wonderful You are

# Bridge 1

You opened my eyes to Your wonders anew You captured my heart with this love 'Cause nothing on earth is as beautiful as You

# Bridge 2

My soul my soul must sing My soul my soul must sing My soul my soul must sing Beautiful One

Tim Hughes 2002 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Battle Belongs**

Verse 1
When all I see is the battle
You see my victory
When all I see is a mountain
You see a mountain moved
And as I walk through the shadow
Your love surrounds me
There's nothing to fear now
For I am safe with You

## Chorus

So when I fight I'll fight on my knees
With my hands lifted high
O God the battle belongs to You
And every fear I lay at Your feet
I'll sing through the night
O God the battle belongs to You

## Verse 2

And if You are for me
Who can be against me
For Jesus there's nothing
Impossible for You
When all I see are the ashes
You see the beauty
When all I see is a cross
God You see the empty tomb

## **Bridge**

Almighty Fortress You go before us Nothing can stand against The power of our God You shine in the shadows You win every battle Nothing can stand against The power of our God

Phil Wickham

Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Bethel Music Publishing

## **Bless God**

Verse 1

Blessed are those who run to Him Who place their hope And confidence in Jesus He won't forsake them Blessed are those who seek His face Who bend their knee And fix their gaze on Jesus They won't be shaken

Chorus 1

Come on and praise the Lord with me Sing if you love His name Come on and lift your voice with me He's worthy of all our praise

Verse 2

Blessed are those who walk with Him Whose hearts are set
On pilgrimage with Jesus
They'll see His glory
Blessed are those who die to live
Whose joy it is to give it all for Jesus
And for Him only
Oh Jesus all for Your glory

Chorus 2

Come on and praise the Lord with me Sing if you love His name Come on and lift your voice with me He's worthy of all our praise Come on and bring your offering Sing if you've known His grace Come on and lift up your holy hands He's worthy of all our praise Bridge

Bless God in the sanctuary
Bless God in the fields of plenty
Bless God in the darkest valley
Every chance I get I bless Your name

Bless God when my hands are empty Bless God with a praise that costs me Bless God when nobody's watching Every chance I get I bless Your name

Bless God when the weapon's forming Bless God when the walls are falling Bless God 'cause He goes before me Every chance I get I bless Your name

Bless God for He holds the victory Bless God for He's always with me Bless God for He's always worthy Every chance I get I bless Your name

Brandon Lake / Brooke Ligertwood / Cody Carnes 2023 Brandon Lake Music; Brooke Ligertwood Designee; Capitol CMG Paragon; Writer's Roof Publishing

# **Bethlehem**

Verse 1
Starlight in a mother's eyes
A Holy Child is born
Kings and shepherds on their knees
Adoring Christ the Lord

Chorus
Bethlehem, Bethlehem
Behold Your beautiful Savior
Fall down, worship Him
The King born in Bethlehem

Verse 2
He knew the secrets of the world
His lips could not yet speak
Heaven wrapped in flesh and blood
The Son of Majesty

Bridge
Fall down, worship the Hope of Israel
Come and adore Him, Jesus Emmanuel

Ending
O little town of Bethlehem
How still we see thee lie
Above thy deep and dreamless sleep
The silent stars go by
Yet in thy dark streets shineth
The everlasting Light
The hopes and fears of all the years
Are met in thee tonight

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash 2015 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music

# **Come Thou Fount Of Every Blessing**

## Verse 1

Come Thou fount of every blessing Tune my heart to sing Thy grace Streams of mercy never ceasing Call for songs of loudest praise Teach me some melodious sonnet Sung by flaming tongues above Praise the mount I'm fixed upon it Mount of Thy redeeming love

## Verse 2

Here I raise mine Ebenezer
Hither by Thy help I'm come
And I hope by Thy good pleasure
Safely to arrive at home
Jesus sought me when a stranger
Wandering from the fold of God
He to rescue me from danger
Interposed His precious blood

### Verse 3

O to grace how great a debtor
Daily I'm constrained to be
Let Thy grace Lord like a fetter
Bind my wandering heart to Thee
Prone to wander Lord I feel it
Prone to leave the God I love
Here's my heart Lord take and seal it
Seal it for Thy courts above

John Wyeth / Robert Robinson Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# **Crown Him With Many Crowns**

Verse 1
Crown Him with many crowns
The Lamb upon His throne
Hark how the heavenly
anthem drowns
All music but its own
Awake my soul and sing
Of Him who died for thee
And hail Him as thy matchless King
Through all eternity

Verse 2
Crown Him the Lord of life
Who triumphed o'er the grave
And rose victorious in the strife
For those He came to save
His glories now we sing
Who died and rose on high
Who died eternal life to bring
And lives that death may die

Verse 3
Crown Him the Lord of love
Behold His hands and side
Rich wounds yet visible above
In beauty glorified
No angel in the sky
Can fully bear that sight
But downward bends each burning eye
At mysteries so bright

George Job Elvey / Godfrey Thring / Matthew Bridges

Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain

Verse 4
Crown Him the Lord of peace
Whose power a sceptre sways
From pole to pole
That wars may cease
And all be prayer and praise
His reign shall know no end
And round His pierced feet
Fair flowers of paradise extend
Their fragrance ever sweet

Verse 5
Crown Him the Lord of years
The Potentate of time
Creator of the rolling spheres
Ineffably sublime
All hail Redeemer hail
For Thou hast died for me
Thy praise shall never never fail
Throughout eternity

# **Come Thou Long Expected Jesus**

Verse 1
Come Thou long expected Jesus
Born to set Thy people free
From our fears and sins release us
Let us find our rest in Thee
Israel's strength and consolation
Hope of all the earth Thou art
Dear desire of every nation
Joy of every longing heart

Verse 2
Born Thy people to deliver
Born a child and yet a King
Born to reign in us forever
Now Thy gracious Kingdom bring
By Thine own eternal Spirit
Rule in all our hearts alone
By Thine all sufficient merit
Raise us to Thy glorious throne

Charles Wesley / Rowland Hugh Prichard Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# **Come Now Is The Time To Worship**

## Chorus

Come now is the time to worship Come now is the time to give your heart Come just as you are to worship Come just as you are before your God Come

# Verse 1

One day every tongue
Will confess You are God
One day every knee will bow
Still the greatest treasure remains
For those who gladly choose You now

### Verse 2

Willingly we choose to surrender our lives Willingly our knees will bow With all our heart soul mind and strength We gladly choose You now

Brian Doerksen 1998 Vineyard Songs (UK/Eire)

# Cornerstone

Verse 1

My hope is built on nothing less Than Jesus' blood and righteousness I dare not trust the sweetest frame But wholly trust in Jesus' Name

Chorus

Christ alone cornerstone Weak made strong in the Saviour's love Through the storm He is Lord Lord of all

Verse 2

When darkness seems to hide His face I rest on His unchanging grace In every high and stormy gale My anchor holds within the veil My anchor holds within the veil

Verse 3
When He shall come with trumpet sound
Oh may I then in Him be found
Dressed in His righteousness alone
Faultless stand before the throne

Edward Mote / Eric Liljero / Jonas Myrin / Reuben Morgan / William Batchelder Bradbury 2011 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing UK; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Consuming Fire**

## Verse 1

There must be more than this
O breath of God come breathe within
There must be more than this
Spirit of God we wait for You
Fill us anew we pray
Fill us anew we pray

## Chorus

Consuming fire fan into flame
A passion for Your name
Spirit of God would You fall in this place
Lord have Your way
Lord have Your way with us

## Verse 2

Come like a rushing wind
Clothe us with power from on high
Now set the captives free
Leave us abandoned to Your praise
Lord let Your glory fall
Lord let Your glory fall

## Bridge

Stir it up in our hearts Lord Stir it up in our hearts Lord Stir it up in our hearts A passion for Your name

Tim Hughes 2002 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Christ Is Enough**

Verse 1

Christ is my reward and all of my devotion Now there's nothing in this world That could ever satisfy Through every trial my soul will sing No turning back I've been set free

Chorus

Christ is enough for me Christ is enough for me Everything I need is in You Everything I need

Verse 2

Christ my all in all the joy of my salvation And this hope will never fail Heaven is our home Through every storm my soul will sing Jesus is here to God be the glory

## **Bridge**

I have decided to follow Jesus
No turning back no turning back
The cross before me the world behind me
No turning back no turning back

Jonas Myrin / Reuben Morgan 2012 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# Closer

Verse

Your love has ravished my heart And taken me over, taken me over And all I want is to be With You forever With You forever

## Chorus

So pull me a little closer
Take me a little deeper
I want to know Your heart
I want to know Your heart
'Cause Your love is so much sweeter
Than anything I've tasted
I want to know Your heart
I want to know Your heart

# Bridge

Whoa whoa how great Your love is for me Whoa whoa how great is Your love

Amanda Cook 2012 Bethel Music Publishing

Editorial: "Ravished" here means "Filled with intense delight"

# **Christ Be Magnified**

Verse 1

Were creation suddenly articulate
With a thousand tongues to lift one cry
Then from north to south and east to west
We'd hear Christ be magnified

Verse 2

Were the whole earth
Echoing His eminence
His name would burst from sea and sky
From rivers to the mountain tops
We'd hear Christ be magnified

Chorus

O Christ be magnified Let His praise arise Christ be magnified in me O Christ be magnified From the altar of my life Christ be magnified in me

Verse 3

When every creature finds its inmost melody And every human heart its native cry O then in one enraptured hymn of praise We'll sing Christ be magnified Bridge

I won't bow to idols
I'll stand strong and worship You
And if it puts me in the fire
I'll rejoice 'cause You're there too
I won't be formed by feelings
I hold fast to what is true
If the cross brings transformation
Then I'll be crucified with You

'Cause death is just the doorway Into resurrection life
If I join You in Your sufferings
Then I'll join You when You rise
And when You return in glory
With all the angels and the saints
My heart will still be singing
My song will be the same

Cody Carnes / Cory Asbury / Ethan Hulse 2019 Capitol CMG Paragon; Writer's Roof Publishing; Be Essential Songs; EGH Music Publishing; Bethel Music Publishing; Cory Asbury Publishing

# **Christ Is Mine Forevermore**

### Verse 1

Mine are days that God has numbered I was made to walk with Him Yet I look for worldly treasure And forsake the King of kings

## Chorus 1

But mine is hope in my Redeemer Though I fall His love is sure For Christ has paid for every failing I am His forevermore

### Verse 2

Mine are tears in times of sorrow Darkness not yet understood Through the valley I must travel Where I see no earthly good

## Chorus 2

But mine is peace that flows from heaven And the strength in times of need I know my pain will not be wasted Christ completes His work in me

### Verse 3

Mine are days here as a stranger Pilgrim on a narrow way One with Christ I will encounter Harm and hatred for His name

## Chorus 3

But mine is armour for this battle Strong enough to last the war And He has said He will deliver Safely to the golden shore

Jonny Robinson / Rich Thompson

2016 CityAlight Music

## Chorus 4

And mine are keys to Zion city Where beside the King I walk For there my heart Has found its treasure Christ is mine forevermore

## Bridge

Come rejoice now O my soul For His love is my reward Fear is gone and hope is sure Christ is mine forevermore

# **Captivated**

Verse
Jesus You
You hold the world with Your unfailing love
The heavens sing Your praises from above
In Your name lips shall praise and knees shall bow
Father You
The universe exalts in You are
The stars declare Your wonder far and wide
How majestic is Your love throughout my life

Pre-Chorus
In You I find my peace
In You I bend my knees

## Chorus

You are Lord of Heaven
You shall reign in all the earth
I humbly bow before Your majesty
Now I will sing Your praises
And I will sing forevermore
I'm captivated by Your love in me

Sidney Mohede 2007 Insight Unlimited

# **Come O Thou Traveller Unknown**

### Verse 1

Come O thou traveller unknown Whom still I hold but cannot see My company before is gone And I am left alone with thee With thee all night I mean to stay And wrestle till the break of day

### Verse 2

I need not tell thee who I am
My misery and sin declare
Thyself hast called me by my name
Look on thy hands and read it there
But who I ask thee who art thou
Tell me thy name and tell me now

## Verse 3

In vain thou strugglest to get free I never will unloose my hold Art thou the Man that died for me The secret of thy love unfold Wrestling I will not let thee go Till I thy name they nature know

### Verse 4

Wilt thou not yet to me reveal
Thy new unutterable name
Tell me I still beseech thee tell
To know it now resolved I am
Wrestling I will not let thee go
Till I thy name thy nature know

#### Verse 5

What though my shrinking flesh complain
And murmur to contend so long
I rise superior to my pain
When I am weak then I am strong
And when my all of strength shall fail
I shall with the God-Man prevail

## Verse 6

Yield to me now for I am weak
But confident in self-despair
Speak to my heart in blessings speak
Be conquered by my instant prayer
Speak or thou never hence shalt move
And tell me if thy name is Love

## Verse 7

'Tis love 'tis love thou diedst for me I hear thy whisper in my heart The morning breaks the shadows flee Pure universal love thou art To me to all thy mercies move Thy nature and thy name is Love

## Verse 8

My prayer has power with God the grace Unspeakable I now receive Through faith I see thee face to face I see thee face to face and live In vain I have not wept and strove Thy nature and thy name is Love

#### Verse 9

I know thee Saviour who thou art Jesus the feeble sinner's friend Nor wilt thou with the night depart But stay and love me to the end Thy mercies never shall remove Thy nature and thy name is Love

Charles Wesley Public Domain

# **Crown Him (Christmas)**

Verse 1

Crown Him with many crowns
The King who left His throne
Creator of the universe
Born to the world He holds
And with that first drawn breath
The Word has become flesh
Emmanuel has come to us
O crown Him all the earth

### Verse 2

Crowned by the angel choir
They tell His royal birth
Sing glory in the highest height
And peace upon the earth
They break the silent night
Announcing endless worth
The King of grace and love is here
O crown Him all the world

### Verse 3

Crowned by their royal gifts
Gold frankincense and myrrh
Wise men approach this manger throne
With honors from afar
Behold the Son of God
And bow down in this place
The Prince of Peace has come to us
O crown Him with your praise

### Verse 4

Crown Him with many crowns
The Lamb upon His throne
Hark how the heavenly anthem drowns
All music but its own
Awake my soul and sing
God sent His Son for me
Now hail Him as thy matchless King
Through all eternity

Chris Tomlin / Colby Taylor / Daniel Carson / DK Kim / Matt Redman 2021 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs; Integrity Worship Music; Mariners Church Worship; Mariners Worship; Said And Done Music

# **Christmas Offering**

### Verse 1

Over the skies of Bethlehem appeared a star While angels sang to lowly shepherds Three wise men seeking truth travelled from afar Hoping to find the child from Heaven Falling on their knees They bowed before the humble Prince of Peace

### Chorus 1

I bring an offering of worship to my King
No one on earth deserves the praises that I sing
Jesus may You receive the honour that You're due
Oh Lord I bring an offering to You
I bring an offering to You

## Verse 2

The sun cannot compare to the glory of Your love
There is no shadow in Your presence
No mortal man would dare to stand before Your throne
Before the Holy One of Heaven
It's only by Your blood it's only through Your mercy
Lord I come

### Chorus 2

I bring an offering of worship to my King No one on earth deserves the praises that I sing Jesus may You receive the honour that You're due Oh Lord I bring an offering to You Oh Lord I bring an offering to You

Paul Baloche 2003 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **Christmas Isn't Christmas**

### Chorus

Christmas isn't Christmas
'Til it happens in your heart
Somewhere deep inside you
Is where Christmas really starts
So give your heart to Jesus
You'll discover when you do
That it's Christmas
Really Christmas for you

### Verse

Jesus brings warmth like a winter fire
A light like a candle's glow
He's waiting now to come inside
As He did so long ago
Jesus brings gifts of truth and life
And makes them bloom and grow
So welcome Him now with a song of joy
And when He comes you'll know
That Christmas really Christmas
Christmas really Christmas for you

Carol Owens / Jimmy Owens 1980 Bud John Songs, Inc.

# **Christmas Day**

Verse 1
Joy to the world
On a night like no other
Emmanuel, God is with us

Verse 2
Beggars and kings
Let us come and adore Him
Rest in His peace
And bow before Him

Chorus
Sing all you people
The Lord almighty reigns
Sing every creature of God
Come bless His name
For He is good, for He is good
He was born to conquer the grave
Light of the world
The reason for Christmas Day

Verse 3
Stars we have seen
Over deserts and oceans
The darkness was deep
But never hopeless
Redemption came
And His name is Jesus

Bridge
From the mountains
We will shout it out
For the Lord our God almighty reigns
He is with us
He is with us now
For the Lord our God almighty reigns

Andrew Bergthold / Ed Cash / Franni Cash / Martin Cash / Scott Cash 2019 Alletrop Music; Andrew Bergthold Designee; Angie Feel Good Songs; Capitol CMG Genesis; Capitol CMG Paragon; McTyeire Music; We The Kingdom Music

# **Desert Song**

## Verse 1

This is my prayer in the desert When all that's within me feels dry This is my prayer in my hunger and need My God is the God who provides

#### Verse 2

This is my prayer in the fire In weakness or trial or pain There is a faith proved of more worth than gold So refine me Lord through the flame

## Chorus

I will bring praise
I will bring praise
No weapon formed against me shall remain
I will rejoice
I will declare
God is my victory and He is here

#### Verse 3

This is my prayer in the battle
When triumph is still on its way
I am a conqueror and co-heir with Christ
So firm on His promise I'll stand

## Bridge

All of my life in every season You are still God I have a reason to sing I have a reason to worship

#### Verse 4

This is my prayer in the harvest
When favour and providence flow
I know I'm filled to be emptied again
The seed I've received I will sow

Brooke Ligertwood 2008 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Dream Of Your Heart**

Verse 1

From the foundation
You have chosen us for Your family
You have called us
Sons and daughters for eternity

Pre-Chorus

Not my will but Yours be done

#### Chorus

I give it all for the dream of Your heart Waste it all that You would have What You have wanted from the start For the joy set before You There is nothing I won't do To give it all, I give it all

Verse 2

It's Your desire that every people
Be with You where You are
Let songs of love rise fill every nation
Your pure and spotless Bride

## Bridge

I'll make it my ambition
To live for Your commission
To make Your praise known
Your name alone
To every tribe and nation
Your sacred invitation
To make Your praise known
Your name alone

Josh Yeoh / Ryan Kondo 2018 Yeoh, Josh; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

# **Deeper In Love**

Verse 1

There is a longing only You can fill A raging tempest only You can still My soul is thirsting Lord to know You as I'm known Drink from the river that flows before Your throne

Chorus

Take me deeper
Deeper in love with You
Jesus hold me close
In Your embrace
Take me deeper
Deeper than I've ever been before
I just want to love You more and more
How I long to be deeper in love

Verse 2

Sunrise to sunrise I will seek Your face Drawn by the Spirit to the promise of Your grace My heart has found in You a hope that will abide Here in Your presence forever satisfied

Ed Kerr / Geoffrey Cuellar / Paul Baloche / Samuel Hoffman 1996 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Leadworship Songs

# **Everlasting God**

Verse

Strength will rise as we wait upon the Lord We will wait upon the Lord We will wait upon the Lord Strength will rise as we wait upon the Lord We will wait upon the Lord We will wait upon the Lord

Pre-Chorus
Our God You reign forever
Our Hope our strong Deliverer

Chorus

You are the everlasting God
The everlasting God
You do not faint
You won't grow weary
You're the defender of the weak
You comfort those in need
You lift us up on wings like eagles

Brenton Brown / Ken Riley 2005 Thankyou Music

# **Everyday**

Verse 1
What to say Lord
It's You who gave me life
And I can't explain
Just how much You mean to me
Now that You have saved me Lord
I give all that I am to You
That everyday I can
Be a light that shines Your name

Verse 2
Everyday Lord
I'll learn to stand upon Your Word
And I pray that I
I may come to know You more
That You would guide me
In every single step I take
That everyday I can be Your
Light unto the world

#### Chorus

Everyday it's You I'll live for Everyday I'll follow after You Everyday I'll walk with You (my Lord)

# Bridge It's You I live for everyday It's You I live for everyday

It's You I live for everyday

Joel Houston 1999 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Ever Be

#### Verse 1

Your love is devoted like a ring of solid gold Like a vow that is tested like a covenant of old Your love is enduring through the winter rain And beyond the horizon with mercy for today

## Pre-Chorus 1

Faithful You have been and faithful You will be You pledge Yourself to me and it's why I sing

#### Chorus

Your praise will ever be on my lips Ever be on my lips Your praise will ever be on my lips Ever be on my lips

#### Verse 2

You Father the orphan
Your kindness makes us whole
You shoulder our weakness
And Your strength becomes our own
You're making me like You
Clothing me in white
Bringing beauty from ashes
For You will have Your bride

#### Pre-Chorus 2

Free of all her guilt and rid of all her shame And known by her true name and it's why I sing

## **Bridge**

You will be praised, You will be praised With angels and saints
We sing worthy are You Lord
You will be praised, You will be praised With angels and saints
We sing worthy are You Lord
And it's why I sing

Bobby Strand / Chris Greely / Gabriel Wilson / Kalley Heiligenthal 2014 Bethel Music Publishing

Editorial: "You pledge Yourself to me" as God keeping His promises to us.

## **Exalted Over All**

Verse 1

From Heaven's throne You came to us And set Your heart upon the cross We'll never know the sacrifice You made

Verse 2

For all our sin and all our shame You took the nails and took our place No one else could do what You have done

Chorus 1

One name is higher
One name is stronger
Than any grave than any throne
Christ exalted over all

Verse 3

From the grave where death would die You rose again and brought us life You're reigning now the Savior of the world You're reigning now the Savior of the world

Chorus 2

The only Savior Jesus Messiah To You alone our praise belongs Christ exalted over all

Bridge
We'll sing Your praise
Sing Your praise
We sing Your praise forever
And lift Your name
We lift Your name
Jesus over all

Andi Rozier / Jason Ingram / Jess Cates 2016 TIM Tunes Music; Zoom Out Songs; All Essential Music; HBC Worship Music; Jingram Music Publishing; Open Hands Music; So Essential Tunes

# **Enough**

#### Chorus

All of You is more than enough for all of me For every thirst and every need You satisfy me with Your love And all I have in You is more than enough

#### Verse 1

You're my supply my breath of life Still more awesome than I know You're my reward worth living for Still more awesome than I know

## Verse 2

You're my sacrifice of greatest price Still more awesome than I know You're my coming King You are everything Still more awesome than I know

## Bridge

More than all I want more than all I need You are more than enough for me More than all I know more than all I can say You are more than enough

Chris Tomlin / Louie Giglio 2002 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# **Every Move I Make**

Verse

Every move I make I make in You You make me move Jesus Every breath I take I breathe in You Every step I take I take in You You are my way Jesus Every breath I take I breathe in You

Bridge Na na

Chorus

Waves of mercy waves of grace Everywhere I look I see Your face Your love has captured me Oh my God this love how can it be

David Ruis 1996 Mercy / Vineyard Publishing; Vineyard Songs Canada

## **Evermore**

Verse 1
Lost for words with all to say
Lord You take my breath away
Still my soul my soul cries out
For You are holy

Verse 2
And as I look upon Your name
Circumstances fade away
And now Your glory steals my heart
For You are holy
You are holy
You are holy Lord

Chorus
Evermore my heart my heart will say
Above all I live for Your glory
Even if my world falls I will say

Even if my world falls I will say Above all I live for Your glory

Bridge You are holy You are holy You are holy Lord

Joel Houston 2003 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Endless Light**

Verse 1

From the highest throne to the earth below You laid down Your life for the likes of us Great is the love of the Saviour

Verse 2

From a wounded heart to a life made whole Every human heart will declare as one Great is the love of the Saviour

Chorus 1
Lord of endless light
Let Your glory shine forever
All the earth
All the earth sing Your praise

Verse 3

From the mountain heights to the valleys low All created things given life to show Jesus we live for Your glory

Verse 4

From the rising sun to the still of night Every waking moment for Your delight Jesus we live for Your glory

Chorus 2
Lord of endless light
Let Your glory shine forever
All the earth, all the earth sing Your praise
Hope of every heart
Let Your Name be lifted higher
All our hearts, all our hearts sing Your praise

Bridge
God be exalted
God be exalted in everything
We live for Your glory
Live for Your glory

Dean Ussher | Karl Cashwell 2011 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Faithful God**

## Verse 1

If I call will You come when I cry do You hear
I believe every tear is caught up by a faithful God
So I will cry until You come
Cast my cares into Your arms
I can't see past this storm
But I'm counting on a faithful God

## Chorus

Faithful God You hold my life secure All my days are Yours I believe my God is like a fire defending me Faithfully

## Verse 2

I believe You still heal and demons still bow I'm convinced there is pow'r In trusting in a faithful God So I will praise till You appear And set Your foot upon this shore I declare that ev'ry foe Is subject to my faithful God

## Bridge

I know You are mine and I am Yours I am Yours And I know Your faithfulness it will endure It will endure

Zach Neese 2008 Gateway Create Publishing

## **Forever**

Verse 1
Give thanks to the Lord
Our God and King
His love endures forever
For He is good He is above all things
His love endures forever
Sing praise, sing praise

Pre-Chorus Sing praise, sing praise Sing praise, sing praise

Verse 2
With a mighty hand
And an outstretched arm
His love endures forever
For the life that's been reborn
His love endures forever

Chorus
Forever God is faithful
Forever God is strong
Forever God is with us
Forever, forever

Verse 3
From the rising to the setting sun
His love endures forever
And by the grace of God
We will carry on
His love endures forever
Sing praise, sing praise

Chris Tomlin 2001 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

## **Forever Reign**

Verse 1

You are good You are good
When there's nothing good in me
You are love You are love
On display for all to see
You are light You are light
When the darkness closes in
You are hope You are hope
You have covered all my sin

Verse 2

You are peace You are peace When my fear is crippling You are true You are true Even in my wandering You are joy You're the reason that I sing You are life You are life In You death has lost its sting

Chorus

Oh I'm running to Your arms
I'm running to Your arms
The riches of Your love will always be enough
Nothing compares to Your embrace
Light of the world forever reign

Verse 3

You are more You are more
Than my words will ever say
You are Lord You are Lord
All creation will proclaim
You are here You are here
In Your presence I'm made whole
You are God You are God
Of all else I'm letting go

Bridge

My heart will sing no other Name Jesus, Jesus

Jason Ingram / Reuben Morgan 2009 Spirit Nashville Three; So Essential Tunes; Spirit Nashville Three; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# For Who You Are

Verse
Standing here
In Your presence
Thinking of the good things
You have done
Waiting here patiently
Just to hear Your still small voice again

Pre-Chorus
Holy, righteous
Faithful to the end
Saviour, healer
Redeemer and friend

## Chorus

I will worship You for who You are I will worship You for who You are I will worship You for who You are Jesus

Bridge
My soul secure
Your promise sure
Your love endures always

Marty Sampson 2006 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## From The Inside Out

Verse 1

A thousand times I've failed
Still Your mercy remains
And should I stumble again
Still I'm caught in Your grace
Everlasting
Your light will shine when all else fades
Never-ending
Your glory goes beyond all fame

Verse 2

Your will above all else
My purpose remains
The art of losing myself
In bringing You praise
Everlasting
Your light will shine when all else fades
Never-ending
Your glory goes beyond all fame

Chorus 1
In my heart in my soul
Lord I give You control
Consume me from the inside out Lord
Let justice and praise
Become my embrace
To love You from the inside out

Chorus
Everlasting
Your light will shine when all else fades
Never-ending
Your glory goes beyond all fame
And the cry of my heart
Is to bring You praise
From the inside out
Lord my soul cries out

Joel Houston 2005 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## For The One

Verse 1
Let me be filled
With kindness and compassion for the one
The one for whom You loved and gave Your Son
For humanity increase my love

#### Chorus

Help me to love with open arms like You do
A love that erases all the lines and sees the truth
Oh that when they look in my eyes
They would see You
Even in just a smile
They would feel the Father's love

Verse 2
Oh how You love us
From the homeless to the famous and in-between
You formed us You made us carefully
'Cause in the end we're all Your children

## Bridge

So let all my life tell of who You are
And the wonder of Your never-ending love
Oh let all my life tell of who you are
That You're wonderful and such a good Father
That You are wonderful and such a good Father

Jenn Johnson / Paul McClure 2016 Bethel Music Publishing

## **Forever**

## Verse 1

The moon and stars they wept
The morning sun was dead
The Savior of the world was fallen
His body on the cross
His blood poured out for us
The weight of every curse upon Him

## Verse 2

One final breath He gave
As heaven looked away
The Son of God was laid in darkness
A battle in the grave
The war on death was waged
The power of hell forever broken

## Pre-Chorus

The ground began to shake
The stone was rolled away
His perfect love could not be overcome
Now death where is your sting
Our resurrected King has rendered you defeated

#### Chorus

Forever He is glorified Forever He is lifted high And forever He is risen He is alive, He is alive

# Bridge

We sing hallelujah, we sing hallelujah We sing hallelujah, the Lamb has overcome

Brian Johnson / Christa Black Gifford / Gabriel Wilson / Jenn Johnson / Joel Taylor / Kari Jobe 2013 Kari Jobe Carnes Music; Worship Together Music; Bethel Music Publishing; Bethel Worship Publishing

## For All You've Done

Verse
My Saviour Redeemer
Lifted me from the miry clay
Almighty forever
I will never be the same

Pre-Chorus
'Cause You came near
From the everlasting
To the world we live
The Father's only Son

Chorus
And You lived and You died
And You rose again on high
And You opened the way
For the world to live again
Hallelujah for all You've done

Reuben Morgan 2004 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Follow You**

## Verse 1

You live among the least of these
The weary and the weak
And it would be a tragedy for me to turn away
All my needs You have supplied
When I was dead You gave me life
How could I not give it away so freely and I'll

#### Chorus

I'll follow You into the homes of the broken
I'll follow You into the world
I'll meet the needs for the poor and the needy God
I'll follow You into the world

#### Verse 2

Use my hands use my feet
To make Your kingdom come
To the corners of the earth until Your work is done
'Cause faith without works is dead
And on the cross Your blood was shed
So how could we not give it away so freely and I'll

## Bridge

I give all myself
I give all myself
I give all myself to You
Oh and I give all myself
Yes I give all myself
And I give all myself to You

Ed Cash / Jack Mooring / Leeland Mooring 2009 Jack Mooring Music; Meaux Music; Meaux Mercy; The Devil Is A Liar! Publishing; Wondrously Made Songs

## **For Your Cause**

## Verse 1

You have called us to walk with you To see your Kingdom breaking through To see your hope piercing every heart To see your love lighting up the dark

#### Verse 2

You have called us to your side To walk by faith and not by sight We come in weakness trusting you Spirit fill us for all you want to do

Pre-Chorus
So we're looking to you
We're looking to you

## Chorus

I don't want to be standing still when you are Moving forward I don't want to be holding back you can have it all Everything to you surrendered Use me Lord for your cause

## **Bridge**

O Spirit come light a fire in my soul
Let it burn for you alone
Let it burn let it burn
O would you come light a fire in my soul
Let it burn for you alone
Let it burn let it burn

Dave Miller / Jonny Bird 2018 Vineyard Songs (UK/Eire); Gloworks Publishing Limited

## Fire On The Altar

#### Verse

Here's my life laid down upon the altar A sacrifice holy before You Lord This is the true and proper act of worship That You desire It's what You desire

#### Chorus

Pour out my love this is my worship
Pour out my song this is my fragrance
All of my heart here on the altar
Take it it's Yours
Pour out my praise here is my offering
Pour out my soul withholding nothing
All my devotion You are deserving
Take it it's Yours

## Bridge

Let the fire on the altar
Never go out never run out Lord
Let the fire on the altar
Never go out never run out Lord
Let the flame of love ever consuming
Ever be burning in me burn in me

Alarice Thio / Jana Ann Neo / Josh Yeoh 2022 Integrated Music Rights; Integrated Songs

Editorial: Fire on the altar is symbolic of worship liturgies in OT times. As long as we understand that the fire on the altar symbolically represents the burning of our hearts for the Lord, it is a good song to sing.

## Freedom

#### Verse 1

You came to set the captives free You came to bring us liberty My sin and my rejection met Your blood and my acceptance Now I'm alive to bring You praise

#### Chorus

Where the Spirit of the Lord is there is freedom Where the Spirit of the Lord is there is freedom Every chain is broken through You Jesus Where the Spirit of the Lord is there is freedom Whoa oh oh oh Whoa oh oh oh

#### Verse 2

Your blood has covered every sin Your grace empowers me to win My pain and my oppression met Your blood and my acceptance Now I'm alive to bring You praise

## Bridge

I'm free, I'm free, I'm free to dance and sing I'm free, I'm free, I'm free to shout it out I'm free, I'm free, I'm free to dance and sing I'm free, I'm free, I'm free to worship You

Christa Black Gifford / Matthew Sparks / William Matthews 2012 Bethel Music Publishing

# **Firm Foundation**

Verse 1
Christ is my firm foundation
The rock on which I stand
When everything around me is shaken
I've never been more glad
That I put my faith in Jesus
'Cause He's never let me down
He's faithful through generations
So why would He fail now

Chorus 1 He won't No, He won't

Verse 2
And I've still got joy in chaos
I've got peace that makes no sense
So I won't be going under
I'm not held by my own strength
'Cause I've built my life on Jesus
He's never let me down
He's faithful in every season
So why would He fail now

Chorus 2 He won't, He won't He won't fail, He won't fail

Bridge
Rain came and wind blew
But my house was built on You
I'm safe with You

I'm going to make it through

Yeah I'm going to make it through 'Cause I'm standing strong on You Yeah I'm going to make it through 'Cause my house is built on You

Cody Carnes

2021 For Humans Publishing; Maverick City Publishing; A.L.K.D. Music; Capitol CMG

Paragon; Writer's Roof Publishing

## **Forever And Over**

## Verse 1

There's a song that the heavens are singing It's a song I could sing all my life Day and night in unending worship At the throne they repeat this refrain So I'll join with the elders and say

#### Chorus

Worthy is the Lamb who was slain Worthy to receive all praise Honor and glory Power and strength I'll sing forever and over again

#### Verse 2

There's a song that will rise from creation It's a song generations will sing From the islands to the ends of the earth Every tongue will declare of Your name So I'll join with Your people and say

Bridge 1 Oh oh Worthy is the Lamb

Gideon Limlan ChewJonathan Cho 2023 Awaken Generation Music

# **Give Us Clean Hands**

## Verse

We bow our hearts we bend our knees Oh Spirit come make us humble We turn our eyes from evil things Oh Lord we cast down our idols

## Chorus

Give us clean hands give us pure hearts Let us not lift our souls to another Give us clean hands give us pure hearts Let us not lift our souls to another

## Bridge

Oh God let us be a generation that seeks That seeks Your face oh God of Jacob Oh God let us be a generation that seeks That seeks Your face oh God of Jacob

Charlie Hall
2000 sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs

# **Glory**

Verse 1
Great is the Lord God Almighty
Great is the Lord on high
The train of His robe fills the temple
And we cry out highest praise

Pre-Chorus
Glory to the risen King
Glory to the Son
Glorious Son

Chorus
Lift up your heads
Open the doors
Let the King of glory come in
And forever be our God

Verse 2
Holy is the Lord God Almighty
Holy is the Lord on high
Let all the earth bow before You
And crown You Lord of all

Reuben Morgan 2002 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# God Is Able

Verse 1
God is able
He will never fail
He is Almighty God
Greater than all we seek
Greater than all we ask
He has done great things

## Chorus

Lifted up He defeated the grave Raised to life our God is able In His Name we overcome For the Lord our God is able

Verse 2
God is with us
God is on our side
He will make a way
Far above all we know
Far above all we hope
He has done great things

Bridge
God is with us
He will go before
He will never leave us
He will never leave us
God is for us
He has open arms
He will never fail us
He will never fail us

Ben Fielding / Reuben Morgan 2010 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **God Of Ages**

Verse 1
God of ages bringing glory here
You are good You are good
Son of righteousness
You are all I seek with all my heart

Pre-Chorus
Giver of life
Hope for the lost is in You
All of the earth shines with Your light
Your glory

Chorus 1
You are the God who lives
You are the God who heals
You are my hope my everything

Verse 2
In Your promise and Your faithfulness
I will trust all my days
King forever
Reign in majesty be glorified

Chorus 2
You brought salvation to us
Offered Your peace to the world
You are my Lord my everything

Bridge I'll trust in You I'll trust in You I'll trust in You With all my heart

Ben Fielding 2007 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Goodness of God**

Verse 1
I love You Lord
Oh Your mercy never fails me
All my days
I've been held in Your hands
From the moment that I wake up
Until I lay my head
I will sing of the goodness of God

## Chorus

All my life You have been faithful
All my life You have been so so good
With every breath that I am able
I will sing of the goodness of God

Verse 2
I love Your voice
You have led me through the fire
In darkest night
You are close like no other
I've known You as a father
I've known You as a friend
I have lived in the goodness of God

## Bridge

Your goodness is running after It's running after me
Your goodness is running after It's running after me
With my life laid down
I'm surrendered now
I give You everything
Your goodness is running after It's running after me

Ben Fielding / Brian Johnson / Ed Cash / Jason Ingram / Jenn Johnson 2018 Capitol CMG Paragon; Fellow Ships Music; So Essential Tunes; Bethel Music Publishing; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

# **Great Is Thy Faithfulness**

Chorus
Great is Thy faithfulness
Great is Thy faithfulness
Morning by morning
New mercies I see
All I have needed
Thy hand hath provided
Great is Thy faithfulness
Lord unto me

Verse 1
Great is Thy faithfulness
O God my Father
There is no shadow
Of turning with Thee
Thou changest not
Thy compassions they fail not
As Thou hast been
Thou forever wilt be

Verse 2
Summer and winter
And springtime and harvest
Sun moon and stars
In their courses above
Join with all nature
In manifold witness
To Thy great faithfulness
Mercy and love

Verse 3
Pardon for sin
And a peace that endureth
Thy own dear presence
To cheer and to guide
Strength for today
And bright hope for tomorrow
Blessings all mine
With ten thousand beside

## **God Of Wonders**

Verse 1
Lord of all creation
Of water earth and sky
The heavens are Your tabernacle
Glory to the Lord on high

Chorus 1
God of wonders beyond our galaxy
You are holy, holy
The universe declares Your majesty
You are holy, holy
Lord of heaven and earth
Lord of heaven and earth

Verse 2
Early in the morning
I will celebrate the light
When I stumble in the darkness
I will call Your name by night

## Bridge

Hallelujah to the Lord of heaven and earth Hallelujah to the Lord of heaven and earth Hallelujah to the Lord of heaven and earth

Chorus 2
God of wonders beyond our galaxy
You are holy, holy
Precious Lord reveal Your heart to me
Father holy, holy
The universe declares Your majesty
You are holy, holy, holy,

Marc Byrd / Steve Hindalong 2000 Never Say Never Songs; New Spring; Meaux Mercy; Storm Boy Music

# **Give Thanks**

Chorus

Give thanks with a grateful heart Give thanks to the Holy One Give thanks because He's given Jesus Christ His Son

Verse

And now let the weak say I am strong Let the poor say I am rich Because of what the Lord has done for us

Ending
Give thanks

Henry Smith 1978 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **God Is Here**

Verse 1

Open our eyes Lord we want to see You Open our hearts Lord we want to know You Open our ears Lord we need to hear You Jesus be revealed
Jesus be revealed

Chorus

God is here God is here
God is here He is able
We draw near to see Jesus face to face
God is here God is here
God is here He is faithful
We draw near to see Jesus
Oh Jesus be revealed

Verse 2

Open the gates Lord reveal Your glory Open the nations establish Your Kingdom Open the Heavens pour out Your Spirit Jesus be revealed Jesus be revealed

Bridge
Holy we cry holy
Hallelujah God is here
Holy we cry holy
Hallelujah God is here

Darlene Zschech / Israel Houghton / Phil Wickham 2013 Phil Wickham Music; Seems Like Music; EWI; Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Sound Of The New Breed

# **Give Me Faith**

Verse 1
I need You to soften my heart
And break me apart
I need You to open my eyes
To see that You're shaping my life

Pre-Chorus All I am I surrender

Chorus

Give me faith to trust what You say That You're good and Your love is great I'm broken inside I give You my life

Verse 2
I need You to soften my heart
And break me apart
I need You to pierce through the dark
And cleanse every part of me

Bridge
'Cause I may be weak
But Your Spirit's strong in me
My flesh may fail
My God You never will

Chris Brown / London Gatch / Mack Brock / Wade Joye 2009 Be Essential Songs; Elevation Worship Publishing

## God Is So Good

Verse 1

No height or depth can separate Your steadfast love who can escape Your faithfulness an endless sea So full of grace and mercy

Chorus

We sing God is so good God is so good God is so good He's so good to me

Verse 2

Haunted by the past no more My innocence has been restored Forgiveness flows from Your veins Your kindness shown in all Your ways

**Bridge** 

Oh there's never been anyone like You Never been anyone like You You are worthy You are worthy

Verse 3

Hope is rising like the sun The old is gone the new has come I fix my eyes on Christ alone My Rock my Shield my Cornerstone

Chorus 2
God You are good
God You are good
God You're so good
You're so good to me

Ben Smith / Daniel Bashta / Pat Barrett 2017 Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Vamos Publishing; Go Forth Sounds; Bread & Wine Sounds

# **Great Things**

Verse 1

Come let us worship our King Come let us bow at His feet He has done great things See what our Savior has done See how His love overcomes He has done great things He has done great things

## Chorus

O Hero of Heaven You conquered the grave You free every captive and break every chain O God You have done great things We dance in Your freedom awake and alive O Jesus our Savior Your name lifted high O God You have done great things

## Verse 2

You've been faithful through every storm You'll be faithful forevermore You have done great things And I know You will do it again For Your promise is yes and amen You will do great things God You do great things

# Bridge

Hallelujah God above it all Hallelujah God unshakable Hallelujah You have done great things You've done great things

You have done great things O God You do great things

Jonas Myrin / Phil Wickham 2018 Capitol CMG Paragon; Son of the Lion; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Sing My Songs

# God I Look To You

Verse
God I look to You
I won't be overwhelmed
Give me vision to see things like You do
God I look to You
You're where my help comes from
Give me wisdom You know just what to do

Chorus 1
I will love You Lord my strength
I will love You Lord my shield
I will love You Lord my rock
Forever all my days I will love You God

Chorus 2
Hallelujah our God reigns
Hallelujah our God reigns
Hallelujah our God reigns
Forever all my days hallelujah

lan McIntosh / Jenn Johnson 2010 Bethel Music Publishing

# **God So Loved**

Chorus

For God so loved the world That He gave His only Son That whosoever believes will not perish They shall have eternal life

Verse 1

I shall hold to the cross
I shall hold to God alone
For His love has salvaged me
For His love has set me free

Verse 2

I shall wait upon the Lord I shall wait upon His Word And by His grace I am released By His grace I am redeemed

Bridge

By His precious blood I have been set free For the glory of Jesus' Name I surrender all now to Christ alone In Jesus I am saved

Tag

Yes they shall have eternal life

Marty Sampson / Matt Crocker 2017 Small City Music; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **God With Us**

## Verse 1

You are matchless in grace and mercy
There is nowhere we can hide from Your love
You are steadfast never-failing
You are faithful
All creation is in awe of who You are

## Verse 2

You're the healer of the sick and the broken You are comfort for every heart that mourns Our King and our Savior forever For eternity we will sing of all You've done For eternity we will sing of all You've done

#### Chorus

We sing God with us God for us
Nothing can come against
No one can stand between us
God with us God for us
Nothing can come against
No one can stand between us

## Verse 3

Your heart it moves with compassion There is life there is healing in Your love You're the Father the Son the Holy Spirit For eternity we will sing of all You've done

# Bridge

Where there was death
You brought life Lord
Where there was fear You brought courage
When I was afraid You were with me
And You're lifting me up
And You're lifting me up

Bryan Torwalt / Katie Torwalt 2015 Capitol CMG Genesis; Capitol CMG Paragon; Jesus Culture Music; Jesus Culture Music Group

# **Good Good Father**

## Verse 1

I've heard a thousand stories
Of what they think You're like
But I've heard the tender whisper
Of love in the dead of night
You tell me that You're pleased
And that I'm never alone

## Chorus

You're a Good Good Father It's who You are, it's who You are, it's who You are And I'm loved by You It's who I am, it's who I am

#### Verse 2

I've seen many searching for answers
Far and wide
But I know we're all searching for answers
Only You provide
Because You know just what we need
Before we say a word

## **Bridge**

You are perfect in all of Your ways You are perfect in all of Your ways You are perfect in all of Your ways to us

## Verse 3

Love so undeniable I can hardly speak
Peace so unexplainable I can hardly think
As You call me deeper still
As You call me deeper still
As You call me deeper still
Into love love

#### Anthony Brown / Pat Barrett

2014 Capitol CMG Paragon; Common Hymnal Digital; Housefires Sounds; Rising Springs Music; Tony Brown Publishing Designee; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# **God Of This City**

Verse 1

You're the God of this city

You're the King of these people

You're the Lord of this nation

You are

You're the light in this darkness

You're the hope to the hopeless

You're the peace to the restless

You are

Pre-Chorus

There is no one like our God

There is no one like You God

Chorus

Greater things have yet to come

And greater things have still to be done

In this city

Greater things have yet to come

And greater things have still to be done here

Verse 2

You're the Lord of creation

The Creator of all things

You're the King above all kings

You are

You're the strength in the weakness

You're the love to the broken

You're the joy in the sadness

You are

Aaron Boyd / Andrew McCann / Ian Jordan / Peter Comfort / Peter Kernoghan / Richard Bleakley 2006 Thankyou Music

# **God Of My Days**

## Verse 1

You awaken my heart from slumbering
Meet me in mourning and You speak to my grief
You're the light in my darkness
The delight of my eyes
The hope of the daybreak when the sun's slow to rise
I trust that every moment's in Your hands

## Chorus

You're the God of my days
The King of my nights
Lord of my laughter sovereign in sorrow
You're the Prince of my praise
The love of my life
You never leave me You are faithful
God of my days

## Verse 2

You unveil my eyes help me to see
The arms of my Father encircling me
You're a constant companion
I am never alone
Your love is the banner that's leading me home
I trust that every moment's in Your hands

# Bridge My eyes are on You My hope is in You My faith is in You

Zach Neese 2008 Gateway Create Publishing

# **Generous Giver**

Verse 1

You don't withhold Your love from us Arms open wide upon a cross You give no matter what the cost Jesus we see You

Verse 2

All of these worlds Your hands have made A billion stars stretched out in space These are just echoes of Your grace Jesus we see You

Chorus

You are the Generous Giver Your mercy overflows Your blessing is a river On and on and on it goes You are an endless fountain You're filling up my life My heart must sing Your praises Jesus You be glorified

Verse 3
Jesus You reach us in our pain
Your mercy meets us every day
Your love will never turn away
Jesus we see You

Bridge
On and on
On and on
On and on
Jesus You be glorified

You're so much better
You're so much kinder
Than anything we think You are
Your love is deeper
Your love is wider
Open our eyes to see You God

Brenton Brown / Georgi Antinori / Leo Antinori / Max Morozov Capitol CMG Genesis; Capitol CMG Paragon; Generous Giver Music; NewVine Music;

# **Great Are You Lord**

Verse

You give life You are love You bring light to the darkness You give hope You restore every heart that is broken And great are You Lord

Chorus

It's Your breath in our lungs
So we pour out our praise
We pour out our praise
It's Your breath in our lungs
So we pour out our praise to You only

Bridge

And all the earth will shout Your praise Our hearts will cry these bones will sing Great are You Lord

David Leonard / Jason Ingram / Leslie Jordan 2012 Open Hands Music; So Essential Tunes; Integrity's Praise! Music; Little Way Creative

## **Great Is The Lord**

Verse 1
Splendour and majesty
Strength and beauty be
Unto Your name
Oh Ancient of Days You're holy

Verse 2

We tremble before Your throne
Our hearts prepare You room
We come and adore ruined before Your glory

Chorus

Great is the Lord most worthy of all praise Great is the Lord most worthy of all praise

Bridge 1

You are holy You are holy Crowned with wonders majesty You are holy You are holy Crowned with wonders majesty

# Bridge 2

In the morning in the evening at the end of all days I will sing I will shout You are worthy In the morning in the evening at the end of all days I will sing I will shout You are worthy of praise In the morning in the evening at the end of all days I will sing it out I will shout it out You are worthy of praise

Ben Smith / Daniel Bashta / Joseph Barrett 2012 Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Go Forth Sounds; Heritage Worship Publishing; Bread & Wine Sounds

# **Give Us Clean Hands**

## Verse

We bow our hearts we bend our knees Oh Spirit come make us humble We turn our eyes from evil things Oh Lord we cast down our idols

## Chorus

Give us clean hands give us pure hearts
Let us not lift our souls to another
Give us clean hands give us pure hearts
Let us not lift our souls to another
And oh God let us be a generation that seeks
That seeks Your face oh God of Jacob
And oh God let us be a generation that seeks
That seeks Your face oh God of Jacob

Charlie Hall 2000 sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs

# God Is For Us

Verse 1

We won't fear the battle

We won't fear the night

We will walk the Valley with You by our side

You will go before us

You will lead the way

We have found a refuge only You can save

## Chorus

Sing with joy now our God is for us
The Father's love is a strong and mighty fortress
Raise your voice now no love is greater
Who can stand against us if our God is for us

Verse 2

Even when I stumble

Even when I fall

Even when I turn back still Your love is sure

You will not abandon

You will not forsake

You will cheer me onward with never ending grace

## Bridge

Neither height nor depth can separate us Hell and death will not defeat us He who gave His Son to free us Holds me in His love

James Ferguson / James Tealy / Jesse Reeves / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson / Tiarne Tranter

2018 BEC Worship; WriterWrong Music; CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; My Eleiht Songs

# **Good And Gracious King**

Verse 1
I approach the throne of glory
Nothing in my hands I bring
But the promise of acceptance
From a good and gracious King

Verse 2
I will give to You my burden
As You give to me Your strength
Come and fill me with Your Spirit
As I sing to You this praise

## Chorus

You deserve the greater glory
Overcome I lift my voice
To the King in need of nothing
Empty handed I rejoice
You deserve the greater glory
Overcome with joy I sing
By Your love I am accepted
You're a good and gracious King

## Verse 3

O what grace that You would see me As Your child and as Your friend Safe secure in You forever I pour out my praise again

Bridge
Holy holy Lord Almighty
Good and gracious
Good and gracious
Holy holy Lord Almighty
Good and gracious King

James Ferguson, Jonny Robinson, Michael Farren 2016 CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music

# Gratitude

Verse 1
All my words fall short
I got nothing new
How could I express
All my gratitude

Verse 2
I could sing these songs
As I often do
But every song must end
And You never do

Chorus

So I throw up my hands
And praise You again and again
'Cause all that I have is a hallelujah, hallelujah
And I know it's not much
But I've nothing else fit for a king
Except for a heart singing hallelujah
Hallelujah

Verse 3
I've got one response
I've got just one move
With my arms stretched wide
I will worship You

Bridge
Come on my soul
Oh don't you get shy on me
Lift up your song
'Cause you've got a lion inside of those lungs
Get up and praise the Lord

Benjamin Hastings / Brandon Lake / Dante Bowe 2019 Bethel Music Publishing; Bethel Worship Publishing; Brandon Lake Music; Maverick City Publishing; Maverick City Publishing Worldwide; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

# **God Will Make A Way**

Chorus
God will make a way
Where there seems to be no way
He works in ways we cannot see
He will make a way for me
He will be my guide
Hold me closely to His side
With love and strength
For each new day
He will make a way

Verse

By a roadway in the wilderness He'll lead me And rivers in the desert will I see Heaven and earth will fade But His Word will still remain He will do something new today

Don Moen 1990 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Ninth Avenue Music

# **Glorious Christ**

Verse 1

The radiance of the Father
Before the dawn of time
You spoke and all creation came to be
The molecules and planets
Reveal Your great design
And every one was made so we could see
So we could see

## Chorus

You are the glorious Christ
The greatest of all delights
Your power is unequalled
Your love beyond all heights
No greater sacrifice
Than when You laid down Your life
We join the song of angels
Who praise You day and night
Glorious Christ

#### Verse 2

You left the air of heaven
To breathe the dust of earth
And dwell among the outcast and the poor
You came to be forsaken
And died to take our curse
So You could be our joy forevermore
Forevermore

## Bridge

You're seated now in heaven
Enthroned at God's right hand
You've shattered death and freed us
From our fears
And though we cannot see You
You're coming back again
And all will be made right when You appear
And all will be made right when You appear

Bob Kauflin 2012 Sovereign Grace Praise

# **Glorious Day**

Verse 1

I was buried beneath my shame Who could carry that kind of weight It was my tomb 'til I met You

Verse 2

I was breathing but not alive All my failures I tried to hide It was my tomb 'til I met You

## Chorus

'Cause when You called my name and I ran out of that grave
Out of the darkness into Your glorious day
You called my name and I ran out of that grave
Out of the darkness into Your glorious day

## Verse 3

Now Your mercy has saved my soul Now Your freedom is all that I know The old made new Jesus when I met You

## **Bridge**

I needed rescue my sin was heavy
But chains break at the weight of Your glory
I needed shelter I was an orphan
Now You call me a citizen of Heaven
When I was broken You were my healing
Now Your love is the air that I'm breathing
I have a future my eyes are open

Jason Ingram / Jonathan Smith / Kristian Stanfill / Sean Curran 2017 KPS 1.0; sixsteps Music; sixsteps Songs; Sounds Of Jericho; Worship Together Music; worshiptogether.com songs; Fellow Ships Music; Hickory Bill Doc; So Essential Tunes

# **Glory In The Highest**

Verse 1
You are the first
You go before
You are the last
Lord You're the encore
Your name's in lights for all to see
The starry hosts declare Your glory

Chorus 1
Glory in the highest
Glory in the highest
Glory in the highest

Verse 2
Apart from You
There is no God
Light of the world
The bright and morning star
Your name will shine for all to see
You are the One
You are my glory

Bridge 1
And no one else
Could ever compare to You Lord
All the earth together declare

Chorus 2
Glory in the highest
Glory in the highest
Glory in the highest to You Lord

Bridge 2
All the earth will sing Your praise
The moon and stars the sun and rain
Every nation will proclaim
That You are God and You will reign
Glory glory hallelujah
Glory glory to You Lord
Glory glory hallelujah, hallelujah

Verse 3
The heavenly host
Proclaim Your birth
Glory to God
And peace beyond the earth
Your name is near Emmanuel
God with us here
God pleased with us to dwell

Chris Tomlin | Daniel Carson | Ed Cash | Jesse Reeves | Matt Redman 2006 Rising Springs Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Wondrously Made Songs

# **How Great Is Our God**

Verse 1

The splendour of the King Clothed in majesty
Let all the earth rejoice
All the earth rejoice
He wraps Himself in light
And darkness tries to hide
And trembles at His voice
And trembles at His voice

Chorus
How great is our God
Sing with me
How great is our God
And all will see how great
How great is our God

Verse 2
And age to age He stands
And time is in His hands
Beginning and the End
Beginning and the End
The Godhead three in one
Father Spirit Son
The Lion and the Lamb
The Lion and the Lamb

Bridge
Name above all names
Worthy of all praise
My heart will sing
How great is our God

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Jesse Reeves 2004 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Wondrously Made Songs

# **How Great Is Your Love**

Verse 1

From the darkness I called Your name Into darkness Your mercy came You called me out lifted me up How great is Your love

Verse 2

You bore my weakness You took my shame Buried my burdens in fields of grace You called me out lifted me up How great is Your love

Pre-Chorus

From the heights of heaven You stepped down to earth Innocent perfection gave Your life for us And we are amazed yes we stand in awe For we have been changed by the power of the cross

## Chorus

How great how great is Your love How great how great is Your love How great how great is Your love for us

Verse 3

In Your kindness You lead me home In Your presence where I belong Oh You called me out lifted me up How great is Your love

# Bridge

There has never been and there will never be A God like You a love so true There has never been and there will never be A God like You a love so true

Brett Younker / Kristian Stanfill /Phil Wickham sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Sing My Songs

# **How Deep The Father's Love For Us**

## Verse 1

How deep the Father's love for us
How vast beyond all measure
That He should give His only Son
To make a wretch His treasure
How great the pain of searing loss
The Father turns His face away
As wounds which mar the Chosen One
Bring many sons to glory

## Verse 2

Behold the Man upon a cross
My sin upon His shoulders
Ashamed I hear my mocking voice
Call out among the scoffers
It was my sin that held Him there
Until it was accomplished
His dying breath has brought me life
I know that it is finished

#### Verse 3

I will not boast in anything
No gifts no power no wisdom
But I will boast in Jesus Christ
His death and resurrection
Why should I gain from His reward
I cannot give an answer
But this I know with all my heart
His wounds have paid my ransom

Stuart Townend 1995 Thankyou Music Ltd

# Hallelujah (Your Love is Amazing)

Verse 1
Your love is amazing
Steady and unchanging
Your love is a mountain
Firm beneath my feet
Your love is a mystery
How You gently lift me
When I am surrounded
Your love carries me

Chorus
Hallelujah, hallelujah, hallelujah
Your love makes me sing
Hallelujah, hallelujah, hallelujah
Your love makes me sing

Verse 2
Your love is surprising
I can feel it rising
All the joy that's growing
Deep inside of me
Every time I see You
All Your goodness shines through
I can feel this God song
Rising up in me

Brenton Brown / Brian Doerksen 2000 Vineyard Songs (UK/Eire)

# Hosanna

Verse 1
I see the King of glory
Coming on the clouds with fire
The whole earth shakes
The whole earth shakes

Verse 2
I see His love and mercy
Washing over all our sin
The people sing
The people sing

Chorus
Hosanna, hosanna
Hosanna in the highest
Hosanna, hosanna
Hosanna in the highest

Verse 3
I see a generation
Rising up to take their place
With selfless faith
With selfless faith

Verse 4
I see a near revival
Stirring as we pray and seek
We're on our knees
We're on our knees

Brooke Ligertwood 2006 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Bridge
Heal my heart and make it clean
Open up my eyes
To the things unseen
Show me how to love like You
Have loved me
Break my heart
For what breaks Yours
Everything I am
For Your Kingdom's cause
As I walk from earth into eternity

# **Heaven Is In My Heart**

Chorus

O heaven is in my heart

O heaven is in my heart

## Verse 1

The kingdom of our God is here
Heaven is in my heart
The presence of His majesty
Heaven is in my heart
And in His presence joy abounds
Heaven is in my heart
The light of holiness surrounds
Heaven is in my heart

## Verse 2

His precious life on me He spent
Heaven is in my heart
To give me life without an end
Heaven is in my heart
In Christ is all my confidence
Heaven is in my heart
The hope of my inheritance
Heaven is in my heart

## Verse 3

We are a temple for His throne
Heaven is in my heart
And Christ is the foundation stone
Heaven is in my heart
He will return to take us home
Heaven is in my heart
The Spirit and the Bride say come
Heaven is in my heart

Graham Kendrick 1991 Make Wav Music

# **Higher Wider Deeper**

Verse

How beautiful this love
You would lay down your crown
Surrender your throne in heaven
So that I could be found
How awesome is this love
That conquered the grave
Love that can move the mountains
Yet knows me by name

Pre-Chorus
It's unbreakable
It's undeniable
Nothing will ever
Separate us

Chorus

Your love is higher
Than the skies up above
Your love is wider
Than what I can dream of
Your love is deeper
It's the greatest of all

Bridge
Holy are you father
A love like no other
So vast like the universe
Is your love, your love

Aaron Lucas 2010 Citipointe Worship

# **How Great Thou Art**

#### Verse 1

O Lord my God when I in awesome wonder Consider all the works Thy hand hath made I see the stars I hear the mighty thunder Thy power throughout the universe displayed

## Chorus

Then sings my soul my Saviour God to Thee How great Thou art how great Thou art Then sings my soul my Saviour God to Thee How great Thou art how great Thou art

## Verse 2

When through the woods and forest glades I wander And hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees When I look down from lofty mountain grandeur And hear the brook and feel the gentle breeze

## Verse 3

And when I think that God His Son not sparing Sent Him to die I scarce can take it in That on the Cross my burden gladly bearing He bled and died to take away my sin

## Verse 4

When Christ shall come with shout of acclamation
And take me home what joy shall fill my heart
Then shall I bow in humble adoration
And there proclaim my God how great Thou art

Stuart Wesley Keene Hine Copyright 1949 and 1953 Stuart Hine Trust CIO Stuart K. Hine Trust

# **Holy Forever**

Verse 1

A thousand generations falling down in worship
To sing the song of ages to the Lamb
And all who've gone before us
And all who will believe
Will sing the song of ages to the Lamb

Pre-Chorus

Your name is the highest
Your name is the greatest
Your name stands above them all
All thrones and dominions
All powers and positions
Your name stands above them all

Chorus 1
And the angels cry Holy
All creation cries Holy
You are lifted high Holy
Holy forever

Verse 2

If you've been forgiven and if you've been redeemed Sing the song forever to the Lamb If you walk in freedom and if you bear His name Sing the song forever to the Lamb We'll sing the song forever and amen

Chorus 2
Hear Your people sing Holy
To the King of Kings Holy
You will always be Holy
Holy forever

Brian Johnson / Chris Tomlin / Jason Ingram / Jenn Johnson / Phil Wickham 2022 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; Be Essential Songs; My Magnolia Music; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Bethel Music Publishing; Brian and Jenn Publishing

# **Hope Of The Nations**

Verse

Jesus, hope of the nations
Jesus, comfort for all who mourn
You are the source of heaven's hope on earth
Jesus, light in the darkness
Jesus, truth in each circumstance
You are the source of heaven's light on earth

Pre-Chorus
In history You lived and died
You broke the chains You rose to life

## Chorus

You are the hope living in us
You are the Rock in whom we trust
You are the light shining for all the world to see
You rose from the dead conquering fear
Our Prince of Peace drawing us near
Jesus our hope living for all who will receive
Lord we believe

Brian Doerksen 2002 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## **Holy Holy Holy**

Verse 1
Holy, holy, holy
Lord God Almighty
Early in the morning
Our song shall rise to Thee
Holy, holy, holy
Merciful and mighty
God in three persons
Blessed Trinity

Verse 2
Holy, holy, holy
All the saints adore Thee
Casting down their golden crowns
Around the glassy sea
Cherubim and seraphim
Falling down before Thee
Which wert and art
And evermore shalt be

Verse 3
Holy, holy, holy
Though the darkness hide Thee
Though the eye of sinful man
Thy glory may not see
Only Thou art holy
There is none beside Thee
Perfect in power
In love and purity

John Bacchus Dykes / Reginald Heber Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain Verse 4
Holy, holy, holy
Lord God Almighty
All Thy works shall praise Thy name
In earth and sky and sea
Holy, holy, holy
Merciful and mighty
God in three persons
Blessed Trinity

# Here I Bow

Verse 1
Where would I run
But to the throne of mercy
Where would I kneel
But at this cross of grace
How great the love
How strong the hand that holds us
Beautiful so beautiful

Chorus
So here I bow to lift You high
Jesus be glorified
In all things for all my life
I am Yours forever Yours

Verse 2
There is a King
Who bore the scars of healing
There is a Son who came in grace and truth
How great the love
That carries us to kindness
Wonderful You're wonderful

# Bridge

God here and now be lifted high Right here and now be glorified God of Heaven and Earth God who brought me back to life I am Yours forever Yours

Brian Johnson / Jason Ingram / Jenn Johnson / Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman 2016 Capitol CMG Paragon; Said And Done Music; sixsteps Music; Son of the Lion; Thankyou Music Ltd; worshiptogether.com songs; Fellow Ships Music; So Essential Tunes; Bethel Music Publishing

# Hosanna (Praise Is Rising)

Verse 1
Praise is rising
Eyes are turning to You
We turn to You
Hope is stirring
Hearts are yearning for You
We long for You

Pre-Chorus
'Cause when we see You
We find strength to face the day
In Your presence
All our fears are washed away
Washed away

Chorus
Hosanna, hosanna
You are the God who saves us
Worthy of all our praises
Hosanna, hosanna
Come have Your way among us
We welcome You here Lord Jesus

Verse 2
Hear the sound of
Hearts returning to You
We turn to You
In Your Kingdom
Broken lives are made new
You make us new

Brenton Brown / Paul Baloche 2005, 2006 Thankyou Music Ltd; Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **Here I Am To Worship**

Verse 1
Light of the world
You stepped down into darkness
Opened my eyes let me see
Beauty that made
This heart adore You
Hope of a life spent with You

## Chorus

So here I am to worship
Here I am to bow down
Here I am to say that You're my God
And You're altogether lovely
Altogether worthy
Altogether wonderful to me

Verse 2
King of all days
Oh so highly exalted
Glorious in heaven above
Humbly You came
To the earth You created
All for love's sake became poor

# Bridge

And I'll never know how much it cost To see my sin upon that cross And I'll never know how much it cost To see my sin upon that cross

Tim Hughes 2000 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Heart Of Worship**

Verse 1

When the music fades all is stripped away
And I simply come
Longing just to bring something that's of worth
That will bless Your heart

Pre-Chorus

I'll bring You more than a song
For a song in itself is not what You have required
You search much deeper within
Through the way things appear
You're looking into my heart

## Chorus

I'm coming back to the heart of worship
And it's all about You all about You Jesus
I'm sorry Lord for the thing I've made it
When it's all about You all about You Jesus

Verse 2

King of endless worth no one could express How much You deserve Though I'm weak and poor all I have is Yours Every single breath

Matt Redman 1997 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Hymn Of The Saviour**

Verse 1

From the chaos of darkness
Your word shaped the earth
In your image a people made
But we traded perfection the truth for a lie
And your glory was veiled in shame
But a promise made a blessing you gave
To a people of your name
For this broken world a Saviour foretold
To bear all our grief and pain

#### Verse 2

When the heavenly Saviour descended his throne All my sin on his shoulders laid And to win our redemption he suffered and died For the sake of my guilt and shame Oh the price he paid in taking my place So that death was overcome When the King of love burst forth from the grave Proclaiming the victory won

#### Verse 3

At the end of the ages the world passed away
I will gaze on my Saviour's face
When my heart is perfected and free from my sin
I will rest in your glorious grace
For the song we raise the works of our hands
Are in service of the King
When a thousand tongues cry glory to God
Forever his praise we'll sing

Alanna Glover / Philip Percival 2019 Emu Music Ltd

# **Here In Your Presence**

Verse

Found in Your hands fullness of joy Every fear suddenly wiped away Here in Your Presence All of my gains now fade away Every crown no longer on display Here in Your Presence

Pre-Chorus

Heaven is trembling in awe of Your wonders

The kings and their kingdoms are standing amazed

Chorus
Here in Your Presence
We are undone
Here in Your Presence
Heaven and earth become one
Here in Your Presence
All things are new
Here in Your Presence
Everything bows before You

Bridge Wonderful, beautiful, glorious Matchless in every way

Jon Egan 2006 Integrity Worship Music

# **Holy Is The Lord**

Verse

We stand and lift up our hands
For the joy of the Lord is our strength
We bow down and worship Him now
How great how awesome is He

Pre-Chorus
And together we sing
Everyone sing

Chorus

Holy is the Lord God Almighty
The earth is filled with His glory
Holy is the Lord God Almighty
The earth is filled with His glory
The earth is filled with His glory

Bridge

It is rising up all around
It's the anthem of the Lord's renown
It's rising up all around
It's the anthem of the Lord's renown

Chris Tomlin / Louie Giglio 2003 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# Holy, Holy

Verse 1
Holy, Holy
Holy is the Lord, God Almighty
Holy, Holy
Holy is the Lord, God Almighty
Who was, and is, and is to come
Who was, and is, and is to come

#### Chorus

Lift up His name, with sound of singing Lift up His name in all the earth Lift up Your voice and give Him glory For He is worthy to be praised

Verse 2
Jesus, Jesus
Jesus is the Lord, God Almighty
Who was, and is, and is to come
Who was, and is, and is to come

#### Tim Hughes

995 Thankyou Music (PRS) (adm. worldwide at EMICMGPublishing.com excluding Europe which is adm. by kingswaysongs.com)

### **Here For You**

Verse 1
Let our praise be Your welcome
Let our songs be a sign
We are here for You
We are here for You
Let Your breath come from heaven
Fill our hearts with Your life
We are here for You

Chorus

To You our hearts are open Nothing here is hidden You are our one desire You alone are holy Only You are worthy God let Your fire fall down

We are here for You

Verse 2
Let our shout be Your anthem
Your renown fill the sky
We are here for You
We are here for You
Let Your Word move in power
Let what's dead come to life
We are here for You
We are here for You

Bridge
We welcome You with praise
We welcome You with praise
Almighty God of love

Be welcome in this place

Let every heart adore Let every soul awake Almighty God of love Be welcome in this place

Jesse Reeves / Matt Maher / Matt Redman / Tim Wanstall 2011 Chrysalis Music Ltd.; sixsteps Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Valley Of Songs Music; worshiptogether.com songs

### **How Can I Keep From Singing**

Verse 1
There is an endless song
Echoes in my soul
I hear the music ring
And though the storms may come
I am holding on to the rock I cling

Chorus
How can I keep
From singing Your praise
How can I ever say enough
How amazing is Your love
How can I keep
From shouting Your name
I know I am loved by the King
And it makes my heart want to sing

Verse 2
I will lift my eyes
In the darkest night
For I know my Savior lives
And I will walk with You
Knowing You'll see me through
And sing the songs You give

Bridge
I can sing in the troubled times
Sing when I win
I can sing when I lose my step
And fall down again
I can sing 'cause You pick me up
Sing 'cause You're there
I can sing 'cause You hear me Lord
When I call to You in prayer
I can sing with my last breath
Sing for I know
That I'll sing with the angels
And the saints around the throne

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Matt Redman 2006 Rising Springs Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Wondrously Made Songs

# **Hosanna (Be Lifted High)**

Chorus 1
Hosanna in the highest
Let our King be lifted up hosanna

Bridge 1
Be lifted higher and higher
Be lifted higher
Jesus You be lifted higher, higher
Be lifted higher

Chorus 2
Hosanna in the highest
Let our King be lifted up
Let our King be lifted up
Let our King be lifted up hosanna

Israel Houghton / Sidney Mohede 2010 Integrity's Praise! Music; Sound Of The New Breed; Insight Unlimited

### He Calls Me Friend

Verse 1
I have a friend a faithful friend
And Jesus is His name
He will not leave He stands by me
My Shepherd He remains

Verse 2
I have a friend a mighty friend
And Jesus is His name
I shall not fear He holds me near
His strength will keep me safe

Chorus
His name is true King Lord of creation
Ruler without end
I call Him hope peace wonderful Saviour
And what joy that Jesus calls me friend

Verse 3
I have a friend the kindest friend
And Jesus is His name
He hears my cry by day or night
And wipes my tears away

Verse 4
I have a friend a Saviour friend
And Jesus is His name
He fought for me on Calvary
And trampled on the grave

Harrison Druery / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson 2023 Amerisoul Music Publishing; Mike Curb Music; CityAlight Music

# **Holding Nothing Back**

Verse 1

I am chosen I am free
I am living for eternity
Free now forever
You pick me up turn me around
You set my feet on solid ground
Yours now forever

**Pre-Chorus** 

And nothing's gonna hold me back Nothing's gonna hold me back Nothing's gonna hold me back

Chorus

My chains fell off my heart was free I'm alive to live for You I'm alive to live for You Amazing love how can it be You gave everything for me You gave everything for me Everything

Verse 2

You've washed my sin and shame away
The slate is clean a brand new day
Free now forever
Now boldly I approach Your throne
To claim this crown through Christ my own
Yours now forever yeah

Martin Smith / Tim Hughes 2007 Thankyou Music Ltd; Curious? Music UK Bridge

And I'm free to live free to give

Free to be

I'm free to love You

Free to live free to give

Free to be

I'm free to love you

Free to live free to give

Free to be

I'm free to love You Lord

### **Happy Day**

Verse 1

The greatest day in history
Death is beaten You have rescued me
Sing it out Jesus is alive
The empty cross the empty grave
Life eternal You have won the day
Shout it out Jesus is alive
He's alive

#### Chorus

And oh happy day happy day You washed my sin away Oh happy day happy day I'll never be the same Forever I am changed

#### Verse 2

When I stand in that place
Free at last meeting face to face
I am Yours Jesus You are mine
Endless joy perfect peace
Earthly pain finally will cease
Celebrate Jesus is alive
He's alive

### Bridge

Oh what a glorious day
What a glorious way
That You have saved me
And oh what a glorious day
What a glorious name

Ben Cantelon / Tim Hughes 2006 Thankyou Music Ltd

### **His Name Is Jesus**

Verse 1

The King is in the room

Come see the scars of love

**Upon His hands** 

The King is in the room

We'll watch the darkness flee

At His command

Who is this King, who is this King

Chorus

His name is Jesus

His name is Jesus

Light of the world

There's freedom in His name

Awesome in power

Reigning forever

Light of the world

There's freedom in His name

Verse 2

The Healer's in the room

Let miracles break out across this place

The Savior's in the room

No soul beyond the boundaries of His grace

There's resurrection power in His name

Bridge 1

There's never been a love so great

He died so we could live

Then He rose up from that grave

Name another King like this

Now all authority

Forever belongs to Him

He reigns in victory

Name another King like this

Bridge 2

There's never been a love so great

He died so we could live

Then He rose up from that grave

Name another King like this

Now all authority

Forever belongs to Him

He reigns in victory

Name another King

There's never been a King like this

There's never been a King like this

Oh His name is Jesus

Brandon Lake / Brian Johnson / Chris Davenport/ Dominic Shahbon / Kalley Heiligenthal / Phil Wickham 2021 CDavs Music; Songs For TIM; Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Bethel Music Publishing; Brandon Lake Music; Holy Valley Music; Maverick City Publishing Worldwide

## **He Knows My Name**

Verse 1
I have a Maker
He formed my heart
Before even time began
My life was in His hand

Chorus
He knows my name
He knows my every thought
He sees each tear that falls
And hears me when I call

Verse 2
I have a Father
He calls me His own
He'll never leave me
No matter where I go

Tommy Walker 1996 Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Songs

### **His Glory And My Good**

Verse 1

I have seen my Father's glory Revealed in Jesus Christ And the more that I behold Him The more He satisfies When I gaze upon His beauty When I see Him as I should Then my eyes are lifted upward For His glory and my good Verse 4

Would I gladly be made nothing
That Christ would be made more
Would I seek the only kingdom
That far outweighs them all
I will stand before my Father
Where the faithful saints have stood
And with joy my heart shall praise Him
For His glory and my good

Verse 2

There is hope in every trial
For I can trust the Lord
He will turn my heart towards Him
And help me bear the thorn
So in faith I follow Jesus
On the road not understood
For I know that He is working
For His glory and my good

Chorus 1

To our God be the glory
To our God be praise
He alone the name above all names
I will boast ever only in the Lord my God
For I know His glory is my good

Verse 3

See the open arms of Jesus
Upon the cross that day
What they understood as weakness
Deserves my every praise
For the charge that was against me
It was nailed into the wood
Yes I know that He has saved me
For His glory and my good

Ben Fielding / Jonny Robinson / Rich Thompson 2024 City & Vine Music Publishing Australia; CityAlight Music

### He Is Our God

Verse 1
Who can light the fires of a thousand burning suns
Blazing in the heavens

There is only One

He is our God

Verse 2

Who commands the nations
Building up and tearing down
Silencing His rivals
There is only One
He is our God He is our God

Chorus 1
Holy You alone are holy
Matchless in Your glory holy God

Verse 3

Who would come to save us
When we turned away His love
Conquer us with kindness
There is only One
He is our God He is our God

Chorus 2
Holy You alone are holy
Matchless in Your glory no one is like You
Worthy You alone are worthy
We adore You only holy God

Bridge

Now to the King on the throne Who was and is to come And to the Lamb Who was slain be glory

Bob Kauflin / Jon Althoff 2017 Sovereign Grace Praise; Sovereign Grace Worship

# **Hark The Herald Angels Sing**

Verse 1

Hark the herald angels sing
Glory to the newborn King
Peace on earth and mercy mild
God and sinners reconciled
Joyful all ye nations rise
Join the triumph of the skies
With the angelic hosts proclaim
Christ is born in Bethlehem
Hark the herald angels sing
Glory to the newborn King

#### Verse 2

Christ by highest heaven adored
Christ the everlasting Lord
Late in time behold Him come
Offspring of the Virgin's womb
Veiled in flesh the Godhead see
Hail the incarnate Deity
Pleased as man with men to dwell
Jesus our Emmanuel
Hark the herald angels sing
Glory to the newborn King

#### Verse 3

Hail the heaven-born Prince of Peace
Hail the Sun of Righteousness
Light and life to all He brings
Risen with healing in His wings
Mild He lays His glory by
Born that man no more may die
Born to raise the sons of earth
Born to give them second birth
Hark the herald angels sing
Glory to the newborn King

Charles Wesley / Chris Douglas / Kurtis Parks Words: Public Domain; Music: 2013 Simple Hymns Publishing; Songs of 714

### His Name Is Wonderful

Verse 1
Come see the baby
Crib for a bed
His mother Mary
Lay down His sweet head
The starlight was shining
The wise men were led
Come see the baby
And worship Him

#### Chorus

His name is Wonderful Counsellor Mighty God Prince of Peace Everlasting Father Emmanuel Holy One Son of God Savior of the world

Verse 2
Come and adore Him
On bended knee
He came to ransom
Someone like me
What could I offer
What could I bring
Come and adore Him
King of kings

### Bridge

And the greatness of His reign will never end Let there be peace on earth And all goodwill to men Come let us worship Him

Chris Tomlin, Ed Cash 2019 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; We The Kingdom Music

### **His Name Shall Be**

Verse 1

Oh can you hear the angels' song
That rang so sweet and clear
When heaven's light and music fell
And mercy found us here
Glory in the highest
And on the earth be peace
Glory to God the angels sing

Bridge

One name above all others
One name that came to save us
Oh sing His name is
His name is Jesus

Verse 2

He came to tell the Father's love
His goodness and His grace
To show the brightness of His smile
The glory of His face
Glory in the highest
And on the earth be peace
Glory to God Your children sing

#### Chorus

His name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor Mighty God, Everlasting Father Prince of Peace for all eternity Oh His name shall be

Verse 3

He came to lift the weary ones
Give peace and perfect rest
To take away our burdens
And to give a glorious gift
So glory in the highest
And on the earth be peace
Glory to God the world will sing

Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman 2016 Capitol CMG Paragon; Said And Done Music; sixsteps Music; Son of the Lion; Thankyou Music Ltd; worshiptogether.com songs

## I Love To Be In Your Presence

### Chorus

I love to be in Your presence With Your people singing praises I love to stand and rejoice Lift my hands and raise my voice

#### Verse

You set my feet to dancing You fill my heart with song You give me reason to rejoice, rejoice

Ed Kerr / Paul Baloche 1992 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **I Exalt Thee**

#### Verse

For Thou oh Lord art high above all the earth Thou art exalted far above all gods For Thou oh Lord art high above all the earth Thou art exalted far above all gods

### Chorus

I exalt Thee

I exalt Thee

I exalt Thee oh Lord

I exalt Thee

I exalt Thee

I exalt Thee oh Lord

Pete Sanchez Jr. 1977 Sanchez, Pete, Jr.

### I Will Run To You

Verse 1

Your eye is on the sparrow
And Your hand it comforts me
From the ends of the earth
To the depths of my heart
Let Your mercy and strength be seen

Verse 2

You call me to Your purpose
As angels understand
For Your glory may You draw all men
As Your love and grace demands

Chorus

And I will run to You
To Your words of truth
Not by might not by power
But by the Spirit of God
Yes I will run the race
'Til I see Your face
Oh let me live in the glory of Your grace

Darlene Zschech 1996 Wondrous Worship

# **I Sing Praises**

Verse 1

I sing praises to Your name O Lord
Praises to Your name O Lord
For Your name is great
And greatly to be praised
I sing praises to Your name O Lord
Praises to Your name O Lord
For Your name is great
And greatly to be praised

Verse 2
I give glory to Your name O Lord
Glory to Your name O Lord
For Your name is great
And greatly to be praised
I give glory to Your name O Lord
Glory to Your name O Lord
For Your name is great
And greatly to be praised

Terry MacAlmon 1989 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **I Worship You Almighty God**

I worship You Almighty God
There is none like You
I worship You O Prince of Peace
That is what I want to do
I give You praise
For You are my righteousness
I worship You Almighty God
There is none like You

Sondra Corbett 1983 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

### I Am Not My Own

#### Verse 1

The one who made the heavens made my heart and soul Before I drew a breath I was loved and known I am His creation the Maker's masterpiece And all that He designs will be done in me

#### Verse 2

My body is a temple of the Living God I'll worship in this house that His blood has bought As I bear His image O may I not profane The holiness I hold in this earthly frame

#### Chorus

I belong to the Lord O I am not my own I belong to the Lord I am not my own I will honour Him for this I know I belong to the Lord I am not my own

#### Verse 3

And if He has redeemed me I am not my own
The measure of my worth is His love alone
He declares my standing and He declares my state
So I will know myself by the name He gave

#### Verse 4

I am not my own and now my heart is free O Maker come and make what You will of me There is nothing broken that You can not repair So Lord I leave my life in Your loving care

Ben Shive / Bryan Fowler / Skye Peterson / Tom Anderson 2023 Beehive Songs; Getty Music Publishing; Be Essential Songs; bryanfowlersongs

# **I Will Boast**

#### Verse

Let not the wise man boast in his wisdom Or the strong man boast in his strength Let not the rich man boast in his riches But let the humble come and give thanks To the One Who made us The One Who saved us

#### Chorus

I will boast in the Lord my God
I will boast in the One Who's worthy
I will boast in the Lord my God
I will boast in the One Who's worthy
He's worthy

### Bridge

I will make my boast in Christ alone

Paul Baloche 2006 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

### It Is Done

#### Verse 1

You took the cross and carried it to Calvary When all was lost You made a way You prayed for us
And took the weight of all we'd done
And oh You are the reason we can say

#### Chorus

It is done it is done by Your blood
It is done You have overcome the world

#### Verse 2

Your word is true it shall not come back void to You When all is lost You are the way Your light will shine Your death has brought the dead to life And oh You are the reason we proclaim

#### **Bridge**

Every sickness every weakness Every fear and doubt and shame Every burden every hurt Is overcome in Jesus' name

Mia Fieldes / Sidney Mohede 2011 Insight Unlimited; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

### I See The Lord

#### Verse

I see the Lord
Seated on the throne exalted
And the train of His robe
Fills the temple with glory
The whole earth is filled
The whole earth is filled
The whole earth is filled
With His glory

Chorus Holy, Holy Holy, Holy Holy is the Lord

Christopher John Falson Capitol CMG Publishing, Integrity Music

# **I Could Sing Of Your Love**

#### Verse

Over the mountains and the sea Your river runs with love for me And I will open up my heart And let the Healer set me free I'm happy to be in the truth And I will daily lift my hands For I will always sing Of when Your love came down

#### Chorus

I could sing of Your love forever I could sing of Your love forever I could sing of Your love forever I could sing of Your love forever

### Bridge

Oh I feel like dancing
It's foolishness I know
But when the world has seen the light
They will dance with joy
Like we're dancing now

Martin Smith
1994 Curious? Music UK

### I Simply Live For You

Verse
Say the word
And I will sing for You
Over oceans deep
I will follow
If each star was a song
And every breath of wind praise
It would still fail by far
To say all my heart contains
I simply live
I simply live for You

Chorus As the glory of Your presence Now fills this place In worship we will meet You Face to face There is nothing in this world To which You can be compared Glory on glory Praise upon praise You bind the broken-hearted And save all my tears And by Your Word You set the captives free There is nothing in this world That You cannot do I simply live

Russell Fragar 1999, 2000 Hillsong MP Songs

I simply live for You

### It Is Well

Verse 1

When peace like a river

Attendeth my way

When sorrows like sea billows roll

Whatever my lot

Thou hast taught me to say

It is well

It is well with my soul

Chorus

It is well with my soul

It is well

It is well with my soul

Verse 2

Tho' Satan should buffet

Tho' trials should come

Let this blest assurance control

That Christ hath regarded

My helpless estate

And hath shed His own blood

For my soul

Verse 3

My sin O the bliss

Of this glorious tho't

My sin not in part but the whole

Is nailed to the cross

And I bear it no more

Praise the Lord

Praise the Lord O my soul

Horatio Gates Spafford / Philip Paul Bliss Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain Verse 4

And Lord haste the day

When the faith shall be sight

The clouds be rolled back as a scroll

The trump shall resound

And the Lord shall descend

Even so it is well

With my soul

### In Christ Alone

#### Verse 1

In Christ alone my hope is found
He is my light my strength my song
This Cornerstone this solid Ground
Firm through the fiercest
Drought and storm
What heights of love
What depths of peace
When fears are stilled
when strivings cease
My Comforter my All in All
Here in the love of Christ I stand

#### Verse 2

In Christ alone who took on flesh
Fullness of God in helpless babe
This gift of love and righteousness
Scorned by the ones He came to save
Till on that cross as Jesus died
The wrath of God was satisfied
For every sin on Him was laid
Here in the death of Christ I live

#### Verse 3

There in the ground His body lay
Light of the world by darkness slain
Then bursting forth in glorious Day
Up from the grave He rose again
And as He stands in victory
Sin's curse has lost its grip on me
For I am His and He is mine
Bought with the precious blood of Christ

Keith Getty | Stuart Townend 2001 Thankyou Music Ltd

#### Verse 4

No guilt in life no fear in death
This is the power of Christ in me
From life's first cry to final breath
Jesus commands my destiny
No power of hell no scheme of man
Can ever pluck me from His hand
Till He returns or calls me home
Here in the power of Christ I'll stand

### In Christ Alone

Verse 1
In Christ alone will I glory
Though I could pride myself in battles won
For I've been blessed beyond measure
And by His strength alone I overcome
Oh I could stop and count successes
Like diamonds in my hand
But those trophies could not equal
To the grace by which I stand

#### Chorus

In Christ alone I place my trust
And find my glory in the power of the cross
In every victory let it be said of me
My source of strength my source of hope
Is Christ alone

Verse 2
In Christ alone will I glory
For only by His grace I am redeemed
Only His tender mercy
Could reach beyond my weakness to my need
Now I seek no greater honour
Than just to know Him more
And to count my gains but losses
To the glory of my Lord

Don Koch / Shawn Craig 1990 New Spring

### I Surrender All

Verse 1

All to Jesus I surrender
All to Him I freely give
I will ever love and trust Him
In His presence daily live

Chorus

I surrender all I surrender all All to Thee my blessed Savior I surrender all

Verse 2

All to Jesus I surrender Humbly at His feet I bow Worldly pleasures all forsaken Take me Jesus take me now

Verse 3
All to Jesus I surrender
Make me Savior wholly Thine
Let me feel the Holy Spirit

Truly know that Thou art mine

Verse 4

All to Jesus I surrender Lord I give myself to Thee Fill me with Thy love and power Let Thy blessing fall on me

Verse 5
All to Jesus I surrender
Now I feel the sacred flame
O the joy of full salvation
Glory glory to His name

Judson Wheeler Van DeVenter / Winfield Scott Weeden Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# I Give You My Heart

Verse

This is my desire
To honour You
Lord with all my heart
I worship You
All I have within me
I give You praise
All that I adore is in You

Chorus

Lord I give You my heart
I give You my soul
I live for You alone
Every breath that I take
Every moment I'm awake
Lord have Your way in me

Reuben Morgan 1995 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

### I Will Follow

Verse 1

All Your ways are good All Your ways are sure I will trust in You alone Higher than my sight High above my life I will trust in You alone

Chorus

Where You go I'll go
Where You stay I'll stay
When You move I'll move
I will follow You
Whom You love I'll love
How You serve I'll serve
If this life I lose
I will follow You
I will follow You yeah

Verse 2
Light into the world
Light into my life
I will live for You alone
You're the One I seek
Knowing I will find
All I need in You alone
In You alone

Bridge

In You there's life everlasting
In You there's freedom for my soul
In You there's joy unending joy
And I will follow

Chris Tomlin | Jason Ingram / Reuben Morgan

2010 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Spirit Nashville Three; So Essential Tunes; Spirit Nashville Three; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

### **I Lift My Hands**

Verse 1

Be still there is a healer

His love is deeper than the sea

His mercy is unfailing

His arms a fortress for the weak

Let faith arise

Let faith arise

Chorus

I lift my hands to believe again

You are my refuge

You are my strength

As I pour out my heart

These things I remember

You are faithful God

You're faithful God forever

Verse 2

Be still there is a river

That flows from Calvary's tree

A fountain for the thirsty

Your grace that washes over me

Let faith arise

Let faith arise

Bridge

Let faith arise let faith arise

Open my eyes open my eyes

Let faith arise let faith arise

Open my eyes open my eyes

Chris Tomlin / Louie Giglio / Matt Maher 2010 Rising Springs Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Valley Of Songs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# **I Love You Lord**

I love You Lord
And I lift my voice
To worship You
O my soul rejoice
Take joy my King
In what You hear
May it be a sweet sweet sound
In Your ear

Laurie Klein 1978, 1980 House Of Mercy Music

### <u>Indescribable</u>

#### Verse 1

From the highest of heights to the depths of the sea Creation's revealing Your majesty From the colours of Fall to the fragrance of Spring Every creature unique in the song that it sings All exclaiming

#### Chorus 1

Indescribable, uncontainable
You placed the stars in the sky
And You know them by name
You are amazing God
All powerful, untameable
Awestruck we fall to our knees
As we humbly proclaim
You are amazing God

#### Verse 2

Who has told every lightning bolt where it should go Or seen heavenly storehouses laden with snow Who imagined the sun and gives source to its light Yet conceals it to bring us the coolness of night None can fathom

#### Chorus 2

Indescribable uncontainable
You placed the stars in the sky
And You know them by name
You are amazing God
Incomparable, unchangeable
You see the depths of my heart
And You love me the same
You are amazing God

# In Control

Verse 1

From heaven You can hear
I know You're drawing near as I worship
Held within Your love
The wind and waves will come
But I will stay here

Chorus

I lift my hands to heaven
Here my heart surrendered
I tell my soul again
You are Lord of all
Though the seas are raging
You will speak and tame them
In You I find my rest
You are in control

Verse 2

Through valleys I will trust
Your Spirit is enough to keep me walking
You guide my every step
Speak life to me again
Lord I need You oh I need You

Bridge

I will trust in only You
No one can add to Your perfection
You're the beginning and the end
More than I can comprehend
There is no one like You (no one) (Jesus)

Aodhan King / Ben Fielding 2016 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

### I Surrender

Verse 1 Here I am

Down on my knees again

Surrendering all Surrendering all

Verse 2

Find me here

Lord as You draw me near

Desperate for You Desperate for You

I surrender

Verse 3

Drench my soul

As mercy and grace unfold

I hunger and thirst

I hunger and thirst

Verse 4

With arms stretched wide

I know You hear my cry

Speak to me now

Speak to me now

Chorus

I surrender

I surrender

I want to know You more

I want to know You more

Matt Crocker

2011 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

Bridge

Like a rushing wind

Jesus breathe within

Lord have Your way

Lord have Your way in me

Like a mighty storm

Stir within my soul

Lord have Your way

Lord have Your way in me

## I Came For You

Verse 1

All it takes is one moment
And just one touch from You
I put aside all distractions
'Cause I came for You
I came for You

Bridge

We make way we make room Lord let Your Spirit move Have Your way in this place Lord we have come for You

Verse 2

I need You more than ever
Nothing else satisfies
All my life I surrender
I'll live for You I'll live for You
I came for You I came for You

Chorus 1

Holy Spirit You are welcome Come and move upon this place We desire an encounter once again Holy Spirit Holy Spirit

Verse 3

Now that my heart is open
I am ready for You
Jesus take me deeper
'Cause I came for You, I came for You
I came for You, I came for You

Chorus 2

Send Your fire release Your power So we'll never be the same We desire an encounter once again

Andy Harrison / Joth Hunt 2016 Planetshakers Ministries Int. Inc.

## **I Stand Amazed**

Verse 1

I stand amazed in the presence Of Jesus the Nazarene And wonder how He could love me A sinner condemned unclean

Chorus

How marvellous how wonderful And my song shall ever be How marvellous how wonderful Is my Savior's love for me

Verse 2

He took my sins and my sorrows He made them His very own He bore the burden to Calvary And suffered and died alone

Verse 3

And with the ransomed in glory
His face I at last shall see
It will be my joy through the ages
To sing of His love for me

Charles Hutchinson Gabriel / Chris Tomlin Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# **I Offer My Life**

Verse 1

All that I am all that I have
I lay them down before You O Lord
All my regrets all my acclaim
The joy and the pain
I'm making them Yours

Chorus

Lord I offer my life to You
Everything I've been through
Use it for Your glory
Lord I offer my days to You
Lifting my praise to You
As a pleasing sacrifice
Lord I offer You my life

Verse 2

Things in the past things yet unseen Wishes and dreams
That are yet to come true
All of my hopes all of my plans
My heart and my hands
Are lifted to You

Bridge

What can we give
That You have not given
And what do we have
That is not already Yours
All we possess are
These lives we're living
And that's what
We give to You Lord

## It Was Finished Upon That Cross

#### Verse 1

How I love the voice of Jesus
On the Cross of Calvary
He declares his work is finished
He has spoken this hope to me
Though the sun had ceased its shining
Though the war appeared as lost
Christ had triumphed over evil
It was finished upon that Cross

#### Verse 2

Now the curse it has been broken Jesus paid the price for me Full the pardon He has offered Great the welcome that I receive Boldly I approach my Father Clothed in Jesus' righteousness There is no more guilt to carry It was finished upon that Cross

#### Verse 3

Death was once my great opponent Fear once had a hold on me But the Son who died to save us Rose that we would be free indeed

#### Verse 4

Death was once my great opponent
Fear once had a hold on me
But the Son who died to save us
Rose that we would be free indeed
Yes He rose
That we would be free indeed
Free from every plan of darkness
Free to live and free to love
Death is dead and Christ is risen
It was finished upon that Cross

Jonny Robinson / Nigel Hendroff / Rich Thompson 2021 CityAlight Music; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

## I Will Rise

#### Verse 1

There's a peace I've come to know Though my heart and flesh may fail There's an anchor for my soul I can say it is well

Pre-Chorus
Jesus has overcome
And the grave is overwhelmed
The victory is won
He is risen from the dead

#### Chorus

And I will rise when He calls my name No more sorrow no more pain I will rise on eagle's wings Before my God fall on my knees And rise, I will rise, I will rise

#### Verse 2

There's a day that's drawing near When this darkness breaks to light And the shadows disappear And my faith shall be my eyes

## Bridge

And I hear the voice of many angels sing Worthy is the Lamb
And I hear the cry of every longing heart Worthy is the Lamb
Worthy is the Lamb

Chris Tomlin / Jesse Reeves / Louie Giglio / Matt Maher 2008 Rising Springs Music; SPIRITANDSONG.COM PUBLISHING; Thankyou Music Ltd; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# <u>Inhabit</u>

### Verse 1

I just want to be a place for You to dwell
A habitation here that hosts You well
I'll be the sacrifice a living offering
So come and make Your home inside of me

## Chorus

Lord Your presence is all it's all that I want Jesus there's nothing worth more than You You're the reward You are the prize Come inhabit my whole life

#### Verse 2

I would rather be a servant in Your house
Than build and rule a kingdom for myself
I'll focus all my days to seek and see Your face
I'll give my life if You're what I receive
'Cause I was made to burn for this one thing

## Bridge

The one thing that I'm living for Is just to know and love You Lord Whatever cost Lord all I want is You I just want You

Austin Johnson / David Funk / Emmy Rose 2022 AKJ Musics; Bethel Music Publishing; David Funk; Emmy Rose Byun Music; Heritage Worship Publishing

## It Came Upon The Midnight Clear

#### Verse 1

It came upon the midnight clear
That glorious song of old
From angels bending near the earth
To touch their harps of gold
Peace on the earth good will to men
From heaven's all-gracious King
The world in solemn stillness lay
To hear the angels sing

## Verse 2

Still thro' the cloven skies they come
With peaceful wings unfurled
And still their heavenly music floats
O'er all the weary world
Above its sad and lowly plains
They bend on hovering wing
And ever o'er its Babel sounds
The blessed angels sing

## Verse 3

And ye beneath life's crushing load
Whose forms are bending low
Who toil along the climbing way
With painful steps and slow
Look now for glad and golden hours
Come swiftly on the wing
O rest beside the weary road
And hear the angels sing

Tommee Profitt 2020 Capitol CMG Genesis; Tommee Profitt Songs

#### Verse 4

For lo the days are hastening on
By prophet bards foretold
When with the ever-circling years
Comes round the age of gold
When peace shall over all the earth
Its ancient splendours fling
And the whole world give back the song
Which now the angels sing

#### Verse 5

Yet with the woes of sin and strife
The world has suffered long
Beneath the angel strain have rolled
Two thousand years of wrong
And man at war with man hears not
The love song which they bring
O hush the noise ye men of strife
And hear the angels sing

## **Jesus Shall Take The Highest Honour**

#### Verse

Jesus shall take the highest honour
Jesus shall take the highest praise
Let all earth join heaven in exalting
The Name which is above all other names
Let's bow the knee in humble adoration
For at His Name every knee must bow
Let every tongue confess
He is Christ God's only Son
Sovereign Lord we give You glory now

### Chorus

For all honour
And blessing and power
Belongs to You belongs to You
All honour and blessing and power
Belongs to You belongs to You
Lord Jesus Christ
Son of the living God

Chris Bowater 1985 Sovereign Lifestyle Music

# **Jesus Lover Of My Soul**

Verse
Jesus, lover of my soul
Jesus, I will never let You go
You've taken me from the miry clay
You've set my feet upon the rock

And now I know

Chorus
I love You I need You
Though my world may fall
I'll never let You go
My Savior my closest Friend
I will worship You until the very end

Daniel Grul / John Ezzy / Steve McPherson 1992 Songs From A Time; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Jesus Strong And Kind**

Verse 1
Jesus said
That if I thirst
I should come to him
No one else can satisfy
I should come to him

Verse 2
Jesus said
If I am weak
I should come to him
No one else can be my strength
I should come to him

Chorus

For the Lord is good and faithful He will keep us day and night We can always run to Jesus Jesus strong and kind

Verse 3
Jesus said
That if I fear
I should come to him
No one else can be my shield
I should come to him

Verse 4
Jesus said
If I am lost
He will come to me
And he showed me on that cross
He will come to me

Colin Buchanan / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson 2019 CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; Wanaaring Road Music

## **Jesus At The Centre**

### Verse 1

Jesus at the center of it all
Jesus at the center of it all
From beginning to the end
It will always be it's always been You Jesus, Jesus

#### Chorus

And nothing else matters

Nothing in this world will do

Jesus You're the center

Everything revolves around You Jesus You

#### Verse 2

Jesus be the center of my life
Jesus be the center of my life
From beginning to the end
It will always be it's always been You Jesus, Jesus

## **Bridge**

From my heart to the heavens Jesus be the center It's all about You yes it's all about You From my heart to the heavens Jesus be the center It's all about You, yes it's all about You, Jesus

### Verse 3

Jesus be the center of Your church
Jesus be the center of Your church
And every knee will bow
And every tongue shall confess You, Jesus

Adam Ranney / Israel Houghton / Micah Massey 2011 Heart Anthem Music; Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Sound Of The New Breed

## <u>Joy</u>

Verse 1

You've turned it all around Where I was hurting now I'm rejoicing And in Your love I'm found and I have joy Woah

Verse 2

You took away my pain You turned my mourning into dancing I can smile again 'cause I have joy Woah

Pre-Chorus
Let the celebration begin
Make a joyful noise unto Him
Come on everybody let's give Him praise
For He is good

Chorus

You have given me a joy That won't stop and will never leave So I will praise You with gladness For You are good

Bridge

You've turned my sadness into gladness You've turned my sorrow into joy Now I'm singing and I'm dancing And I will shout for joy

Joth Hunt 2013 Planetshakers Ministries Int. Inc.

# Jesus Loves Me

#### Verse 1

I was lost I was in chains
The world had a hold of me
My heart was a stone I was covered in shame
When He came for me

## Pre-Chorus

I couldn't run, couldn't run from His presence I couldn't run, couldn't run from His arms

#### Chorus

Jesus, He loves me He loves me, He is for me Jesus, how can it be He loves me, He is for me

#### Verse 2

It was a fire deep in my soul
I'll never be the same
I stepped out of the dark and into the light
When He called my name

### Bridge

He holds the stars and He holds my heart With healing hands that bear the scars The rugged cross where He died for me My only hope my everything

Ben Glover / Chris Tomlin / Reuben Morgan 2014 Ariose Music; S. D. G. Publishing; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Jesus I Need You

Verse 1

Hope be my anthem
Lord when the world has fallen quiet
You stand beside me
Give me a song in the night

Chorus

Jesus, I need You Every moment I need You Hear now this grace-bought heart sing out Your praise forever

Verse 2

Beauty for ashes You find the weak and contrite heart Shoulder its burdens And carry it into the light

**Bridge** 

Remember love

Remember mercy

Christ before me

Christ behind me

Your loving kindness

Has never failed me

Christ before me

Christ behind me

Brooke Ligertwood / Jarrad Rogers / Reuben Morgan / Scott Ligertwood 2015 BMG Gold Songs; Skye Jude Music; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# Jesus I Come

Verse 1

If you're calling me I will answer
If you're bidding me to come I will come
If you're leading me into deeper waters
May I not refuse

Chorus

Jesus I come I surrender
All for Your glory I give my life
Here in this moment
I'm marked forever
I am yours

Verse 2
If you're drawing me closer
If you're lifting me higher
If you're bringing me into greater purpose

May I not refuse

Bridge

Just a glimpse of Your glory
And in my heart I know
That I won't let go
No I won't let go
Just a taste of Your goodness
And in my heart I know
I'm not letting go
I'm not letting go

Alarice Thiolan Chew / Jonathan Cho 2018 Awaken Generation Music

## Jesus Is Alive

#### Verse 1

There is now a hope that lasts beyond our days
For the One that once was buried lives again
Now the tomb is bare and empty
And the stone is rolled away
Praise the risen One who overcame the grave

#### Verse 2

All you broken-hearted all you worn and weak Come find living water everlasting streams To the wandering spirit Lost and searching wanting something more Find the risen King who overcomes the world

#### Chorus

Let there be dancing in the darkness
And let our song break through the night
Lift your voice and sing that Christ is King
For Jesus is alive

#### Verse 3

No more condemnation no more doubt and fear For our sin and shame they have no power here In His resurrection
Perfect love has set the captives free
Praise the risen King who stands in victory

## Bridge

Hallelujah death is undone Hallelujah Jesus has won Hallelujah we overcome Oh in Jesus oh in Jesus

James Tealy / Jaywan Maxwell / Jesse Reeves / Michael Farren / Niki Shepherd / Tiarne 2018 BEC Worship; WriterWrong Music; CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; My Eleiht Songs

## **Jerusalem**

Verse 1
See Him in Jerusalem
Walking where the crowds are
Once these streets had sung to Him
Now they cry for murder
Such a frail and lonely Man
Holding up the heavy cross
See Him walking in Jerusalem
On the road to save us

Verse 2
See Him there upon the hill
Hear the scorn and laughter
Silent as a lamb He waits
Praying to the Father
See the King who made the sun
And the moon and shining stars
Let the soldiers hold and nail Him down
So that He could save them

Verse 3
See Him there upon the cross
Now no longer breathing
Dust that formed the watching crowds
Takes the blood of Jesus
Feel the earth is shaking now
See the veil is split in two
And He stood before the wrath of God
Shielding sinners with His blood

Jonny Robinson | Rich Thompson | Tiarne Tranter 2014 CityAlight Music

# Verse 4 See the empty tomb today Death could not contain Him Once the Servant of the world Now in victory reigning Lift your voices to the One Who is seated on the throne See Him in the New Jerusalem Praise the One who saved us

## Joy To The World (Unspeakable Joy)

Verse 1

Joy to the world the Lord is come
Let earth receive her King
Let every heart prepare Him room
And heaven and nature sing
And heaven and heaven and nature sing
And heaven and heaven and nature sing

Verse 2

Joy to the world the Savior reigns
Let all their songs employ
While fields and floods rocks hills and plains
Repeat the sounding joy
Repeat the sounding joy
Repeat, repeat the sounding joy

Chorus

Joy unspeakable joy An overflowing well No tongue can tell Joy unspeakable joy It rises in my soul Never lets me go

Verse 3

He rules the world with truth and grace
And makes the nations prove
The glories of His righteousness
And wonders of His love
And wonders of His love
And wonders, wonders of His love

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / George Frideric Handel / Isaac Watts / Matt Gilder Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Ryan House Music; Wondrously Made Songs

# Joy To The World /Shout For Joy

#### Verse

Joy to the world the Lord is come
Let earth receive her King
Let every heart prepare Him room
And heaven and nature sing
And heaven and nature sing
And heaven and heaven and nature sing

#### Chorus

Shout for joy
For the Son of God is the Saving One
He's the Saving One
Shout for joy
See what love has done
He has come for us
He's the Saving One

## Verse 2

Joy to the World, the Savior reigns Let men their songs employ While fields and floods Rocks, hills and plains Repeat the sounding joy Repeat the sounding joy Repeat, repeat, the sounding joy

## Bridge

Jesus, Immanuel
O come let us adore Him
Jesus, Immanuel
O come let us adore Him
Jesus, Immanuel
O come let us adore Him

#### Paul Baloche

2013 Integrity Worship Music, Leadworship Songs, Integrity's Prasie! Music, Sony/ATV Music Publishing/West Main Music, Windsor Music

## **King Of Kings**

#### Verse 1

In the darkness we were waiting
Without hope without light
Till from Heaven You came running
There was mercy in Your eyes
To fulfil the law and prophets
To a virgin came the Word
From a throne of endless glory
To a cradle in the dirt

#### Chorus

Praise the Father, Praise the Son Praise the Spirit, three in one God of Glory, majesty Praise forever to the King of kings

#### Verse 2

To reveal the kingdom coming
And to reconcile the lost
To redeem the whole creation
You did not despise the cross
For even in Your suffering
You saw to the other side
Knowing this was our salvation
Jesus for our sake You died

#### Verse 3

And the morning that You rose
All of heaven held its breath
Till that stone was moved for good
For the Lamb had conquered death
And the dead rose from their tombs
And the angels stood in awe
For the souls of all who'd come
To the Father are restored

#### Verse 4

And the Church of Christ was born
Then the Spirit lit the flame
Now this Gospel truth of old
Shall not kneel shall not faint
By His blood and in His Name
In His freedom I am free
For the love of Jesus Christ
Who has resurrected me

## **Knowing You Jesus**

### Verse 1

All I once held dear built my life upon All this world reveres and wars to own All I once thought gain I have counted loss Spent and worthless now compared to this

#### Chorus

Knowing You Jesus knowing You There is no greater thing You're my all You're the best You're my joy my righteousness And I love You Lord love You Lord

### Verse 2

Now my heart's desire is to know You more To be found in You and known as Yours To possess by faith what I could not earn All surpassing gift of righteousness

## Verse 3

Oh to know the power of Your risen life
And to know You in Your sufferings
To become like You in Your death my Lord
So with You to live and never die

Graham Kendrick 1993 Make Way Music

## **Known And Loved**

#### Verse 1

God You were there from my beginning For I was crafted by Your hands You see my hopes and hesitations My days are written in Your plan

#### Verse 2

If You have seen my weakest moments
And still You love me even then
I need no greater confirmation
That God Your goodness has no end

#### Chorus

I come to Jesus lay down my weakness No need for hiding here in His light This truth I treasure my peace forever Is being known and loved by Him

### Verse 3

I trust with Jesus it is finished For He has paid my every debt No need to pull it all together For what is broken He will mend

#### Verse 4

Though I can't see the path before me I know the One who knows the way And as I walk His hand will guide me Until I see Him face to face

Fiona Aghajanian / Jaywan Maxwell / Tiarne Tranter CityAlight Music

## Let The Praises Ring

#### Verse 1

O Lord my God in You I put my trust

O Lord my God in You I put my hope

O Lord my God in You I put my trust

O Lord my God in You I put my hope

#### Chorus

In You in You I find my peace
In You in You I find my strength
In You I live and move and breathe
Let everything I say and do
Be founded by my faith in You
I lift up holy hands and sing
Let the praises ring

#### Verse 2

O Lord my God to You I give my hands

O Lord my God to You I give my feet

O Lord my God to You I give my everything

O Lord my God to You I give my life

Lincoln Brewster 2002 Integrity's Praise! Music

# **Lord Prepare Me To Be A Sanctuary**

Lord prepare me
To be a sanctuary
Pure and holy
Tried and true
With thanksgiving
I'll be a living
Sanctuary for You

John W. ThompsonRandy Scruggs 1982 Full Armor Publishing Company; Whole Armor Publishing Company

# **Lord I Lift Your Name On High**

## Verse

Lord I lift Your name on high Lord I love to sing Your praises I'm so glad You're in my life I'm so glad You came to save us

## Chorus

You came from heaven to earth
To show the way
From the earth to the cross
My debt to pay
From the cross to the grave
From the grave to the sky
Lord I lift Your name on high

Rick Founds 1989 Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Publishing

# **Let Everything That Has Breath**

Verse 1

Praise Him in the sanctuary

Praise Him in the mighty heavens

Praise Him all the earth praise Him

Verse 2

Praise Him in His awesome power

Praise His great and holy name

Praise Him the whole world praise Him

**Pre-Chorus** 

From the rising of the sun

Let His praise be heard

From the east to the west

And the north to south

Chorus

Let everything that has breath

Praise the Lord forever

Let everything in my soul praise the Lord

Bridge

Praise the Lord

Praise the Lord

Reuben Morgan 2000 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Love Came Down**

#### Verse 1

If my heart is overwhelmed
And I cannot hear Your voice
I'll hold on to what is true though I cannot see
If the storms of life they come
And the road ahead gets steep
I will lift these hands in faith I will believe

#### Pre-Chorus

I'll remind myself of all that You've done And the life I have because of Your Son

#### Chorus

Love came down and rescued me Love came down and set me free And I am Yours I am forever Yours Mountain high or valley low I sing out remind my soul That I am Yours I am forever Yours

#### Verse 2

When my heart is filled with hope
And every promise comes my way
When I feel Your hands of grace rest upon me
Staying desperate for You God
Staying humbled at Your feet
I will lift these hands and praise I will believe

## Bridge

'Cause I am Yours and I am Yours For all my days Jesus I am Yours And I am Yours and I am Yours For all my days Jesus I am Yours

Brian Johnson | Ian McIntosh | Jenn Johnson | Jeremy Edwardson | Jeremy Riddle 2009 Mercy | Vineyard Publishing; Bethel Music Publishing; Jeremy Edwardson Music

# **Let Your Kingdom Come**

Verse 1

Your glorious cause O God

Engages our hearts

May Jesus Christ be known

Wherever we are

We ask not for ourselves

But for Your renown

The cross has saved us so we pray

Your kingdom come

Chorus

Let Your kingdom come

Let Your will be done

So that everyone might know Your Name

Let Your song be heard everywhere on earth

Till Your sovereign work on earth is done

Let Your kingdom come

Verse 2

Give us Your strength O God

And courage to speak

Perform Your wondrous deeds

Through those who are weak

Lord use us as You want

Whatever the test

By grace we'll preach Your Gospel till

Our dying breath

Bob Kauflin 2006 Sovereign Grace Praise

## **Living Hope**

### Verse 1

How great the chasm that lay between us
How high the mountain I could not climb
In desperation I turned to heaven
And spoke Your name into the night
Then through the darkness Your loving-kindness
Tore through the shadows of my soul
The work is finished the end is written
Jesus Christ my living hope

#### Verse 2

Who could imagine so great a mercy
What heart could fathom such boundless grace
The God of ages stepped down from glory
To wear my sin and bear my shame
The cross has spoken I am forgiven
The King of kings calls me His own
Beautiful Savior I'm Yours forever
Jesus Christ my living hope

#### Chorus

Hallelujah praise the One who set me free Hallelujah death has lost its grip on me You have broken every chain There's salvation in Your name Jesus Christ my living hope

#### Verse 3

Then came the morning that sealed the promise Your buried body began to breathe
Out of the silence the Roaring Lion
Declared the grave has no claim on me
Jesus Yours is the victory whoa

Brian Johnson / Phil Wickham 2017 Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Sing My Songs; Bethel Music Publishing

## Let There Be Light

#### Verse 1

There's no darkness in Your eyes
There's no question in Your mind
God almighty God of mercy
There's no hiding from Your face
There's no striving in Your grace
God of mercy God almighty

#### Chorus 1

Let there be light
Open the eyes of the blind
Purify our hearts in Your fire
Breathe in us we pray
Jesus have Your way

#### Verse 2

There's no borders in Your love No division in Your heart God of heaven God of freedom There's no taking back the cross No regret in what it cost God of freedom God of heaven

#### Chorus 2

Let there be light
Open our eyes to Your heart
Desperate just to know who You are
Shine in us we pray
Jesus have Your way

## Bridge

Good news embracing the poor
Comfort for all those who mourn
For the broken hearted we sing louder
Release from prison and shame
Oppression turning to praise
For every captive sing louder
Restoring sight to the blind
Breaking the curse of the night
For all in darkness sing louder
Proclaiming freedom for all
This is the day of the Lord
Beauty for ashes

#### Verse 3

Let the light that shines above Become the light that shines in us There's no darkness in Your way So have Your way Lord have Your way

Brooke Ligertwood | Joel Houston | Jonas Myrin | Matt Crocker | Michael Guy Chislett | Scott Ligertwood

2016 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Lead Me To The Cross**

Verse 1

Saviour I come quiet my soul Remember redemption's hill Where Your blood was spilled For my ransom

Pre-Chorus

Everything I once held dear I count it all as loss

Chorus

Lead me to the cross
Where Your love poured out
Bring me to my knees
Lord I lay me down
Rid me of myself
I belong to You

Oh lead me lead me to the cross

Verse 2

You were as I tempted and tried human The word became flesh Bore my sin in death Now You're risen

Bridge

To Your heart
To Your heart
Lead me to Your heart
Lead me to Your heart

Brooke Ligertwood 2006 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Lord Of lords**

Verse 1
Beholding Your beauty
Is all that I long for

To worship You Jesus

Is my sole desire For this very heart

You have shaped for Your pleasure

Purposed to lift Your Name higher

Verse 2

Here in surrender
In pure adoration
I enter Your courts
With an offering of praise
I am Your servant

Come to bring You glory

As is fit for the works of Your hands

Chorus 1

Now unto the Lamb

Who sits on the throne

Be glory and honour and praise

All of creation resounds with the song

Worship and praise Him

The Lord of lords

Verse 3

Spirit now living and dwelling within me Keep my eyes fixed ever on Jesus' face Let not the things of this world ever sway me I'll run till I finish the race Chorus 2

Now unto the Lamb
Who sits on the throne

Be glory and honour and praise All of eternity echoes the song

Worship and praise the Lord

Bridge

Holy Lord

You are holy

Jesus Christ is the Lord

Chorus 3

Now unto the Lamb

Who sits on the throne

Be glory and honour and praise

Call all the sinners

To join in the song

Worship and praise Him

The Lord of lords

Brooke Ligertwood
2007 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Let It Start With Me

Verse 1

In the streets of every village

Every city's soaring tower

Empty people live in darkness

Every minute every hour

Hear the cry of desperation

From a billion broken hearts

With a need so great

Where do we even start

Chorus

Let it start with me

Open up my eyes

Fill my heart with your compassion

Free my mind from all distractions

Use my hands

To set the captive free

Move my feet to follow after You

Lord change the world and let it start with me

Verse 2

Lord You've given the orders

There's a place for everyone

I don't want to miss my mission

In the plan that you've begun

You have promised to go with me

To the edges of it all

Change everything that

Keeps me from Your call

Bridge

Take my life and all that I have called my own

Everything I am is Yours alone

Laura Allen / Sam Allen 2011 Curb Congregation Songs; Real Cat Music

## **Lord I Need You**

Verse 1
Lord I come I confess
Bowing here I find my rest
And without You I fall apart
You're the one that guides my heart

Chorus 1
Lord I need You oh I need You
Every hour I need You
My one defense my righteousness
Oh God how I need You

Verse 2
Where sin runs deep Your grace is more
Where grace is found is where You are
And where You are Lord I am free
Holiness is Christ in me
Where You are Lord I am free
Holiness is Christ in me

## Bridge

So teach my song to rise to You
When temptation comes my way
And when I cannot stand I'll fall on You
Jesus You're my hope and stay
And when I cannot stand I'll fall on You
Jesus You're my hope and stay

Christy Nockels / Daniel Carson / Jesse Reeves / Kristian Stanfill / Matt Maher 2011 sixsteps Music; Sweater Weather Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Valley Of Songs Music; worshiptogether.com songs

## **Lion And The Lamb**

Verse 1

He's coming on the clouds
Kings and kingdoms will bow down
And every chain will break
As broken hearts declare His praise
For who can stop the Lord Almighty

Chorus

Our God is the Lion

The Lion of Judah

He's roaring with power

And fighting our battles

And every knee will bow before Him

Our God is the Lamb

The Lamb that was slain

For the sins of the world

His blood breaks the chains

And every knee will bow before

The Lion and the Lamb

Every knee will bow before Him

Verse 2

So open up the gates
Make way before the King of kings
The God who comes to save
Is here to set the captives free
For who can stop the Lord Almighty

Bridge

Who can stop the Lord Almighty Who can stop the Lord Almighty

Brenton Brown / Brian Johnson / Leeland Mooring 2015 Meaux Mercy; Thankyou Music Ltd; The Devil Is A Liar! Publishing; Bethel Music Publishing

## **Love On The Line**

Verse 1

You put Your love on the line
To bear the weight of sin that was mine
Washing my river of wrongs
Into the sea of Your infinite love

Chorus

With arms held high
Lord I give my life
Knowing I'm found in Christ
In Your love forever
With all I am
In Your grace I stand
The greatest of all romance
Love of God my Saviour

Verse 2

Mercy roars like hurricane winds Furious love laid waste to my sin

## Bridge

To the One who has rescued my soul
To the One who has welcomed me home
To the One who is Saviour of all
I sing forever

Aryel Murphy / Brooke Ligertwood / Scott Ligertwood 2015 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Love So Great**

### Verse 1

Your love so great Jesus in all things
I've seen a glimpse of Your heart
A billion years still I'll be singing
How can I praise You enough
How can I praise You enough

### Chorus

You are the Lord Almighty
Outshining all the stars in glory
Your love is like the wildest ocean
Oh nothing else compares

### Verse 2

Creation calls all to the Saviour
We are alive for Your praise
In earth and sky no one is higher
Our God of wonders You reign
Our God of wonders You reign

## Bridge

Not to us but to Your Name We lift up all praise Not to us but to Your Name We lift up all praise

Jamie Snell / Joshua Grimmett / Reuben Morgan 2016 Hillsong Music Publishing UK; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Love You So Much

Verse 1
Hear these praises
From a grateful heart
Each time I think of You
The praises start
Love You so much Jesus
Love You so much

Verse 2
Lord I love You
My soul sings
In Your presence
Carried on Your wings
Love You so much Jesus
Love You so much

### Chorus

How my soul longs for You Longs to worship You forever In Your power and majesty Lift my hands lift my heart Lift my voice Towards the heavens For You are my Sun and shield

Russell Fragar 1996 Hillsong MP Songs

## Love Divine (All Loves Excelling)

#### Verse 1

Love divine all loves excelling
Joy of heaven to earth come down
Fix in us Thy humble dwelling
All Thy faithful mercies crown
Jesus Thou art all compassion
Pure unbounded love Thou art
Visit us with Thy salvation
Enter every trembling heart

#### Verse 2

Breathe O breathe Thy loving Spirit
Into every troubled breast
Let us all in Thee inherit
Let us find that second rest
Take away our bent to sinning
Alpha and Omega be
End of faith as its Beginning
Set our hearts at liberty

## Verse 3

Come Almighty to deliver
Let us all Thy life receive
Suddenly return and never
Nevermore Thy temples leave
Thee we would be always blessing
Serve Thee as Thy hosts above
Pray and praise Thee without ceasing
Glory in Thy perfect love

#### Verse 4

Finish then Thy new creation
Pure and spotless let us be
Let us see Thy great salvation
Perfectly restored in Thee
Changed from glory into glory
Till in heaven we take our place
Till we cast our crowns before Thee
Lost in wonder love and praise

Charles Wesley / Tom Fettke

Words: Public Domain; Music: 1999 Pilot Point Music (MAIN - admin. by Music Services obo

Lillenas Publishing Company

# **My Redeemer Lives**

Verse

I know He rescued my soul
His blood has covered my sin
I believe I believe
My shame He's taken away
My pain is healed in His name
I believe I believe

Pre-Chorus

I'll raise a banner

'Cause my Lord has conquered the grave

Chorus

My Redeemer lives

My Redeemer lives

My Redeemer lives

My Redeemer lives

Bridge

You lift my burdens

I'll rise with You

I'm dancing on this mountaintop

To see Your kingdom come

Reuben Morgan 1998 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# My Life Is In You

Chorus

My life is in You Lord
My strength is in You Lord
My hope is in You Lord
In You it's in You
My life is in You Lord
My strength is in You Lord
My hope is in You Lord
In You it's in You

Verse
I will praise You
With all of my life
I will praise You
With all of my strength
With all of my life
With all of my strength
All of my hope is in You

Daniel Gardner 1986 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## <u>Majesty</u>

Verse 1

Here I am

Humbled by Your majesty

Covered by Your grace so free

Here I am

Knowing I'm a sinful man

Covered by the blood of the Lamb

Pre-Chorus

Now I've found the greatest love of all is mine

Since You laid down Your life

The greatest sacrifice

Chorus 1

Majesty, majesty

Your grace has found me just as I am

Empty handed but alive in Your hands

Verse 2

Here I am

Humbled by the love that You give

Forgiven so that I can forgive

Here I stand

Knowing that I'm Your desire

Sanctified by glory and fire

Chorus 2

Majesty, majesty

Your grace has found me just as I am

Empty handed but alive in Your hands

Majesty, majesty

Forever I am changed by Your love

In the presence of Your majesty

Martin Smith / Stuart Garrard 2003. 2004 Curious? Music UK

# **Majestic**

Verse

O Lord our Lord
How majestic is Your name
In all the earth
O Lord our Lord
How majestic is Your name
In all the earth

### Chorus 1

The heavens declare Your greatness
The oceans cry out to You
The mountains they bow down before You
So I'll join with the earth
And I'll give my praise to You

## **Bridge**

I will worship You, I will worship You I will worship You, I will worship You We will worship You We will worship You

### Chorus 2

The heavens declare Your greatness
The oceans cry out to You
The mountains they bow down before You
So I'll join with the earth and I'll sing
The heavens declare Your greatness
The oceans cry out to You
The mountains they bow down before You
So I'll join with the earth
And I'll give my praise to You

Lincoln Brewster 2005 Integrity's Praise! Music

# My Greatest Love Is You

Chorus

Call me deeper

Into Your grace

The river that flows

From the holy place

Wash over me

Cleansing me through

My greatest love is You

Verse

Every new day

Your glory unfolds

Filling my eyes

With Your treasures untold

The beauty of holiness

Brings worship anew

My greatest love is You

Russell Fragar 1997 Hillsong MP Songs

## **Mighty Fortress**

Verse 1

He won't abandon
He won't deceive
He won't desert us
He won't ever leave
He'll never forsake us
He won't ever run
He'll never reject us the Faithful One

Pre-Chorus
Your love will remain
Your love will remain

Chorus 1
A Mighty Fortress is our God
A Tower of Strength never failing
The name of Jesus true and strong
No other power could ever save us
You are good You are good
Mighty Fortress

Verse 2

You won't abandon You won't deceive You won't desert us You won't ever leave You'll never forsake us You won't ever run You'll never reject us the Faithful One

Bridge

Yesterday and today and forever Your love will remain Nothing has the power to sever Your love You are good You are good And Your mercy endures You are good You are good A Mighty Fortress is our God
A Tower of Strength never failing
The name of Jesus true and strong
No other power could ever save us

Chorus 2

You are good You are good And Your mercy endures You are good You are good Mighty Fortress

Aaron Shust / Paul Baloche 2013 Bridge Building Music, Inc.; CP Shust Tunes; Integrity Worship Music; Lead worship Songs

## **Made To Worship**

Verse 1

Before the day before the light
Before the world revolved around the sun
God on high stepped down into time
And wrote the story
Of His love for everyone

Pre-Chorus

He has filled our hearts with wonder So that we always remember

### Chorus

You and I are made to worship
You and I are called to love
You and I are forgiven and free
When you and I embrace surrender
When you and I choose to believe
Then you and I will see
Who we were meant to be

### Verse 2

All we are and all we have
Is all a gift from God that we receive
Brought to life we open up our eyes
To see the majesty and glory of the King

### Bridge

Even the rocks cry out
Even the heavens shout
At the sound of His Holy name
So let every voice sing out
Let every knee bow down
He's worthy of all our praise

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Stephan Conley Sharp 2006 New Spring; Stenpan Music; Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Wondrously Made Songs

## **Mighty To Save**

### Verse 1

Everyone needs compassion Love that's never failing Let mercy fall on me Everyone needs forgiveness The kindness of a Saviour The hope of nations

#### Chorus

Saviour He can move the mountains My God is mighty to save He is mighty to save Forever Author of salvation He rose and conquered the grave Jesus conquered the grave

### Verse 2

So take me as You find me
All my fears and failures
Fill my life again
I give my life to follow
Everything I believe in
Now I surrender

## Bridge

Shine your light and let the whole world see
We're singing
For the glory of the risen King
Jesus, shine your light and let the whole world see
We're singing, for the glory of the risen King

Ben Fielding / Reuben Morgan 2006 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Make Me A Servant**

Make me a servant humble and meek
Lord let me lift up those who are weak
And may the prayer of my heart always be
Make me a servant
Make me a servant
Make me a servant today

Kelly Willard

1982 CCCM Music; Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Publishing; Willing Heart Music

## Make Us One

Verse 1

One with the Father one with the Spirit
One with the Son of God
One with our sister one with our brother
One family by the blood

Chorus 1

Make us one, make us one Your will be done make us one

Verse 2

One heart with heaven one mind connected One body unified Bind us together now and forever Jesus be glorified

## Bridge

We confess all our offenses
We confess we've been afraid
We repent of all our pride
Let all the hurt be washed away
For all the wars and violence against our enemy
Come heal our land with Your great river
Restore the family and

Chorus 2
Make us one, make us one
Let Your kingdom come
Make us one, make us one

Chris Quilala / Joshua Silverberg / Ran Jackson / Ricky Jackson 2017 Capitol CMG Amplifier; Capitol CMG Genesis; Jesus Culture Music; Red Red Pop; Tunes of Jesus Culture; Be Essential Songs; Modern Hymns and Sacred Songs; Richmond Park Publishing

## **More Like Jesus**

Verse 1

You came to the world You created Trading Your crown for a cross You willingly died Your innocent life paid the cost

Verse 2

Counting Your status as nothing
The King of all kings came to serve
Washing my feet
Covering me with Your love

Chorus

If more of You means less of me Take everything Yes all of You is all I need Take everything

Verse 3

You are my life and my treasure
The One that I can't live without
Here at Your feet
My desires and dreams I lay down
Here at Your feet
My desires and dreams I lay down

## Bridge

Oh Lord change me like only You can
Here with my heart in Your hands
Father I pray make me more like Jesus
This world is dying to know who You are
You've shown us the way to Your heart
So Father I pray make me more like Jesus
More like Jesus, more like Jesus Lord

## My God Is All I Need/My God Is So Big

Verse 1

Dark, dark is the valley Faint the light at my feet But whatever may face me My God is all I need

Verse 2
Bright, bright are the treasures
Life may offer to me
But whatever the pleasure
My God is all I need

Chorus

He is my strength when I cannot go on Peace when all my power is gone Hope although the night is long and deep He is my song for He has rescued me Joy now He has set me free Praise, praise to my Father be My God is all I need

Verse 3
Brief, brief are my days here
Soon my journey complete
But I look to my Saviour
Where God has met my need
Yes He has met my need

Bridge
My God is so big
So strong and so mighty
There's nothing my God cannot do
My God is so big
So strong and so mighty
There's nothing my God cannot do
The mountains are His
The valleys are His
The stars are His handiwork too
My God is so big
So strong and so mighty
There's nothing my God cannot do

Fiona Aghajanian / Harrison Druery / Jaywan Maxwell / Jonny Robinson / Rich Thompson / Ruth Harms Calkin / Tiarne Tranter CityAlight Music; Nuggets of Truth Music

# My Life Is An Offering

Verse 1
This life is an altar
Where I want to offer
My soul and my mind and strength
Cleansed by Your mercy to live a life worthy
Of the One Who called my name

Chorus
Jesus be glorified
Jesus be magnified
Let me be a pleasing sacrifice
Jesus be glorified
Jesus be magnified
Here at the altar
My life is an offering

Verse 2
How could I not love You
You authored my rescue
Raised me up from death to life
Your Spirit is in me revealing Your glory
Oh what joy as I give my life

Bridge
I choose to lose my life Lord
And find it in You
I choose to lose my life Lord
And find it in You

Joel Sczebel / Pat Sczebel 2013 Sovereign Grace Worship

## **Man Of Sorrows**

Verse 1
Man of sorrows Lamb of God
By His own betrayed
The sin of man and wrath of God
Has been on Jesus laid

Verse 2
Silent as He stood accused
Beaten mocked and scorned
Bowing to the Father's will
He took a crown of thorns

Chorus
Oh that rugged cross my salvation
Where Your love poured out over me
Now my soul cries out hallelujah
Praise and honour unto Thee

Verse 3
Sent of heaven God's own Son
To purchase and redeem
And reconcile the very ones
Who nailed Him to that tree

Bridge
Now my debt is paid
It is paid in full
By the precious blood
That my Jesus spilled
Now the curse of sin
Has no hold on me
Whom the Son sets free
Oh is free indeed

Brooke Ligertwood / Matt Crocker 2012 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Verse 4
See the stone is rolled away
Behold the empty tomb
Hallelujah God be praised
He's risen from the grave

## My Best Friend

### Verse 1

Have you heard of the One called Saviour
Have you heard of His perfect love
Have you heard of the One in heaven
Have you heard how He gave His Son
'Cause I have found this love
I believe in the Son
Show me Your way

## Chorus

Jesus You are my best friend And You will always be And nothing will ever change that

## Verse 2

I believe in the One called Saviour
I believe He's the Risen One
I believe that I'll live forever
I believe that the King will come
'Cause I have found this love
I believe in the Son
Show me Your way

# Bridge

Nothing will ever change that Nothing will ever change that Nothing will ever change that

Joel Houston / Marty Sampson 2000 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Make Room

#### Verse

Here is where I lay it down
Every burden every crown
This is my surrender
This is my surrender
Here is where I lay it down
Every lie and every doubt
This is my surrender

## Chorus

And I will make room for you To do whatever you want to To do whatever you want to And I will make room for you To do whatever you want to To do whatever you want to

# Bridge

Shake up the ground of all my tradition Break down the walls of all my religion Your way is better Your way is better

Evelyn Heideriqui / Josh Farro / Lucas Cortazio / Rebekah White 2018 A New Song For A New Day Music; Community Music Songs; Curb Songs; Father of Lights Publishing; Mike Curb Music

# Midnight Clear (Love Song)

Verse 1

It came upon the midnight clear
That glorious song of old
From angels bending near the earth
To touch their harps of gold
Peace on the earth good will to men
From heaven's all gracious King
The world in solemn stillness lay
To hear the angels sing

Verse 2

Still through the cloven skies they come
With peaceful wings unfurled
And still their heavenly music floats
Through all the weary world
And man at war with man hears not
The love song which they bring
O hush the noise and cease the strife
And hear the angels sing

Chorus

Glory to God in the highest
Glory to God evermore
Good news great joy for all
Melody breaks through the silence
Christ the Savior is born
Jesus the love song of God
Jesus the love song of God

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Jonas Myrin 2015 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing; Son of the Lion; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music

## **No Longer Slaves**

#### Verse 1

You unravel me with a melody You surround me with a song Of deliverance from my enemies Till all my fears are gone

### Chorus

I'm no longer a slave to fear I am a child of God I'm no longer a slave to fear I am a child of God

## Verse 2

From my mother's womb
You have chosen me
Love has called my name
I've been born again into Your family
Your blood flows through my veins

## Bridge

You split the sea so I could walk right through it My fears were drowned in perfect love You rescued me so I could stand and sing I am a child of God

Brian Johnson / Joel Case/ Jonathan David Helser 2014 Bethel Music Publishing; Quiltmaker Music

## **Never Once**

Verse 1

Standing on this mountaintop
Looking just how far we've come
Knowing that for every step
You were with us

Verse 2

Kneeling on this battleground Seeing just how much You've done Knowing every victory was Your power in us

Pre-Chorus 1
Scars and struggles on the way
But with joy our hearts can say
Yes our hearts can say

Chorus 1

Never once did we ever walk alone Never once did You leave us on our own You are faithful God You are faithful You are faithful God You are faithful

Pre-Chorus 2
Scars and struggles on the way
But with joy our hearts can say
Never once did we ever walk alone
Carried by Your constant grace
Held within Your perfect peace
Never once no we never walk alone

Chorus 2
Never once
Did we ever walk alone
Never once
Did You leave us on our own
You are faithful
God You are faithful
Every step
We are breathing in Your grace
Evermore we'll be
Breathing out Your praise

You are faithful

Jason Ingram / Matt Redman / Tim Wanstall 2011 Chrysalis Music Ltd.; sixsteps Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; worshiptogether.com songs; Spirit Nashville Three; So Essential Tunes; Spirit Nashville Three

## **Near The Cross**

Verse 1
Jesus keep me near the cross
There a precious fountain
Free to all a healing stream
Flows from Calvary's mountain

Chorus
In the cross in the cross
Be my glory ever
Till my raptured soul shall find
Rest beyond the river

Verse 2
Near the cross a trembling soul
Love and mercy found me
There the Bright and Morning Star
Sheds its beams around me

Verse 3
Near the cross O Lamb of God
Bring its scenes before me
Help me walk from day to day
With its shadows o'er me

Verse 4
Near the cross I'll watch and wait
Hoping trusting ever
Till I reach the golden strand
Just beyond the river

Fanny Jane Crosby / William Howard Doane Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

## **None But Jesus**

Verse 1
In the quiet in the stillness
I know that You are God
In the secret of Your presence
I know there I am restored

When You call I won't refuse Each new day again I'll choose

### Chorus

There is no one else for me None but Jesus Crucified to set me free Now I live to bring Him praise

## Verse 2

In the chaos in confusion
I know You're sovereign still
In the moment of my weakness
You give me grace to do Your will
When You call I won't delay
This my song through all my days

# Bridge

All my delight is in You Lord All of my hope All of my strength All my delight is in You Lord Forevermore

Brooke Ligertwood 2005 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Nobody Loves Me Like You**

Verse 1
Morning I see You in the sunrise
Every morning
It's like a picture that
You've painted for me
A love letter in the sky

Verse 2
Story I could've had a
Really different story
But You came down from
Heaven to restore me
Forever saved my life

Chorus 2
Nobody loves me
like You love me Jesus
I stand in awe
Of Your amazing ways
I worship You
As long as I am breathing
God I worship You
Forever worship You

#### Chorus 1

Nobody loves me like You love me Jesus I stand in awe of Your amazing ways I worship You as long as I am breathing God You are faithful and true Nobody loves me like You

#### Verse 3

Mountains You're breaking down
The weight of all my mountains
Even when it feels like I'm surrounded
You never leave my side oh

### **Bridge**

Oh what a song to sing, Oh what a song to sing
Oh what a song to sing
Oh what a song my heart keeps singing
Oh what a song to sing, Oh what a song to sing
Oh what a song to sing
Jesus You love me, and I love You God

Ed Cash | Scott Cash

2018 Capitol CMG Paragon; McTyeire Music; S. D. G. Publishing

## **No Other Name**

Verse 1

One Name

Holds weight above them all

His fame

Outlasts the earth He formed

His praise

Resounds beyond the stars

And echoes in our hearts

The greatest One of all

Verse 2

His face

Shines brighter than the sun

His grace

As boundless as His love

He reigns

With healing in His wings

The King above all kings

The greatest One of all

Chorus

Lift up our eyes

See the King has come

Light of the world

Reaching out for us

There is no other Name

There is no other Name

Jesus Christ our God oh

Seated on high the undefeated One

Mountains bow down as we lift Him up

There is no other Name

There is no other Name

Jesus Christ our God oh

Joel Houston / Jonas Myrin

2014 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

Verse 3

Find hope

When all the world seems lost

**Behold** 

The triumph of the cross

His power has trampled death and grave

Our life found in His Name

The greatest Name of all

Interlude

**Jesus** 

Bridge

The earth will shake

And tremble before Him

Chains will break

As heaven and earth sing

Holy is the Name

Holy is the Name of Jesus, Jesus, Jesus

## **Nothing But The Blood Of Jesus**

### Verse 1

What can wash away my sin Nothing but the blood of Jesus What can make me whole again Nothing but the blood of Jesus

### Chorus

O precious is the flow That makes me white as snow No other fount I know Nothing but the blood of Jesus

### Verse 2

For my pardon this I see Nothing but the blood of Jesus For my cleansing this my plea Nothing but the blood of Jesus

### Verse 3

Nothing can for sin atone
Nothing but the blood of Jesus
Naught of good that I have done
Nothing but the blood of Jesus

#### Verse 4

This is all my hope and peace Nothing but the blood of Jesus This is all my righteousness Nothing but the blood of Jesus

Robert Lowry

Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# **One Thing**

Verse 1
One thing I desire
One thing I seek
To gaze upon Your beauty
Your majesty

Verse 2
God of my salvation
Lifter of my head
Teach me how to live O Lord
In Your righteousness

Pre-Chorus
So I pray to You
So I pray to You

Bridge
And I will seek Your face
Call upon Your Name Jesus
All I want is You Jesus, Jesus
And I will seek Your face
Call upon Your Name Jesus
All I want is You Jesus

## Chorus 1

Lord Your Name is higher than the heavens
Lord Your Name is higher than all created things
Higher than hope higher than dreams
The Name of the Lord

Verse 3
In the day of trouble
You cover me
In the secret place of refuge
Lord I will sing

Darlene Zschech / Marty Sampson 2007 Wondrous Worship; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# One Thing

Verse 1

I tasted the world
Seen more than enough
Its promises fleeting
Of water and wine
I emptied the cup
And found myself wanting

Pre-Chorus 1

But there is a well that never runs dry The water of life the blood of the Vine

Chorus 1

And all I know is
Everything I have means nothing
Jesus if You're not my one thing
Everything I need right now
All I need is You right now

Verse 2
Just one thing I ask
And this I will seek
If only to know You
To be where You are
And go where You lead
My God I will follow

Pre-Chorus 2
The things of this world
I've counted as loss
I lay it all down to take up this cross

Aodhan King / Dylan Thomas / Joel Houston 2015 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

Chorus 2 All I know is

Everything I have means nothing
Jesus if You're not my one thing
Everything I need right now
And all I want is
Everything You are and nothing
Jesus if You're not my one thing
Everything to me right now

Bridge

And I'll sing whoa, whoa
I want nothing but to know You
And to be with You my God
And I'll sing
Whoa, whoa
And with everything within me
I will worship You my God

# One Way

Verse 1

I lay my life down at Your feet You're the only One I need I turn to You and You are always there In troubled times it's You I seek I put You first that's all I need I humble all I am all to You

Chorus

One way Jesus You're the only One that I could live for One way Jesus You're the only One that I could live for One way Jesus You're the only One that I could live for One way Jesus You're the only One that I could live for

Verse 2 You are always Always there Every how and every where Your grace abounds so deeply within me You will never ever change Yesterday today the same Forever 'til forever meets no end

Joel Houston / Jonathon Douglass 2003 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Bridge

You are the Way The Truth and the Life We live by faith and not by sight For You, we're living all for You You are the Way The Truth and the Life We live by faith and not by sight For You, we're living all for You

# One Day

## Verse

More than I could hope or dream of You have poured Your favour on me One day in the house of God is better Than a thousand days in the world

## Chorus

So blessed I can't contain it So much I've got to give it away Your love has taught me to live now You are more than enough for me

# Bridge

Lord You're more than enough for me Lord You're more than enough for me

Reuben Morgan 1999 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Offering**

Verse

The sun cannot compare
To the glory of Your love
There is no shadow in Your presence
No mortal man would dare
To stand before Your throne
Before the Holy One of heaven
It's only by Your blood
And it's only through Your mercy
Lord I come

#### Chorus

I bring an offering of worship to my King
No one on earth deserves the praises that I sing
Jesus may You receive the honour that You're due
O Lord I bring an offering to You

Paul Baloche 2002 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Leadworship Songs

# **Only A Holy God**

#### Verse 1

Who else commands all the hosts of heaven Who else could make every king bow down Who else can whisper and darkness trembles Only a Holy God

### Verse 2

What other beauty demands such praises What other splendour outshines the sun What other majesty rules with justice Only a Holy God

### Chorus

Come and behold Him
The One and the Only
Cry out sing holy
Forever a Holy God
Come and worship the Holy God

### Verse 3

What other glory consumes like fire What other power can raise the dead What other name remains undefeated Only a Holy God

### Verse 4

Who else could rescue me from my failing Who else would offer His only Son Who else invites me to call Him Father Only a Holy God Only my Holy God

Dustin Smith / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson 2016 CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; Integrity's Praise! Music

# **Open The Eyes Of My Heart**

Chorus

Open the eyes of my heart Lord Open the eyes of my heart I want to see You I want to see You

Verse

To see You high and lifted up Shining in the light of Your glory Pour out Your power and love As we sing holy holy

Bridge
Holy holy holy
Holy holy holy
Holy holy holy
I want to see You

Paul Baloche 1997 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Leadworship Songs

# **One Desire**

Verse 1
You gave it all for me
My soul desire my everything
And all I am is devoted to You

Verse 2
How could I fail to see
You are the love that rescued me
And all I am is devoted to You

Pre-Chorus
And oh how could I not be moved
Lord here with You
So have Your way in me
'Cause Lord there is just one thing
And that I will seek

#### Chorus

This is my cry my one desire
Just to be where You are Lord
Now and forever
It's more than a song my one desire
Is to be with You
Is to be with You
Jesus

## Bridge

The one thing the one thing I ask Is to be with You
The one thing the one thing I ask Is to be with You

Joel Houston 2002 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Oceans**

### Verse 1

You call me out upon the waters
The great unknown where feet may fail
And there I find You in the mystery
In oceans deep my faith will stand

### Chorus 1

And I will call upon Your name
And keep my eyes above the waves
When oceans rise
My soul will rest in Your embrace
For I am Yours and You are mine

### Verse 2

Your grace abounds in deepest waters Your sovereign hand will be my guide Where feet may fail and fear surrounds me You've never failed and You won't start now

## Bridge

Spirit lead me where my trust is without borders
Let me walk upon the waters
Wherever You would call me
Take me deeper than my feet could ever wander
And my faith will be made stronger
In the presence of my Saviour

#### Chorus 2

I will call upon Your name
Keep my eyes above the waves
My soul will rest in Your embrace
I am Yours and You are mine

Joel Houston / Matt Crocker / Salomon Ligthelm 2012 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Our God**

Verse 1
Water You turned into wine
Opened the eyes of the blind
There's no one like You
None like You

Verse 2
Into the darkness You shine
Out of the ashes we rise
There's no one like You
None like You

Chorus
Our God is greater
Our God is stronger
God You are higher than any other
Our God is healer
Awesome in power our God our God

# And if our God is for us Then who could ever stop us And if our God is with us Then what could stand again

Bridge

Then what could stand against And if our God is for us

Then who could ever stop us

And if our God is with us

Then what could stand against

What could stand against

Chris Tomlin / Jesse Reeves / Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman 2010 Atlas Mountain Songs; Rising Springs Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# O Come All You Unfaithful

Verse 1

O come all you unfaithful Come weak and unstable Come know you are not alone

Verse 2

O come barren and waiting ones Weary of praying Come see what your God has done

Chorus

Christ is born Christ is born Christ is born for you

Verse 3

O come bitter and broken Come with fears unspoken Come taste of His perfect love

Verse 4

O come guilty and hiding ones There is no need to run See what your God has done

# Bridge

He's the Lamb who was given slain for our pardon His promise is peace for those who believe He's the Lamb who was given slain for our pardon His promise is peace for those who believe

Verse 5
So come though you have nothing
Come He is the offering
Come see what your God has done

Bob Kauflin / Lisa Clow 2020 Sovereign Grace Praise

# **Our God Is For Us**

Verse 1

We won't fear the battle

We won't fear the night

We will walk the Valley with You by our side

You will go before us

You will lead the way

We have found a refuge only You can save

## Chorus

Sing with joy now our God is for us

The Father's love is a strong and mighty fortress

Raise your voice now no love is greater

Who can stand against us if our God is for us

#### Verse 2

Even when I stumble

Even when I fall

Even when I turn back still Your love is sure

You will not abandon

You will not forsake

You will cheer me onward with never ending grace

## Bridge

Neither height nor depth can separate us Hell and death will not defeat us He who gave His Son to free us Holds me in His love

James Ferguson / James Tealy / Jesse Reeves / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Rich Thompson / Tiarne Tranter

2018 BEC Worship; WriterWrong Music; CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; My Eleiht Songs

# O Come To The Altar

Verse 1

Are you hurting and broken within
Overwhelmed by the weight of your sin
Jesus is calling
Have you come to the end of yourself
Do you thirst for a drink from the well
Jesus is calling

Chorus

O come to the altar
The Father's arms are open wide
Forgiveness was bought with
The precious blood of Jesus Christ

Verse 2

Leave behind your regrets and mistakes
Come today there's no reason to wait
Jesus is calling
Bring your sorrows and trade them for joy
From the ashes a new life is born
Jesus is calling

Bridge

Oh what a Savior
Isn't he wonderful
Sing alleluia Christ is risen
Bow down before him
For he is Lord of all
Sing alleluia Christ is risen

Verse 3

Bear your cross as you wait for the crown Tell the world of the treasure you've found

Chris Brown / Mack Brock / Steven Furtick / Wade Joye 2015 Music by Elevation Worship Publishing

# **Once Again**

Verse 1
Jesus Christ
I think upon Your sacrifice
You became nothing
Poured out to death
Many times I've wondered
At Your gift of life
And I'm in that place once again
I'm in that place once again

Chorus
Once again
I look upon the cross
Where You died
I'm humbled by Your mercy
And I'm broken inside
Once again I thank You
Once again I pour out my life

Verse 2
Now You are
Exalted to the highest place
King of the heavens
Where one day I'll bow
But for now
I marvel at this saving grace
And I'm full of praise once again
I'm full of praise once again

Bridge
Thank You for the cross
Thank You for the cross
Thank You for the cross my Friend

Matt Redman 1995 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Open Space**

Verse 1
Pull me in closer
Close to Your heart
May I be a pure reflection of all You are
Love that is patient love that is kind
A love that keeps no offenses
Or wrongs in mind

Bridge 2
What are You saying
Where are You going
My heart is open wide
My eyes are open wide

Pre-Chorus 1
Make me like Jesus
Make me like Jesus

Chorus
My heart is an open space
For You to come and have Your way
I'm open I'm open

Verse 2

You're faithful to find me right where I am
Even in my wandering You call me friend
Mercy receives me and lifts me to my feet
And I'm caught up in the wonder and mystery

Pre-Chorus 2
Of knowing Jesus
Of knowing Jesus

Bridge 1
Do whatever You want to do
Say whatever You want to say
Move however You want to move
Change whatever You want to change

Kirby Kaple / Rob Kaple 2017 Bethel Music Publishing; Kaple Music

# O Praise The Name

## Verse 1

I cast my mind to Calvary
Where Jesus bled and died for me
I see His wounds His hands His feet
My Saviour on that cursed tree

## Verse 2

His body bound and drenched in tears They laid Him down in Joseph's tomb The entrance sealed by heavy stone Messiah still and all alone

## Chorus

O praise the Name of the Lord our God O praise His Name forevermore For endless days we will sing Your praise Oh Lord oh Lord our God

## Verse 3

Then on the third at break of dawn
The Son of heaven rose again
O trampled death where is your sting
The angels roar for Christ the King

## Verse 4

He shall return in robes of white The blazing sun shall pierce the night And I will rise among the saints My gaze transfixed on Jesus' face

Benjamin Hastings / Dean Ussher / Marty Sampson 2015 Small City Music; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Open My Eyes**

## Verse 1

In the stars I see Your majesty displayed
In the heavens all Your wonders are proclaimed
I see Your fame in all of the earth
And I seek to know the ways of Your heart

## Verse 2

Through the seas and open skies I hear Your praise
As the shout of all creation lifts Your Name
I hear Your praise in all of the earth
And I seek to know the ways of Your heart

## Chorus

So open my eyes oh God
Open my heart to see
All the wonders and the power of Your Name
By Your grace I'll live
By Your grace I'll see
For my life and my salvation is in You

#### Verse 3

For You take the sinner's heart and bring new life
Through the cross we are restored within Your light
I know Your love is all that I need
And I seek to know the ways of Your heart

# Bridge

I know Your love is all that I need and I Seek to know the ways of Your heart

Braden Lang / Reuben Morgan 2009 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Once For All**

Verse 1

Our God He bridged the great divide
To offer us eternal life
Sending hope within a man
Oh His love it never fails
And His love it never ends

## Verse 2

He came in flesh to fight our cause
With power to tame the ocean's roar
Taking on our sin and shame
He has opened up the way
He has overcome the grave

## Chorus

Once for all our King has paid it all All the glory to His name By His blood the curse of man undone All the glory to His name

## Verse 3

Now we live forever free Because of Christ the offering No fear in life no sting in death For our God has come for us And our God has paid the debt

## **Bridge**

All the glory to His name Jesus All the glory to His name

James Ferguson / Jessica Murray 2014 CityAlight Music

# **On That Day**

## Verse 1

I believe in Christ risen from the dead He now reigns victorious His kingdom knows no end Through His resurrection death has lost its hold I know on that final day I'll rise as Jesus rose

## Chorus

On that day
We will see You shining brighter than the sun
On that day
We will know You as we lift our voice as one
'Til that day

We will praise You for Your never ending grace And we will keep on singing on that glorious day

## Verse 2

What a blessed hope though now tired and worn We will spend eternity around our Saviour's throne Though we grieve our losses we grieve not in vain For we know our crown of glory waits Beyond the grave

## Bridge

Hallelujah what a day it will be For at home with You my joy is complete As I run into Your arms open wide I will see My Father who is waiting for me

Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren / Nigel Hendroff / Rich Thompson / Scott Lavender 2022 Amerisoul Music Publishing; Mike Curb Music; CityAlight Music; SHOUT! Music Publishing Australia

# Oh How Good It Is

Verse 1
Oh how good it is
When the family of God
Dwells together in spirit
In faith and unity
Where the bonds of peace
Of acceptance and love
Are the fruit of His presence
Here among us

Chorus

So with one voice we'll sing to the Lord And with one heart we'll live out His word Till the whole earth sees The Redeemer has come For He dwells in the presence of His people

Verse 2
Oh how good it is
On this journey we share
To rejoice with the happy
And weep with those who mourn
For the weak find strength
The afflicted find grace
When we offer the blessing
Of belonging

Verse 3
Oh how good it is
To embrace His command
To prefer one another
Forgive as He forgives
When we live as one
We all share in the love
Of the Son with the Father
And the Spirit

Keith Getty / Kristyn Getty / Ross Holmes / Stuart Townend 2012 Getty Music Publishing; Townend Songs; Parakeet Boots Music

# O For A Thousand Tongues To Sing

## Verse 1

O for a thousand tongues to sing My great Redeemer's praise The glories of my God and King The triumphs of His grace

## Verse 2

My gracious Master and my God Assist me to proclaim To spread thru all the earth abroad The honours of Thy name

## Verse 3

Jesus the name that charms our fears
That bids our sorrows cease
'Tis music in the sinner's ears
'Tis life and health and peace

## Verse 4

He breaks the power of cancelled sin He sets the prisoner free His blood can make the foulest clean His blood availed for me

## Verse 5

Hear Him ye deaf His praise ye dumb Your loosened tongues employ Ye blind behold your Savior come And leap ye lame for joy

#### Verse 6

Glory to God and praise and love Be ever ever giv'n By saints below and saints above The Church in earth and heaven

Carl Gotthelf Glaser / Charles Wesley
Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain

# **O Holy Night**

## Verse 1

O holy night the stars are brightly shining
It is the night of our dear Saviour's birth
Long lay the world in sin and error pining
'Til He appeared and the soul felt its worth
A thrill of hope the weary world rejoices
For yonder breaks a new and glorious morn

Chorus 1
Fall on your knees
O hear the angel voices
O night divine

O night when Christ was born

#### Verse 2

Truly He taught us to love one another
His law is love and His gospel is peace
Chains He shall break
For the slave is our brother
And in His Name all oppression shall cease
Sweet hymns of joy in grateful chorus raise we
Let all within us praise His holy Name

Chorus 2
Christ is the Lord
O praise His Name forever
His power and glory
Evermore, evermore proclaim
His power and glory
Evermore, evermore proclaim

Dylan Thomas / John Sullivan Dwight / Michael Guy Chislett / Placide Cappeau Words: Public Domain; Music: 2017 Hillsong MP Songs; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# O Little Town Of Bethlehem

Verse 1

O little town of Bethlehem
How still we see thee lie
Above thy deep and dreamless sleep
The silent stars go by
Yet in thy dark streets shineth
The everlasting light
The hopes and fears of all the years
Are met in thee tonight

Chorus 1
In thy dark streets shineth
The everlasting light
The hopes and fears of all the years
Are met in thee tonight

Verse 2
O holy Child of Bethlehem
Descend to us we pray
Cast out our sin and enter in
Be born in us today
We hear the Christmas angels
The great glad tidings tell
O come to us abide with us
Our Lord Emmanuel

Chorus 2
We hear the Christmas angels
The great glad tidings tell
O come to us abide with us
Our Lord Emmanuel

Chris Tomlin 2021 Capitol CMG Paragon; S. D. G. Publishing

# O Come All Ye Faithful

Verse 1

O come all ye faithful

Joyful and triumphant

O come ye O come ye to Bethlehem

Come and behold Him

Born the King of angels

Pre-Chorus

O come let us adore Him

O come let us adore Him

O come let us adore Him

Christ the Lord

Verse 2

Sing choirs of angels

Sing in exultation

Sing all ye citizens of heaven above

Glory to God

Glory in the highest

Chorus

Hallelujah, hallelujah

O the King has come

Verse 3

Yes Lord we greet Thee

Born this happy morning

Jesus to Thee be the glory giv'n

Word of the Father now in flesh appearing

Bridge

O come all ye faithful

Come let us adore Him

O sing hallelujah

Come let us adore Him

Ben Tan | C. Frederick Oakeley | John Francis Wade | Karina Wykes | Matt Crocker | Michael Guy Chislett

Words: 2017 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia; Music: 2017 Hillsong Music Publishing

# Once In Royal David's City

Verse 1

Once in royal David's city
Stood a lowly cattle shed
Where a mother laid her baby
In a manger for His bed
Mary was that mother mild
Jesus Christ her little child

## Verse 2

He came down to earth from heaven
Who is God and Lord of all
And His shelter was a stable
And His cradle was a stall
With the poor and meek and lowly
Lived on earth our Savior holy

#### Verse 3

Jesus is our childhood's pattern
Day by day like us He grew
He was little weak and helpless
Tears and smiles like us He knew
And He feels for all our sadness
And He shares in all our gladness

#### Verse 4

And our eyes at last shall see Him Through His own redeeming love For that child so dear and gentle Is our Lord in heaven above And He leads His children on To the place where He has gone

Cecil Frances Humphreys Alexander / Henry John Gauntlett Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# **Power Of Your Love**

Verse 1
Lord I come to You
Let my heart be changed renewed
Flowing from the grace
That I found in You
And Lord I've come to know
The weaknesses I see in me
Will be stripped away
By the power of Your love

Chorus
Hold me close
Let Your love surround me
Bring me near
Draw me to Your side
And as I wait
I'll rise up like the eagle
And I will soar with You
Your Spirit leads me on
In the power of Your love

Verse 2
Lord unveil my eyes
Let me see You face to face
The knowledge of Your love
As You live in me
Lord renew my mind
As Your will unfolds in my life
In living every day
By the power of Your love

Geoff Bullock

1992 Geoff Bullock Music

# **Praise The Lord (Evermore)**

Verse 1
On the cross of Calvary
Your heart was torn
To bring us peace
You gave it all Jesus

Verse 2
The mystery of Majesty
Broken for our liberty
You gave it all Jesus
You gave it all Jesus

Chorus 1
Praise the Lord O my soul
I will sing of Your great love forever
Praise the Lord evermore
I will sing of Your great love forever

Verse 3

The star that shone the brightest die When earth fell dark the heavens cried Behold our King Jesus
Oh behold our King Jesus

Bridge

We crown You King of Majesty
Our hope our everything
You hold the victory forevermore

Anna Hellebronth / Ben Cantelon / Nick Herbert / Sam Bailey Ben Cantelon Publishing Designee; Capitol CMG Paragon; Safe and Sound Music; Sam Bailey Designee; Thankyou Music Ltd

Chorus 2
Praise the Lord O my soul
I will sing of Your great love forever
Praise the Lord evermore
I will sing of Your great love forever, forever
Oh praise the Lord O my soul
I will sing of Your great love forever
Yes I will sing of Your great love forever
I will sing of Your great love forever

# Psalm 42 (I Will Praise Him Again)

Verse

Why my soul are you downcast
Why are you troubled within
For I will hope in my Saviour my God
And will praise Him yet praise Him again

Chorus

Hallelujah

Hallelujah

Hallelujah

I will praise Him yet praise Him again

# Bridge

Morning by morning new mercies are streaming I trust in your goodness where I cannot see You have been faithful whenever I wandered Lord give me the hope that I need

Jonny Robinson / Tiarne Tranter CityAlight Music

# **Promises**

#### Verse

I surrendered my life to Your ways
I have learned what it means to obey
Jesus my heart has been changed by You
I am walking the path You have made
I am seeking the truth every day
Jesus my heart has been changed by You

Pre-Chorus
I couldn't walk away if I tried
'Cause Your love is better than life

## Chorus

Now the sun's shining bright and it just won't set 'Cause Your love is alive and it lights my step My heart is amazed every day to the next My joy overtakes and I can't forget about it

Interlude
Oh oh oh oh oh
Oh oh oh I can't forget about it

## **Ending**

All of Your promises won't let go of me All of Your promises won't let go of me

Jared Anderson 2006 Integrity Worship Music

# Psalm 139 (Far Too Wonderful)

Verse 1

You wrote the story of my life You go before You fall behind yeah Before a breath beyond my death You are with me on the way to everlasting

Chorus

Oh I can't run I can't hide
Even darkness is a light
From the lowest place to the highest praise
You are worthy
Amazing love how can it be
Far too wonderful for me
There's only one thing left to say
You are worthy oh

Verse 2

Search me God and know my heart Try me know my anxious thoughts yeah Find the wickedness in me And lead me in the way everlasting

# Bridge

You formed me in my mother's womb
You know my frame my flesh and bone
I'm wonderfully made
Oh I can't describe it's way too high
You see me through and through and call me loved
What a wonderful grace

Sean Carter / Shane Barnard 2015 Songs From Wellhouse; Tent Peg Music

# **Presence Power Glory**

Verse
Strip me back of all my pride
My possessions
Till all I want and all I seek
Is Your presence

Pre-Chorus
Awake in me
A fire and a zeal
A fire full of love
Heaven open up

## Chorus

Come and fill this place
With Your mercy with Your grace
Holy Spirit, Holy Spirit
With power and with love
All consuming fire come
Holy Spirit, Holy Spirit

# Bridge

We want more of Your presence
We want more of Your power
We want more of Your glory
We want to know You

Joel Ramsey / Savannah Ramsey 2013 Citipointe Worship

# **Peace Be Still**

Verse 1

I don't want to be afraid
Every time I face the waves
I don't want to be afraid
I don't want to be afraid
I don't want to fear the storm
Just because I hear it roar
I don't want to fear the storm
I don't want to fear the storm

Chorus

Peace be still
Say the word and I will
Set my feet upon the sea
Till I'm dancing in the deep
Peace be still
You are here so it is well
Even when my eyes can't see
I will trust the voice that speaks

Verse 2

I'm not gonna be afraid
'Cause these waves are only waves
I'm not gonna be afraid
I'm not gonna be afraid
I'm not gonna fear the storm
You are greater than its roar
I'm not gonna fear the storm
I'm not gonna fear at all

Bridge
Let faith rise up
O heart believe
Let faith rise up in me

Andrew Holt | Hope Darst | Mia Fieldes

2017 Andrew Holt Music Publishing; Eight26 Publishing; TBCO Music; TBCO Publishing; Be Essential Songs; Upside Down Under; Fair Trade Music Publishing

# Pursue / All I Need Is You

Verse 1
I close my eyes to see
My King in majesty
Your grace compels my soul
To love and drawing close
I lift my hands and sing
Surrender everything
In you I know I'm found
My God to You I'll bow

Chorus 1
Now until forever
Jesus I surrender
Show me what I don't know
More of You
I'm desperate for Your presence
Longing to be with You
Lead me to a new place
More of You

Verse 2
Through the fire
I'll persevere
I won't submit to any fear
Where I go You've been before
All my trust is in You Lord

Bridge
Lead me to You
Forever Lord I will pursue
I will pursue
You've won my heart
Jesus You're all that I want
All that I want

Chorus 2
All I need is You
All I need is You Lord
Is you Lord

Chorus 3
Open my eyes
Let me know more of Your love
More of Your love
Here I will wait
Just for a glimpse of You God
I'll wait for You God

Aodhan King | Hannah Hobbs | Marty Sampson 2015 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Praise His Name (Psalm 148)**

Verse 1

Reaches of heaven starry heights Lights of the evening dancing in silent skies Brilliance of morning breaking day O let them praise Him, praise His name

Chorus

O praise His name

O praise His name

Let all His wondrous works declare His praise

Verse 2

Mightiest mountains peaceful plains Snowfall and fire thundering ocean waves Kings and their kingdoms age to age O let them praise Him praise His name

# Bridge

King enthroned in majesty
All things made by His decree
Hear creation's melody
Praise Him praise Him
Everything with life and breath
Everywhere from east to west
Every heart raised from the dead
Praise Him praise Him
Angels echo the refrain
Jesus Lamb for sinners slain
Name above all other names praise Him

Marc Willerton / Nathan Stiff 2022 Sovereign Grace Worship

## **Praise**

Verse 1

I'll praise in the valley
Praise on the mountain
I'll praise when I'm sure
Praise when I'm doubting
I'll praise when outnumbered
Praise when surrounded
'Cause praise is the water
My enemies drown in

Pre-Chorus
As long as I'm breathing
I've got a reason to

Chorus 1
Praise the Lord oh my soul
Praise the Lord oh my soul

Verse 2
I'll praise when I feel it
And I'll praise when I don't
I'll praise 'cause I know
You're still in control
'Cause my praise is a weapon
It's more than a sound
My praise is the shout
That brings Jericho down

Chorus 2
Praise the Lord oh my soul
Praise the Lord oh my soul
I won't be quiet, my God is alive
How could I keep it inside
Praise the Lord oh my soul

Bridge

I'll praise 'cause You're sovereign Praise 'cause You reign Praise 'cause You rose And defeated the grave I'll praise 'cause You're faithful Praise 'cause You're true Praise 'cause there's nobody Greater than You

Chorus 3

Praise the Lord oh my soul
I won't be quiet, my God is alive
How could I keep it inside
I won't be quiet, my God is alive
How could I keep it inside
I won't be quiet, my God is alive
How could I keep it inside
I won't be quiet, my God is alive
How could I keep it inside
Praise the Lord oh my soul

Brandon Lake / Chandler Moore / Chris Brown / Cody Carnes / Pat Barrett / Steven Furtick
Brandon Lake Music; For Humans Publishing; Maverick City Publishing; Capitol CMG Genesis; Capitol
CMG Paragon; Housefires Sounds; Writer's Roof Publishing; Music by Elevation Worship Publishing

## Reward

Verse 1

Jesus everything I count as loss
To know you and be known as yours
To share with you in your suffering
To be with you in glory

## Chorus

Come and be my exceedingly great reward You're the treasure that I would give My whole life for What would it profit me to gain the world But lose my soul? I know my life is not my own

#### Verse 2

Jesus let my days be lived for you The vapor of this life be given too Set this heart toward eternity To be with you in glory

# Bridge

I have decided to follow Jesus
No turning back, no turning back
The cross before me, the world behind me
No turning back, no turning back
Though none go with me still I will follow
No turning back, no turning back
My cross I'll carry 'til I see Jesus
No turning back, no turning back

Josh Yeoh 2017 Joshua Yeoh

# Refiner's Fire

Verse 1
Purify my heart
Let me be as gold
And precious silver
Purify my heart
Let me be as gold
Pure gold

Chorus
Refiner's fire
My heart's one desire
Is to be holy
Set apart for You Lord
I choose to be holy
Set apart for You my Master
Ready to do Your will

Verse 2
Purify my heart
Cleanse me from within
And make me holy
Purify my heart
Cleanse me from my sin
Deep within

Brian Doerksen 1990 Mercy / Vineyard Publishing; Vineyard Songs Canada

# Raise A Hallelujah

#### Verse 1

I raise a hallelujah in the presence of my enemies I raise a hallelujah louder than the unbelief I raise a hallelujah my weapon is a melody I raise a hallelujah Heaven comes to fight for me

## Chorus

I'm gonna sing in the middle of the storm Louder and louder you're gonna hear my praises roar Up from the ashes hope will arise Death is defeated the King is alive

#### Verse 2

I raise a hallelujah with everything inside of me I raise a hallelujah I will watch the darkness flee I raise a hallelujah in the middle of the mystery I raise a hallelujah fear you lost your hold on me

## Bridge 1

Sing a little louder (Sing a little louder) Sing a little louder (Sing a little louder) Sing a little louder (Sing a little louder) Sing a little louder (Sing a little louder)

## Bridge 2

Sing a little louder in the presence of my enemies Sing a little louder louder than the unbelief Sing a little louder my weapon is a melody Sing a little louder Heaven comes to fight for me Sing a little louder

Jake Stevens / Jonathan David Helser / Melissa Helser / Molly Skaggs 2018 Bethel Music Publishing; Quiltmaker Music

## **Resting Place**

Verse 1

You were with Moses
In the wilderness
He beheld Your face
David worshipped
In Your presence
He loved Your name

Chorus 2
May You find a holy people
Set apart for Your name
Give us clean hands purified hearts
We are Your people You are our God

Pre-Chorus 1
Like the cloud and fire in the desert
Your glory in the tabernacle
Lord come dwell with us

Chorus 1

May You find Your resting place here Be enthroned upon our praise Let Your glory fill this temple We are Your people and You are our God

Verse 2
Your disciples
Gathered together
In the upper room
You sent Your Spirit
The seal of Your promise
For those You called Your own

Pre-Chorus 2
Like the rushing wind and tongues of fire
Spirit of the Living God
Now come to dwell in us

Alarice Thio / Daniel Ng / Ian Chew / Jana Ann Neo / Jonathan Cho / Theodora Leow 2024 Awaken Generation Music

Editorial: Note the word "enthrone". We can never enthrone God. "Enthrone" here means recognising and accepting God as the ultimate authority and king in one's life.

# Sovereign

Verse

Sovereign in the mountain air Sovereign on the ocean floor With me in the calm With me in the storm Sovereign in my greatest joy Sovereign in my deepest cry With me in the dark With me at the dawn

## Chorus

In Your everlasting arms
All the pieces of my life
From beginning to the end I can trust You
In Your never-failing love
You work everything for good
God whatever comes my way I will trust You

## Bridge

All my hopes all I need
Held in Your hands
All my life all of me
Held in Your hands
All my fears all my dreams
Held in Your hands

Chris Tomlin / Jason Ingram / Jonas Myrin / Martin Chalk / Matt Redman 2012 Atlas Mountain Songs; Rising Springs Music; S. D. G. Publishing; Thankyou Music Ltd; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music; worshiptogether.com songs; Open Hands Music; So Essential Tunes; Chalk, Martin

# **Shout To The Lord**

Verse

My Jesus my Saviour
Lord there is none like You
All of my days I want to praise
The wonders of Your mighty love
My comfort my shelter
Tower of refuge and strength
Let every breath all that I am
Never cease to worship You

Chorus
Shout to the Lord
All the earth let us sing
Power and majesty
Praise to the King
Mountains bow down
And the seas will roar
At the sound of Your name
I sing for joy
At the work of Your hands
Forever I'll love You
Forever I'll stand
Nothing compares to the promise
I have in You

Darlene Zschech 1993 Wondrous Worship

# Speak O Lord

Verse 1

Speak O Lord as we come to You
To receive the food of Your holy word
Take Your truth plant it deep in us
Shape and fashion us in Your likeness
That the light of Christ might be seen today
In our acts of love and our deeds of faith
Speak O Lord and fulfil in us
All Your purposes for Your glory

## Verse 2

Teach us Lord full obedience
Holy reverence true humility
Test our thoughts and our attitudes
In the radiance of Your purity
Cause our faith to rise
Cause our eyes to see
Your majestic love and authority
Words of power that can never fail
Let their truth prevail over unbelief

#### Verse 3

Speak O Lord and renew our minds
Help us grasp the heights of Your plans for us
Truths unchanged from the dawn of time
That will echo down through eternity
And by grace we'll stand on Your promises
And by faith we'll walk as You walk with us
Speak O Lord till Your church is built
And the earth is filled with Your glory

Keith Getty / Stuart Townend 2005 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **Shine Jesus Shine**

Chorus
Shine Jesus shine
Fill this land
With the Father's glory
Blaze Spirit blaze
Set our hearts on fire
Flow river flow
Flood the nations
With grace and mercy
Send forth Your word Lord
And let there be light

#### Verse 1

Lord the light of Your love is shining
In the midst of the darkness shining
Jesus Light of the world shine upon us
Set us free by the truth You now bring us
Shine on me shine on me

## Verse 2

Lord I come to Your awesome presence
From the shadows into Your radiance
By the blood I may enter Your brightness
Search me try me consume all my darkness
Shine on me shine on me

#### Verse 3

As we gaze on Your kingly brightness
So our faces display Your likeness
Ever changing from glory to glory
Mirrored here may our lives tell Your story
Shine on me shine on me

Graham Kendrick 1987 Make Way Music

# **Saviour King**

Verse 1

Let now the weak say I have strength By the Spirit of power That raised Christ from the dead Let now the poor stand and confess That my portion is Him And I'm more than blessed

Pre-Chorus 1
Let now our hearts burn with a flame
A fire consuming all
For Your Son's holy Name
And with the heavens we declare
You are our King

Chorus 1
We love You Lord
We worship You
You are our God
You alone are good

Verse 2
Let now Your church shine as the bride
That You saw in Your heart
As You offered up Your life
And now the lost be welcomed home
By the saved and redeemed
Those adopted as Your own

Chorus 2
We love You Lord
We worship You
You are our God
You alone are good
You asked Your Son to carry this
The heavy cross, our weight of sin

Chorus 3
I love You Lord
I worship You
Hope which was lost
Now stands renewed

Marty Sampson / Mia Fieldes 2006 Anotherland Publishing LLC; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# So You Would Come

Verse 1
Before the world began
You were on His mind
And every tear you cry
Is precious in His eyes
Because of His great love
He gave His only Son
Everything was done
So you would come

Verse 2
Nothing you can do
Could make Him love you more
And nothing that you've done
Could make Him close the door
Because of His great love
He gave His only Son
Everything was done
So you would come

Chorus
Come to the Father
Though your gift is small
Broken hearts broken lives
He will take them all
The power of the Word
The power of His blood
Everything was done
So you would come

Ending
The power of the Word
The power of His blood
Everything was done
So you would come

Russell Fragar 1996 Hillsong MP Songs

## **Show Us Christ**

Lead us in Your truth

Verse 1

Prepare our hearts O God
Help us to receive
Break the hard and stony ground
Help our unbelief
Plant Your Word down deep in us
'Cause it to bear fruit
Open up our ears to hear

Chorus

Show us Christ show us Christ
O God reveal Your glory
Through the preaching of Your Word
Until every heart confesses Christ is Lord

Verse 2

Your Word is living light
Upon our darkened eyes
Guards us through temptations
Makes the simple wise
Your Word is food for famished ones
Freedom for the slave
Riches for the needy soul
Come speak to us today

Bridge

Where else can we go Lord
Where else can we go
You have the words of eternal life

Bob Kauflin / Doug Plank 2011 Sovereign Grace Praise; Sovereign Grace Worship

## **Stand In Awe**

Verse 1
Better than all this world
Better than all I know
Better than life itself
Your love is
All that I have is Yours
All that I'm living for
All that I need is in You Lord

#### Chorus

You alone are better than life
Than anything in this world
You alone are all I want
In everything You are good
I stand in awe of all that You are
I stand in awe of You

#### Verse 2

Everything unto You
Everything held by You
All of our hope is in You Jesus
Nothing compares to You
Nothing will take Your place
All of our trust is in You Lord

Bridge
All of my heart
All that I am
Worship Jesus

Ending
All of my heart
All that I am
Worship Jesus

Ben Fielding / Reuben Morgan 2011 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Spirit Touch Your Church**

Verse 1

Lord we need Your grace and mercy We need to pray like never before We need the power of Your Holy Spirit To open heaven's door

Chorus
Spirit touch Your church
Stir the hearts of men
Revive us Lord
With Your passion once again
I want to care for others
Like Jesus cares for me
Let Your rain fall upon me
Let Your rain fall upon me

Verse 2
Lord we humbly come before You
We don't deserve of You what we ask
But we yearn to see Your glory
Restore this dying land

Kimc Bollinger 1990 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## **Such An Awesome God**

Verse 1

You call the sun to rise
You lay it down to rest
You hold this heart of mine
You hold my every breath

Chorus

Such an awesome God So mighty, so holy, so wonderful Such an awesome God So selfless, so generous, so faithful You are

Verse 2
Seated in majesty
Reigning in holiness
The table is set for me
For You are the living bread

Bridge

And nothing comes close to the Lord Almighty Nothing as sweet as His love and mercy

Verse 3
Jesus the Son of God
Hung on a cross to die
But not even death itself could hold You down
For You rose to life

Heath Balltzglier / Johnny Hamilton / Jonathan Jay / Mitch Wong Centricity Songs; A Wong Made Write Publishing; Integrity's Praise! Music; Heritage Worship Music Publishing; Let There Be Songs; Maverick City Publishing; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

# <u>Still</u>

Verse 1
Hide me now
Under Your wings
Cover me
Within Your mighty hand

Chorus
When the oceans rise
And thunders roar
I will soar with You
Above the storm
Father You are King
Over the flood
I will be still and know
You are God

Verse 2
Find rest my soul
In Christ alone
Know His power
In quietness and trust

Reuben Morgan 2002 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Sinking Deep**

Verse 1
Standing here in Your presence
In a grace so relentless
I am won by perfect love
Wrapped within the arms of heaven
In a peace that lasts forever
Sinking deep in mercy's sea

#### Chorus

I'm wide awake drawing close
Stirred by grace and all my heart is Yours
All fear removed
I breathe You in I lean into Your love
Oh Your love

#### Verse 2

When I'm lost You pursue me
Lift my head to see Your glory
Lord of all so beautiful
Here in You I find shelter
Captivated by the splendour of Your face
My secret place

# Bridge

Your love so deep is washing over me Your face is all I seek You are my everything Jesus Christ You are my one desire Lord hear my only cry to know You all my life

Aodhan King / Joel Davies 2012 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Strength Of My Life**

Verse 1

Let the weak say I am strong Faith is rising mountains fall away You are always holding onto me

#### Chorus

You are the strength of my life
You flood the darkness with light
I throw myself on Your never failing love
You are the strength of my heart
I'm running into Your arms
I throw myself on Your never failing love

Verse 2

I will walk and not grow faint Through the valley You will make a way You are always holding onto me

Bridge
Almighty Savior
You are the anchor for my soul
Your name is greater
Greater than any other name I know

Andi Rozier / Jacob Sooter / Jason Ingram / Meredith Andrews
Curb Songs; Mesmerized Music; All Essential Music; Fellow Ships Music; HBC Worship Music;
Hipgnosis Songs Essential; Jingram Music Publishing; So Essential Tunes; Vertical Church
Band Publishing

## **Send Me Out**

Verse 1
Jesus Lord of my salvation
Savior of my soul
Send me out
To the world to make You known
Jesus King of every nation
This world's only hope
Send me out
To the world to make You known
Send me out to the world

Chorus

I wanna be Your hands and feet
I wanna be Your voice ev'ry time I speak
I wanna run to the ones in need
In the name of Jesus
I wanna give my life away
All for Your kingdom's sake
Shine a light in the darkest place
In the name of Jesus

Verse 2
Carry to the broken-hearted
Mercy You have shown
Send me out to the world to make You known
To the ones in need of rescue
Lead me I will go
Send me out to the world to make You known
Send me out to the world

Steve Fee sixsteps Songs; Worship Together Music

Bridge
Here am I, I will go
Send me out to make You known
There is hope for every soul
Send me out, send me out
Here am I, I will go
Send me out to make You known
There is hope for every soul
So send me out

# Sing, Sing, Sing

Chorus

We will sing, sing, sing
And make music with the heavens
We will sing, sing, sing
Grateful that You hear us
When we shout Your praise
Lift high the name of Jesus

Verse 1

What's not to love about You Heaven and earth adore You Kings and kingdoms bow down Son of God You are the One You are the One we're living for

Verse 2

You are the love that frees us You are the light that leads us Like a fire burning Son of God You are the One You are the One we're living for

Chris Tomlin / Daniel Carson / Jesse Reeves / Matt Gilder / Travis Nunn 2008 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs; Ryan House Music

## Same God

Verse 1

I'm calling on the God of Jacob
Whose love endures through generations
I know that You will keep Your covenant
I'm calling on the God of Moses
The one who opened up the ocean
I need you now to do the same thing for me

Chorus

Oh God my God I need You
Oh God my God I need You now
How I need You now
Oh Rock oh Rock of ages
I'm standing on Your faithfulness

Verse 2

I'm calling on the God of Mary
Whose favour rests upon the lowly
I know with You all things are possible
I'm calling on the God of David
Who made a shepherd boy courageous
I may not face Goliath
But I've got my own giants

Bridge 1

You heard Your children then
You hear Your children now
You are the same God
You are the same God
You answered prayers back then
And You will answer now
You are the same God, You are the same God
You were providing then
You are the same God, You are the same God
You are the same God, You are the same God

Bridge 2

You moved in power then God move in power now You are the same God You are the same God You were a healer then You are a healer now You are the same God You are the same God You were a Savior then You are a Savior now You are the same God You are the same God You are the same God You are the same God

Bridge 3

You freed the captives then
You're freeing hearts right now
You are the same God
You are the same God
You touched the lepers then
I feel Your touch right now
You are the same God
You are the same God

Verse 3

I'm calling on the Holy Spirit Almighty river Come and fill me again Come and fill me again Come and fill me again

Brandon Lake / Chris Brown / Pat Barrett / Steven Furtick
Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Music by Elevation Worship Publishing; Bethel Music
Publishing; Brandon Lake Music; Maverick City Publishing Worldwide

# **Saved My Soul**

#### Chorus

You my God have saved my soul
I am Yours forevermore
I won't be moved of this I'm sure
You are my God and You saved my soul

#### Verse 1

I was lost when You came for me Held in chains by the enemy But You broke them in victory Now I'm free, I am free

#### Verse 2

You're my joy and You are my hope I am saved by Your grace alone I will sing of Your love for me I am free, I am free

#### Verse 3

Now I stand with the Kings of kings He has paid for my every sin And from now through eternity I am free, I am free

## **Bridge**

What once was dead is now alive You gave to me the breath of life You brought me up out from the grave I'm bursting out with songs of praise

Dustin R. Smith / James Ferguson / Rich Thompson 2016 CityAlight Music; Integrity's Praise! Music

## **Show Us Christ**

Verse 1

Prepare our hearts O God
Help us to receive
Break the hard and stony ground
Help our unbelief
Plant Your Word down deep in us
'Cause it to bear fruit
Open up our ears to hear
Lead us in Your truth

Chorus

Show us Christ show us Christ
O God reveal Your glory
Through the preaching of Your Word
Until every heart confesses Christ is Lord

Verse 2

Your Word is living light
Upon our darkened eyes
Guards us through temptations
Makes the simple wise
Your Word is food for famished ones
Freedom for the slave
Riches for the needy soul
Come speak to us today

Bridge

Where else can we go Lord
Where else can we go
You have the words of eternal life

Bob Kauflin / Doug Plank 2011 Sovereign Grace Praise; Sovereign Grace Worship

## **Spirit Of The Living God**

Verse 1

Spirit of the living God
Spirit of the living God
We only want to hear Your voice
We're hanging on every word
Spirit of the living God
Spirit of the living God
We want to know You more and more
We're hanging on every word

Chorus

Verse 2

'Cause when You speak
And when You move
When You do what only You can do
It changes us
It changes what we see
And what we seek
When You come in the room
When You do what only You can do
It changes us
It changes what we see
And what we seek
You're changing everything

Spirit of the living God
Spirit of the living God
We're leaning in to all You are
Everything else can wait
Spirit of the living God
Spirit of the living God

Come now and breathe upon our hearts

Come now and have Your way

Bridge 1

When You move You move all our fears When You move You move us to tears When You move You move all our fears When You move You move us to tears

Bridge 2

When You fall we fall on our knees
When You fall we fall at Your feet
And when You fall we fall on our knees
And when You fall we fall at Your feet

Jacob Sooter / Mia Fieldes

2014 All Essential Music; Be Essential Songs; HBC Worship Music; Tempo Music Investments

# **Silent Night**

Verse 1
Silent night, holy night
All is calm all is bright
Round yon virgin mother and Child
Holy Infant so tender and mild
Sleep in heavenly peace
Sleep in heavenly peace

Verse 2
Silent night, holy night
Shepherds quake at the sight
Glories stream from heaven afar
Heavenly hosts sing alleluia
Christ the Savior is born
Christ the Savior is born

Verse 3
Silent night, holy night
Son of God love's pure light
Radiant beams from Thy holy face
With the dawn of redeeming grace
Jesus Lord at Thy birth
Jesus Lord at Thy birth

Verse 4
Silent night, holy night
Wondrous star lend thy light
With the angels let us sing
Alleluia to our King
Christ the Savior is born
Christ the Savior is born

Franz Xaver Gruber / John Freeman Young / Joseph Mohr Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

# This Is The Day

Verse 1

This is the day You've made I'll rejoice and be glad with all that I am
This is the day You've made I'll rejoice and be glad in You

Verse 2

This is the day You've made
And Your mercies are new Your promises true
This is the day You've made
I'll rejoice and be glad in You

Pre-Chorus

There's a supernatural praise
Rising up in my heart up in my heart
A sound that has to be made O Lord

Chorus

So my heart will sing You are good You are good And with everything I will praise I will praise

**Bridge** 

This is the day You've made So I will give You praise Whatever comes my way I'll rejoice in You

Andy Harrison / BJ Pridham / Joth Hunt 2011 Planetshakers Ministries Int. Inc.

## This Is Amazing Grace

#### Verse 1

Who breaks the power of sin and darkness
Whose love is mighty and so much stronger
The King of Glory the King above all kings
Who shakes the whole earth with holy thunder
And leaves us breathless in awe and wonder
The King of Glory the King above all kings

#### Chorus

This is amazing grace
This is unfailing love
That You would take my place
That You would bear my cross
You laid down Your life
That I would be set free
Oh Jesus I sing for all that You've done for me

#### Verse 2

Who brings our chaos back into order
Who makes the orphan a son and daughter
The King of Glory the King of Glory
Who rules the nations with truth and justice
Shines like the sun in all of its brilliance
The King of Glory the King above all kings

## Bridge

Worthy is the Lamb who was slain
Worthy is the King who conquered the grave
Worthy is the Lamb who was slain
Worthy is the King who conquered the grave
Worthy is the Lamb who was slain
Worthy is the King who conquered the grave
Worthy is the Lamb who was slain
Worthy worthy worthy

## **The Wonderful Cross**

#### Verse 1

When I survey the wondrous cross On which the Prince of Glory died My richest gain I count but loss And pour contempt on all my pride

#### Verse 2

See from His head His hands His feet Sorrow and love flow mingled down Did e'er such love and sorrow meet Or thorns compose so rich a crown

#### Chorus

O the wonderful cross
O the wonderful cross
Bids me come and die and find
That I may truly live
O the wonderful cross
O the wonderful cross
All who gather here by grace
Draw near and bless Your name

#### Verse 3

Were the whole realm of nature mine That were an offering far too small Love so amazing so divine Demands my soul my life my all

Chris Tomlin / Isaac Watts / J. D. Walt / Jesse Reeves / Lowell Mason 2000 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

## **The Power Of Your Name**

Verse 1

Surely children weren't made for the streets And fathers were not made to leave Surely this isn't how it should be Let Your Kingdom come

Verse 2

Surely nations were not made for war Or the broken meant to be ignored Surely this just can't be what You saw Let Your Kingdom come Here in my heart

Chorus

And I will live

To carry Your compassion

To love a world that's broken

To be Your hands and feet

And I will give

With the life that I've been given

And go beyond religion

To see the world be changed

By the power of Your name

The power of Your name

Verse 3

Surely life wasn't made to regret
And the lost were not made to forget
Surely faith without action is dead
Let Your Kingdom come
Lord break this heart

Lincoln Brewster / Mia Fieldes 2008 Integrity's Praise! Music; Anotherland Publishing LLC Bridge
Jesus Your name
Is a shelter for the hurting
And Your name
Is a refuge for the weak
Only Your name
Can redeem the undeserving
Jesus Your name

Holds everything I need

## The Return

Verse

See the nail-scarred hands
See the wounded side
And the thorns that pierced His brow
See His love poured out
True Love's sacrifice
Reconciling man to God

#### Chorus

Alleluia to the Lamb who was slain Alleluia He is coming back again

Verse 2
Oh the empty tomb testifies in truth
Of a Love that's overcome
Sin has lost its power
Death has lost its sting

For the victory has been won

#### Verse 3

On that glorious day we will see His face The Desire of our hearts We will be with Him for eternity Our Beloved and our God

## Bridge

When He comes again at the trumpet sound When the nations sing as one Every knee bowed low, and in every tongue We"ll hear "come Lord Jesus come"

#### Chorus 2

Alleluia to the Lamb who was slain Alleluia He is coming back again, Alleluia To the Lamb who was Worthy is the lamb Allelu- He is coming back again

Josh Yeoh

2015 Josh Yeoh/Joshuaoneeight Productions

# **This Kingdom**

Verse 1
Jesus God's righteousness revealed
The Son of Man the Son of God
His kingdom comes
Jesus redemption's sacrifice
Now glorified now justified
His kingdom comes

#### Chorus

And this kingdom will know no end
And its glory shall know no bounds
For the majesty and power
Of this kingdom's King has come
And this kingdom's reign
And this kingdom's rule
And this kingdom's power and authority
Jesus God's righteousness revealed

# Verse 2 Jesus the expression of God's love The grace of God the Word of God Revealed to us Jesus God's holiness displayed Now glorified now justified His kingdom comes

Geoff Bullock 1995 Geoff Bullock Music

## To You

Verse

Here I stand forever in Your mighty hand Living with Your promise written on my heart I am Yours surrendered wholly to You You set me in Your family calling me Your own

Chorus 1
Now I, I belong to You
All I need Your Spirit, Your word, Your truth
Hear my cry my deep desire
To know You more

Chorus 2
In Your name I will lift my hands
To the King this anthem of praise I bring
Heaven knows I long to love You
With all I am I belong to You

Darlene Zschech 2000 Wondrous Worship

## The Old Rugged Cross

Verse 1

On a hill far away stood an old rugged cross
The emblem of suffering and shame
And I love that old cross where the dearest and best
For a world of lost sinners was slain

Chorus

So I'll cherish the old rugged cross
Till my trophies at last I lay down
I will cling to the old rugged cross
And exchange it some day for a crown

Verse 2

O the old rugged cross so despised by the world Has a wondrous attraction for me For the dear Lamb of God left His glory above To bear it to dark Calvary

Verse 3

In the old rugged cross stained with blood so divine A wondrous beauty I see
For 'twas on that old cross Jesus suffered and died
To pardon and sanctify me

Verse 4

To the old rugged cross I will ever be true Its shame and reproach gladly bear Then He'll call me some day to my home far away Where His glory forever I'll share

George Bennard

Words: Curb Word Music: Music: Curb Word Music

## **Think About His Love**

#### Chorus

Think about His love
Think about His goodness
Think about His grace
That's brought us through
For as high as the heaven's above
So great is the measure
Of our Father's love
Great is the measure
Of our Father's love

#### Verse 1

How could I forget His love How could I forget His mercy He satisfies He satisfies He satisfies my desires

#### Verse 2

Even when I've strayed away
His love has sought me out
And found me
He satisfies He satisfies
He satisfies my desires

Walt Harrah 1987 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **Through It All**

Verse

You are forever in my life
You see me through the seasons
Cover me with Your hand
And lead me in Your righteousness
And I look to You
And I wait on You

Chorus
I'll sing to You Lord
A hymn of love
For Your faithfulness to me
I'm carried in everlasting arms
You'll never let me go
Through it all

Bridge Hallelujah, Hallelujah Hallelujah, Hallelujah

Reuben Morgan 2001 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus**

#### Chorus

Turn your eyes upon Jesus Look full in His wonderful face And the things of earth will grow strangely dim In the light of His glory and grace

#### Verse 1

O soul are you weary and troubled No light in the darkness you see There's light for a look at the Savior And life more abundant and free

#### Verse 2

Through death into life everlasting He passed and we follow Him there Over us sin no more hath dominion For more than conquerors we are

#### Verse 3

His word shall not fail you He promised Believe Him and all will be well Then go to a world that is dying His perfect salvation to tell

Dwan Hill / Helen H. Lemmel / Lauren Daigle / Paul Mabury
Words: 1922. Renewed 1950 New Spring; Music: 2018 CentricSongs; See You At The Pub;
ICM Crescendo Royalty Publishing; So Essential Tunes; Big Buddy Music

## **Turn Your Eyes**

#### Verse 1

Turn your eyes upon Jesus Look full in His wonderful face And the things of earth will grow strangely dim In the light of His glory and grace

#### Verse 2

Turn your eyes to the hillside
Where justice and mercy embrace
There the Son of God gave His life for us
And our measureless debt was erased

#### Chorus

Jesus to You we lift our eyes
Jesus our glory and our prize
We adore You behold You our Savior ever true
Oh Jesus we turn our eyes to You

#### Verse 3

Turn your eyes to the morning
And see Christ the lion awake
What a glorious dawn fear of death is gone
For we carry His life in our veins

#### Verse 4

Turn your eyes to the heavens
Our King will return for His own
Every knee will bow every tongue will shout
All glory to Jesus alone

George Romanacce / Helen H. Lemmel / Kevin Winebarger / Nathan Stiff / Nic Trout 2019 New Spring; Sovereign Grace Praise; Sovereign Grace Worship

# The Way, The Truth And The Life

Verse 1
I will fix my eyes on Christ
The one and only Way
I will follow in His steps
He leads me day by day

Verse 2
I won't trust in empty words
That wash away like sand
I have heard the Gospel truth
And on that rock I stand

Chorus
I will follow the Son
He goes before me
Through death into glory
Preparing the way
'Til the day He returns
I walk with assurance
For I know the Way and the Truth and the Life

Verse 3
Now death has no claim on me
My King rose from the grave
As He rose so I will rise
The Life has called my name
The Life has called my name

# Bridge

I will run the race with hope and faith
No turning back He leads the way
On that final day with thanks and praise
I will run through Heaven's gates

Ian Lewis / James Ferguson / Jaywan Maxwell 2024 CityAlight Music

## The Love Of The Father

Verse 1

Lift up your voices and lift up your praise Join with the heavens declaring The wonders of His faithfulness forever

Verse 2

Sing of the victory the hope of the world The Saviour has risen The Spirit has come to bring us into love forever

Chorus

Oh we are the people of God With the freedom of hope in our hearts How great is the love of the Father

Verse 3

Lifted from darkness and into the light
The sons and the daughters are loved at a price
Our God has made us His forever

## Bridge

This is the song of the redeemed
The ransomed and the free
Given life at such a price
This is love this is love
And when the Father calls us home
And we see Him on the throne
Hear the voices sing as one
This is love this is love

James Ferguson / Rich Thompson 2014 CityAlight Music

# To God Be The Glory

#### Verse 1

To God be the glory great things He hath done So loved He the world that He gave us His Son Who yielded His life an atonement for sin And opened the life gates that all may go in

#### Chorus

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord
Let the earth hear His voice
Praise the Lord, praise the Lord
Let the people rejoice
O come to the Father through Jesus the Son
And give Him the glory great things He has done

#### Verse 2

O perfect redemption the purchase of blood To every believer the promise of God The vilest offender who truly believes That moment from Jesus a pardon receives

#### Verse 3

Great things He hath taught us
Great things He hath done
And great our rejoicing through Jesus the Son
But purer and higher and greater will be
Our wonder our transport when Jesus we see

### **Bridge**

Glory, glory, glory, glory Give Him glory great things He has done Glory, glory, glory, glory Give Him glory great things He has done

Fanny Jane Crosby / Tommy Walker / William Howard Doane 2005 Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Songs

## Thank You, Lord

Verse 1

I come before You today
And there's just one thing that I want to say
Thank You Lord thank You Lord
For all You've given to me
For all the blessings that I cannot see
Thank You Lord thank You Lord

Pre-Chorus

With a grateful heart with a song of praise
With an outstretched arm I will bless Your name

Chorus

Thank You Lord
I just want to thank You Lord
Thank You Lord
I just want to thank You Lord
Thank You Lord

Verse 2

For all You've done in my life
You took my darkness and gave me Your light
Thank You Lord thank You Lord
You took my sin and my shame
You took my sickness and healed all my pain
Thank You Lord thank You Lord

Don Moen / Paul Baloche 2004 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Leadworship Songs; Ninth Avenue Music

## The Potter's Hand

Verse 1

Beautiful Lord wonderful Saviour I know for sure all of my days are Held in Your hand crafted into Your perfect plan

Verse 2

You gently call me into Your presence Guiding me by Your Holy Spirit Teach me dear Lord to live all of my life Through Your eyes

Pre-Chorus
I'm captured by Your holy calling
Set me apart I know You're drawing
Me to Yourself
Lead me Lord I pray

Chorus
Take me mould me
Use me fill me
I give my life
To the Potter's hand
Call me guide me
Lead me walk beside me
I give my life
To the Potter's hand

Darlene Zschech 1997 Wondrous Worship

## **There Is None Like You**

Chorus

There is none like You
No one else can touch
My heart like You do
I could search
For all eternity long and find
There is none like You

Verse

Your mercy flows like a river wide And healing comes from Your hands Suffering children are safe in Your arms There is none like You

Lenny LeBlanc 1991 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

# **Today Is The Day**

#### Verse 1

I'm casting my cares aside
I'm leaving my past behind
I'm setting my heart
And mind on You Jesus
I'm reaching my hands to Yours
Believing there's so much more
Knowing that all You have
In store for me is good, it's good

#### Chorus 1

Today is the day You have made I will rejoice and be glad in it Today is the day You have made I will rejoice and be glad in it And I won't worry about tomorrow I'm trusting in what You say Today is the day today is the day

#### Verse 2

I'm putting my fears aside
I'm leaving my doubts behind
I'm giving my hopes
And dreams to You Jesus
I'm reaching my hands to Yours
Believing there's so much more
Knowing that all You have
In store for me is good, it's good

## Bridge

I will stand upon Your truth
(I will stand upon Your truth)
And all my days I'll live for You
(All my days I'll live for You)
And I will stand upon Your truth
(I will stand upon Your truth)
And all my days I'll live for You
(All my days I'll live)

#### Chorus 2

Today is the day You have made
I will rejoice and be glad in it
Today is the day You have made
I will rejoice and be glad in it
And I won't worry about tomorrow
I'm giving You my fears and sorrows
Where You lead me I will follow
I'm trusting in what You say
Today is the day

Lincoln Brewster / Paul Baloche 2008 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Leadworship Songs

## There Is One Gospel

#### Verse 1

There is one Gospel on which I stand For all eternity It is my story my Father's plan The Son has rescued me Oh what a Gospel oh what a peace My highest joy and my deepest need Now and forever He is my light I stand in the Gospel of Jesus Christ

#### Verse 2

There is one Gospel to which I cling
All else I count as loss
For there where justice and mercy meet
He saved me on the cross
No more I boast in what I can bring
No more I carry the weight of sin
For He has brought me from death to life
I stand in the Gospel of Jesus Christ

#### Verse 3

There is one Gospel where hope is found
The empty tomb still speaks
For death could not keep my Saviour down
He lives and I am free
Now on my Saviour I fix my eyes
My life is His and His hope is mine
For he has promised I too will rise
I stand in the Gospel of Jesus Christ

Jonny Robinson / Rich Thompson 2022 CityAlight Music

#### Verse 4

And in this Gospel the church is one
We do not walk alone
We have His Spirit as we press on
To lead us safely home
And when in glory still I will sing
Of this old story that rescued me
Praise to my Saviour the King of life
I stand in the Gospel of Jesus Christ

## **The Stand**

Verse 1

You stood before creation Eternity in Your hand You spoke the earth into motion My soul now to stand

Verse 2

You stood before my failure And carried the cross for my shame My sin weighed upon Your shoulders My soul now to stand

Pre-Chorus
So what can I say
And what can I do
But offer this heart O God
Completely to You

Verse 3
So I'll walk upon salvation
Your Spirit alive in me
My life to declare Your promise
My soul now to stand

Chorus
So I'll stand
With arms high and heart abandoned
In awe of the One who gave it all
I'll stand
My soul Lord to You surrendered
All I am is Yours

Joel Houston 2005 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

# **Thank You**

Verse 1

Thank You for Your kindness
Thank You for Your mercy
Thank You for the cross
Thank You for the price You paid

Verse 2

Thank You for salvation
Thank You for unending grace
Thank You for Your hope
Thank You for this life You give

#### Chorus

There is no one like You God All my hope is in You Jesus, Jesus

Verse 3
Thank You for Your promise
Thank You for Your favour
Thank You for Your love

Everything You've done for me

# Bridge

To Your Name we give all the glory
To Your Name we give all the praise
You're alive our God everlasting
Let Your face shine on us

Ben Fielding / Reuben Morgan 2009 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## This Is Our God

Verse 1
A Refuge for the poor
A Shelter from the storm
This is our God
He will wipe away your tears
And return your wasted years
This is our God

Pre-Chorus
So call upon His name
He is mighty to save
This is our God

Verse 2
A Father to the orphan
A Healer to the broken
This is our God
He brings peace to our madness
And comfort in our sadness
This is our God

#### Chorus

This is the One we have waited for This is the One we have waited for This is the One we have waited for Jesus, Lord and Saviour, this is our God

Verse 3
A Fountain for the thirsty
A Lover for the lonely
This is our God
He brings glory to the humble
And crowns for the faithful
This is our God

Chris Tomlin / Jesse Reeves 2001 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

## This Is Our God

Verse 1
Your grace is enough
More than I need
At Your word I will believe
I wait for You
Draw near again
Let Your Spirit make me new

Chorus
And I will fall at Your feet
I will fall at Your feet
And I will worship You here

Verse 2
Your presence in me
Jesus light the way
By the power of Your word
I am restored
I am redeemed
By Your Spirit I am free

Freely You gave it all for us
Surrendered Your life upon that cross
Great is the love poured out for all
This is our God
Lifted on high from death to life
Forever our God is glorified

Servant and King rescued the world

This is our God

**Bridge** 

Reuben Morgan 2008 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## To The Ends Of The Earth

Verse
Love unfailing
Overtaking my heart
You take me in
Finding peace again
Fear is lost in all You are

Pre-Chorus

And I would give the world

To tell Your story
'Cause I know that You've called me
I know that You've called me
I've lost myself for good

Within Your promise

And I won't hide it
I won't hide it

Chorus
Jesus I believe in You
And I would go
To the ends of the earth
To the ends of the earth
For You alone are the Son of God
And all the world will see
That You are God
That You are God

Joel Houston / Marty Sampson 2002 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## To Be Like You

Verse 1
Humble King, holy One
Friend of sinners God's own Son
God in flesh among men
You walked my road You understand

Verse 2
Servant King, friend to me
You saved my soul washed my feet
Here I'll bow give all to You
Lord I want to be like You

Chorus
All I want all I need
More of You less of me
Take this life Lord it's Yours
Have my heart have it all

Verse 3
I will walk in Your ways
Love Your word seek Your face
My reward my sole pursuit
To know You more to be like You

# Bridge

Jesus, Jesus all I want is to be like You Jesus, Jesus all I want is to be like You

Brooke Ligertwood / Matt Crocker 2012 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Tabernacle**

Verse 1

Jesus I come to you as simple as it is
No need for fancy jewels
That's not what this is
Bare before you now
My attention is yours
This is your house you have made in me
So let me live it out

#### Chorus

Let songs of praise fill every crevice of my soul Let worship be the only language this body knows 'Cause you are worthy O Lord So let this life bring you praise

#### Verse 2

Jesus I come to you as simple as it is
No need for perfect words
That's not what this is
Caught in your loving presence
Everything around me dims
This your house you have made in me
Let me live it out

## Bridge

Whether in the grief of my pain
Or my joy uncontained
Or in the weary of days
Or the hope that I gain
Let my song be the same
Hallelujah King of days
This tabernacle body is yours

Alarice Thio / Yumin Ooi 2021 Awaken Generation Music

## The Goodness Of Jesus

Verse 1

Come you weary heart now to Jesus
Come you anxious soul now and see
There is perfect love and comfort in your tears
Rest here in His wondrous peace

Chorus

Oh the goodness the goodness of Jesus Satisfied he is all that I need May it be come what may that I rest all my days In the goodness of Jesus

Verse 2

Come find what this world cannot offer Come and find your joy here complete Taste the living water never thirst again Rest here in His wondrous peace

Verse 3

Come and find your hope now in Jesus He is all he said he would be Grace is overflowing from the Saviour's heart Rest here in His wondrous peace

Fiona Aghajanian / Harrison Druery / Jaywan Maxwell / Jonny Robinson / Michael Farren, Rich Thompson

2018 CityAlight Music; Farren Love And War Publishing; Integrity's Alleluia! Music

# **Thank You Jesus**

Verse 1
Grace that flows like a river
Washing over me
Fount of heaven
Love of Christ
Overflow in me

Chorus
Thank You Jesus
You set me free
Christ my Saviour
You rescued me

Verse 2
Take this life delivered
A vessel of Your love
Wholly now devoted
To see Your kingdom come

Bridge
You've given me life
You've opened my eyes
I love You Lord
I love You Lord
You've entered my heart
You've set me apart
I love You Lord
I love You Lord

Hannah Hobbs / Matt Crocker 2013 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **Tis So Sweet**

#### Verse 1

'Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus
Just to take Him at His word
Just to rest upon His promise
Just to know thus saith the Lord

#### Chorus

Jesus, Jesus how I trust Him How I've proved Him o'er and o'er Jesus, Jesus precious Jesus O for grace to trust Him more

#### Verse 2

O how sweet to trust in Jesus Just to trust His cleansing blood Just in simple faith to plunge me 'Neath the healing cleansing flood

#### Verse 3

Yes 'tis sweet to trust in Jesus Just from sin and self to cease Just from Jesus simply taking Life and rest and joy and peace

#### Verse 4

I'm so glad I learned to trust Thee Precious Jesus Savior Friend And I know that Thou art with me Wilt be with me to the end

Louisa M. R. Stead / William James Kirkpatrick Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain

## The Servant King

#### Verse 1

From heaven You came helpless babe Enter'd our world Your glory veil'd Not to be served but to serve And give Your life that we might live

#### Chorus

This is our God the Servant King He calls us now to follow Him To bring our lives as a daily offering Of worship to the Servant King

#### Verse 2

There in the garden of tears
My heavy load He chose to bear
His heart with sorrow was torn
Yet not my will but Yours He said

#### Verse 3

Come see His hands and His feet The scars that speak of sacrifice Hands that flung stars into space To cruel nails Surrendered

#### Verse 4

So let us learn how to serve And in our lives enthrone Him Each other's needs to prefer For it is Christ we're serving

Graham Kendrick 1983 Thankyou Music Ltd

## To Know And Make Known

Verse 1

My life comes down to this
To know and to make known
The glory I have seen
The presence I have felt
The God who took on flesh
Whose kingdom overthrows
All darkness and disease
The light of the world

Chorus 1
I only live to worship and to breathe
Your presence in as I release
This joy that's washing over me

Verse 2

The hunger in my heart
The fire in my bones
Is to see the nations come
And glorify the Lord
To know how powerful
And saving is His blood
To know how wonderful
And redeeming is His love

### Chorus 2

With every glimpse my passion only grows I am consumed I must have more This beauty ravishing my soul

Jeremy Riddle 2022 Vindicate Publishing

## The Greatness Of Our God

Verse 1

Give me eyes to see more of who You are May what I behold still my anxious heart Take what I have known and break it all apart You my God are greater still

Chorus 1

And no sky contains
No doubt restrains all You are
The greatness of our God
I spend my life to know
And I'm far from close to all You are
The greatness of our God

Verse 2

Give me grace to see beyond this moment here To believe that there is nothing left to fear And that You alone are high above it all You my God are greater still

## Bridge

And there is nothing that could ever separate us
There is nothing that could ever separate us
From Your love
No life no death of this I am convinced
That You my God are greater still

Chorus 2

And no words could say
Or song convey all You are
The greatness of our God
I spend my life to know
And I'm far from close to all You are
The greatness of our God

Jason Ingram | Reuben Morgan | Stuart Garrard 2010 Spirit Nashville Three; So Essential Tunes; Spirit Nashville Three; Stugio Music Publishing; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

## Till I See You

Verse 1

The greatest love
That anyone could ever know
That overcame the cross
And grave to find my soul
And 'til I see You face to face
And grace amazing takes me home
I'll trust in You

Verse 2
With all I am
I'll live to see Your kingdom come
And in my heart
I pray You'd let Your will be done
And 'til I see You face to face
And grace amazing takes me home
I'll trust in You

Chorus

I will live to love You
I will live to bring You praise
I will live a child in awe of You

Verse 3

You are the voice
That called the universe to be
You are the whisper
In my heart that speaks to me
And 'til I see You face to face
And grace amazing takes me home
I'll trust in You

Jadwin Gillies / Joel Houston 2004 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Bridge

You alone are God of all You alone are worthy Lord And with all I am my soul will bless Your name

# This I Believe (The Creed)

Verse 1

Our Father everlasting
The all creating One
God Almighty
Through Your Holy Spirit
Conceiving Christ the Son
Jesus our Saviour

Chorus 1

I believe in God our Father
I believe in Christ the Son
I believe in the Holy Spirit
Our God is three in One
I believe in the resurrection
That we will rise again
For I believe in the Name of Jesus

Verse 2

Our judge and our defender Suffered and crucified Forgiveness is in You Descended into darkness You rose in glorious life Forever seated high

Bridge

I believe in You
I believe You rose again
I believe that Jesus Christ is Lord

Ben Fielding / Matt Crocker 2014 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

### Chorus 2

I believe in life eternal
I believe in the virgin birth
I believe in the saints' communion
And in Your holy Church
I believe in the resurrection
When Jesus comes again
For I believe in the Name of Jesus

## The Way

Verse 1

Through every battle
Through every heartbreak
Through every circumstance
I believe that You are my fortress
Oh You are my portion
You are my hiding place
Oh I believe You are

#### Chorus

The Way, the Truth, the Life I believe You are The Way, the Truth, the Life I believe You are

#### Verse 2

Through every blessing
Through every promise
Through every breath I take
I believe that You are provider
You are protector
You are the One I love
I believe You are

#### **Bridge**

It's a new horizon
And I'm set on You
And You meet me here today
With mercies that are new
All my fears and doubts
They can all come too
Because they can't stay long
When I'm here with You
When I believe You are

Ben Smith / Daniel Bashta / Pat Barrett

Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Go Forth Sounds; Heritage Worship Publishing; Bread & Wine Sounds

## The More I Seek You

Verse

The more I seek You

The more I find You

The more I find You

The more I love You

Chorus

I wanna sit at Your feet
Drink from the cup in Your hand
Lay back against You and breathe
Feel Your heartbeat
This love is so deep
It's more than I can stand
I melt in Your peace
It's overwhelming

Zach Neese 1999 Gateway Create Publishing

## **Thank You For The Cross**

Verse

Thank You for the cross
The mighty cross
That God Himself should die
For such as us
And every day we're changed
Into Your image more and more
Yes by the cross
We've truly been transformed

Chorus
And we're so amazed
And we give You praise
That You would save us
At such a cost
We're so amazed
And we give You praise
For the power of the cross
For the power of the cross

Mark Altrogge 1990 Integrity's Praise! Music; Sovereign Grace Praise

## The Wonder Of Your love

#### Verse 1

You inhabit the praises of Your people You delight in the glory of Your Son In the love of the Father we will worship In the Kingdom of God we find our home

Pre-Chorus
The wonder of Your love
Will break the chains that bind us

The power of Your touch

Releases us to worship

Chorus 1
Sing out to God
Sing hallelujah
With all we are we will worship You
Holy is Your Name
Holy is Your Name oh God

#### Verse 2

Together we will lift the Name of Jesus Together we sing of Your great love We will join with the angels to praise You May our voices be pleasing to You God

Jack Mooring / Leeland Mooring / Marty Sampson 2008 Jack Mooring Music; Meaux Jeaux Music; Meaux Mercy; The Devil Is A Liar! Publishing; Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## The First Noel (Born Is The King)

#### Verse 1

The first noel earth and Heaven embraced As a virgin beheld her newborn babe From realms on high to a manger on earth Salvation had dawned in a lowly birth

#### Chorus

Noel noel noel Born is the King of Israel

#### Verse 2

The Son of God in kindness He came
As a friend to the hopeless the lost and the lame
Our sins He bore yet His name we despised
And the hands that brought healing
Were pierced as He died

#### Verse 3

The Author of Life there lifeless He lay
As the grave cast its shadow and darkness reigned
Then out of death broke forth a great light
As He rose up in victory the Glorious Christ

# Tag

Now let us all with one accord Bring praises to our King All glory power and honour be Forever unto Him

Lacy Hudson / Marc Willerton 2020 Sovereign Grace Praise; Sovereign Grace Worship

## The King Has Come

Verse 1

Here and now

Light in the darkness

Here and now

Hope for the hopeless

Emmanuel

Verse 2

Here and now

You kept your promise

Here and now

You proved You're for us

Emmanuel, Emmanuel

Chorus 1

Miracle of miracles

The King has come to dwell with us

The Son of God, the great I AM

The King has come to dwell with us

The King has come to dwell with us

Verse 3

The angels sing

The highest of praises

The heavens ring

The song of salvation

Emmanuel, Emmanuel

Bridge

Hope is alive

Hope is alive

Hope is alive forever

Jesus is here

Jesus is here

Hope is alive forever

Chorus 2

Miracle of miracles

The King has come to dwell with us

He's the Son of God

He is the great I AM

Oh Jesus has come to dwell with us

Jeff Pardo / Kristian Stanfill

2020 BrentHood Music; KPS 1.0; Meaux Mercy; sixsteps Music; worshiptogether.com songs

## **Unbroken Praise**

Verse 1

Praise unbroken

Praise unending

Be Yours be Yours forevermore

Praise untainted

Praise unfading

Be Yours be Yours forevermore

Be Yours be Yours forevermore

#### Chorus

Unbroken praise be Yours God forever All my praise be Yours God forever Lord take this life let it become Your throne Unbroken praise be Yours

Verse 2

My surrender

My devotion

Be Yours be Yours forevermore

Be Yours be Yours forevermore

### **Bridge**

So let my deeds outrun my words And let my life outweigh my songs Unbroken praise be Yours

Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman

Atlas Mountain Songs; Said And Done Music; sixsteps Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; worshiptogether.com songs

### **Unto Us**

Verse 1
Who are we
That a King would trade heaven's riches
For a stable and a manger low
Can it be, Great I AM
Bending down to reach us

Morning Star let this dark world know

Pre-Chorus
Here is our Promised One
Jesus our hope has come

Chorus
Unto us unto us a Child is born
Unto us unto us a Son is given
Glory to God in the highest
Wonderful Prince of Peace
Emmanuel has come to set captives free
And with the angels we sing
Glory to God in the highest
He has brought this great love unto us

Verse 2
Who are we
That a King would still walk among us
Knowing He would only live to die
Cross of shame
Crown of thorns He still chose to carry
Beauty broken breathing us new life

Bridge Emmanuel, Emmanuel Emmanuel love has come Ending
Unto us Emmanuel
Unto us Emmanuel
God with us You are God
You are God with us

AJ Pruis / Matthew West

2015 Highly Combustible Music; Get Ur Seek On; House of Story Music Publishing; Two Story House Music; Remaining portion is unaffiliated

## **Victor's Crown**

Verse 1

You are always fighting for us
Heaven's angels all around
My delight is found in knowing
That You wear the victor's crown
You're my help and my defender
You're my Saviour and my friend
By Your grace I live
And breathe to worship You

Verse 2

At the mention of Your greatness
In Your Name I will bow down
In Your Presence fear is silent
For You wear the victor's crown
Let Your glory fill this temple
Let Your power overflow
By Your grace I live
And breathe to worship You

Chorus

Hallelujah, You have overcome You have overcome

Hallelujah Jesus, You have overcome the world

Verse 3

You are ever interceding
As the lost become the found
You can never be defeated
For You wear the victor's crown
You are Jesus the Messiah
You're the Hope of all the world
By Your grace I live and breathe to you

By Your grace I live and breathe to worship You

Bridge

Every high thing must come down Every stronghold shall be broken You wear the victor's crown You overcome You overcome

Verse 4

At the cross the work was finished You were buried in the ground But the grave could not contain You For You wear the victor's crown

Darlene Zschech / Israel Houghton / Kari Jobe 2013 Kari Jobe Carnes Music; Worship Together Music; EWI; Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Sound Of The New Breed

## **Worthy Is The Lamb**

Verse 1

Thank You for the cross Lord
Thank You for the price You paid
Bearing all my sin and shame
In love You came and gave amazing grace

Verse 2

Thank You for this love Lord
Thank You for the nail-pierced hands
Washed me in Your cleansing flow
Now all I know Your forgiveness and embrace

Chorus

Worthy is the Lamb seated on the throne Crown You now with many crowns You reign victorious High and lifted up Jesus Son of God The Darling of heaven crucified Worthy is the Lamb Worthy is the Lamb

Darlene Zschech 2000 Wondrous Worship

## **Waiting Here For You**

Verse 1
If faith can move the mountains
Let the mountains move
We come with expectation
Waiting here for You
Waiting here for You

Verse 2
You're the Lord of all creation
And still You know my heart
The Author of salvation
You've loved us from the start

Chorus 1
Waiting here for You with our hands
Lifted high in praise
And it's You we adore
Singing alleluia

Verse 3
You are everything You've promised
Your faithfulness is true
We're desperate for Your presence
All we need is You

Bridge Singing alleluia, alleluia

Chris Tomlin / Jesse Reeves / Martin Smith 2011 Rising Springs Music; Smith United; Thankyou Music Ltd; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

# What A Mighty God We Serve

Chorus

What a mighty God we serve What a mighty God we serve Angels bow before Him Heaven and earth adore Him What a mighty God we serve

Verse
All the angels said it
Heaven and earth declare it
Lift your voice and say it
He's a mighty God

Marcus Dawson / Steven Ford 1996 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Integrity's Praise! Music

## Way Maker

Verse 1

You are here moving in our midst I worship You I worship You You are here working in this place I worship You I worship You

#### Chorus

You are Way Maker, Miracle Worker, Promise Keeper Light in the darkness, my God that is who You are

Verse 2

You are here touching every heart I worship You I worship You You are here healing every heart I worship You I worship You

#### Verse 3

You are here turning lives around I worship You I worship You You are here mending every heart I worship You yeah I worship You Lord

### Tag

That is who You are That is who You are That is who You are That is who You are

# Bridge

Even when I don't see it You're working Even when I don't feel it You're working You never stop You never stop working You never stop You never stop working

Osinachi Kalu Okoro Egbu 2016 Integrity Music

## **We Cry Out**

Verse 1

Father of life seated on Your throne of grace It's only by Your mercy we are saved Lord You have said if we call upon Your Name We and our families will be saved

Chorus 1

So we cry out Your Name
El Shaddai God of grace
Lord Most High Jesus Christ
We rely on Your grace
Adonai crowned in praise
Lord Most High Jesus Christ

Verse 2

Father of love never failing to forgive
Each moment is a gift from You to live
We're only here to tell the world about Your grace
Until the day You take us all away

Walker Beach 2003 Gateway Create Publishing

# We Want To See Jesus Lifted High

#### Verse

We want to see Jesus lifted high
A banner that flies across this land
That all men might see the truth and know
He is the way to heaven

#### Chorus 1

We want to see, we want to see We want to see Jesus lifted high We want to see, we want to see We want to see Jesus lifted high

### **Bridge**

Step by step we're moving forward Little by little taking ground Every prayer a powerful weapon Strongholds come tumbling down And down and down

### Chorus 2

We're gonna see, we're gonna see We're gonna see Jesus lifted high We're gonna see, we're gonna see We're gonna see Jesus lifted high

Doug Horley 1993 Thankyou Music Ltd

# **When I Survey The Wondrous Cross**

Verse 1

When I survey the wondrous cross On which the Prince of glory died My richest gain I count but loss And pour contempt on all my pride

Verse 2

Forbid it Lord that I should boast Save in the death of Christ my God All the vain things that charm me most I sacrifice them to His blood

Verse 3

See from His head His hands His feet Sorrow and love flow mingled down Did ever such love and sorrow meet Or thorns compose so rich a crown

Verse 4

Were the whole realm of nature mine
That were a present (an offering) far too small
Love so amazing so divine
Demands my soul my life my all

Isaac Watts / Lowell Mason

Words: Public Domain; Music: Public Domain

## When I Look Into Your Holiness

Verse 1

When I look into Your holiness
When I gaze into Your loveliness
When all things that surround
Become shadows in the light of You

Verse 2

When I've found the joy of reaching Your heart When my will becomes enthralled in Your love When all things that surround Become shadows in the light of You

#### Chorus

I worship You, I worship You The reason I live is to worship You I worship You, I worship You The reason I live is to worship You

Cathy Perrin / Wayne Perrin 1981 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## We Praise You

### Verse 1

Let praise be a weapon that silences the enemy Let praise be a weapon that conquers all anxiety Let it rise, let praise arise

#### Verse 2

We sing Your name in the dark
And it changes everything
We sing with all we are and we claim Your victory
Let it rise, let praise arise

#### Chorus

We'll see you break down every wall
We'll watch the giants fall
For fear cannot survive when we praise You
The God of breakthrough's on our side
Forever lift Him high
With all creation cry God we praise You

#### Verse 3

Let faith be the song
That overcomes the raging sea
Let faith be the song
That calms the storm inside of me
Let it rise let faith arise

#### Interlude 2

Oh we praise You, oh we praise You

## Bridge

This is what living looks like
This is what freedom feels like
This is what Heaven sounds like
We praise You, we praise You

### Matt Redman

2019 Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Sing My Songs; Integrity Worship Music; Said And Done Music; Bethel Music Publishing; Brandon Lake Music; Maverick City Publishing Worldwide

## We Believe

Verse 1
In this time of desperation
When all we know is doubt and fear
There is only one foundation
We believe, we believe
In this broken generation
When all is dark You help us see
There is only one salvation
We believe, we believe

Chorus

We believe in God the Father
We believe in Jesus Christ
We believe in the Holy Spirit
And He's given us new life
We believe in the crucifixion
We believe that He conquered death
We believe in the resurrection
And He's coming back again
We believe

Verse 2
So let our faith be more than anthems
Greater than the songs we sing
In our weakness and temptations
We believe we believe

Bridge
Let the lost be found
And the dead be raised
In the here and now let love invade
Let the church live loud
Our God will save
We believe, we believe
And the gates of hell will not prevail
For the power of God has torn the veil
Now we know Your love will never fail
We believe, we believe

Ending
He's coming back again
He's coming back again
We believe, we believe

Matthew Hooper / Richie Fike / Travis Ryan Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Praise! Music; Life Worship; Travis Ryan Music

## What A Friend We Have In Jesus

#### Verse 1

What a friend we have in Jesus All our sins and griefs to bear What a privilege to carry Everything to God in prayer O what peace we often forfeit O what needless pain we bear All because we do not carry Everything to God in prayer

#### Verse 2

Have we trials and temptations
Is there trouble anywhere
We should never be discouraged
Take it to the Lord in prayer
Can we find a friend so faithful
Who will all our sorrows share
Jesus knows our every weakness
Take it to the Lord in prayer

### Verse 3

Are we weak and heavy laden
Cumbered with a load of care
Precious Savior still our refuge
Take it to the Lord in prayer
Do thy friends despise forsake thee
Take it to the Lord in prayer
In His arms He'll take and shield thee
Thou wilt find a solace there

Charles Crozat Converse / Joseph Medlicott Scriven Words: Public Domain: Music: Public Domain

#### Verse 4

Blessed Savior Thou hast promised
Thou wilt all our burdens bear
May we ever Lord be bringing
All to Thee in earnest prayer
Soon in glory bright unclouded
There will be no need for prayer
Rapture praise and endless worship
Will be our sweet portion there

# We Fall Down

Verse
We fall down
We lay our crowns
At the feet of Jesus
The greatness of mercy and love
At the feet of Jesus

Chorus
And we cry holy holy holy
And we cry holy holy holy
And we cry holy holy holy is the Lamb

Chris Tomlin 1998 Rising Springs Music; Vamos Publishing; worshiptogether.com songs

## With All I Am

Verse 1
Into Your hands I commit again
All I am for You Lord
You hold my world in the palm of Your hand
And I am Yours forever

### Chorus

Jesus I believe in You
Jesus I belong to You
You're the reason that I live
The reason that I sing
With all I am

#### Verse 2

I'll walk with You wherever You go Through tears and joy I'll trust in You And I will live in all of Your ways And Your promises forever

# Bridge

I will worship, I will worship You

Reuben Morgan 2003 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## **What A Beautiful Name**

Verse 1

You were the Word at the beginning
One with God the Lord Most High
Your hidden glory in creation
Now revealed in You our Christ

Chorus 1

What a beautiful Name it is
What a beautiful Name it is
The Name of Jesus Christ my King
What a beautiful Name it is
Nothing compares to this
What a beautiful Name it is
The Name of Jesus

Verse 2

You didn't want heaven without us So Jesus You brought heaven down My sin was great Your love was greater What could separate us now

Chorus 2

What a wonderful Name it is
What a wonderful Name it is
The Name of Jesus Christ my King
What a wonderful Name it is
Nothing compares to this
What a wonderful Name it is
The Name of Jesus
What a wonderful Name it is
The Name of Jesus
The Name of Jesus

Ben Fielding / Brooke Ligertwood 2016 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Bridge 1

Death could not hold You
The veil tore before You
You silence the boast of sin and grave
The heavens are roaring
The praise of Your glory
For You are raised to life again

Bridge 2

You have no rival
You have no equal
Now and forever God You reign
Yours is the kingdom
Yours is the glory
Yours is the Name above all names

Chorus 3

What a powerful Name it is
What a powerful Name it is
The Name of Jesus Christ my King
What a powerful Name it is
Nothing can stand against
What a powerful Name it is
The Name of Jesus

## With Everything

Verse 1

Open our eyes
To see the things that make Your heart cry

To be the church that You would desire

Your light to be seen

Verse 2

Break down our pride

And all the walls we've built up inside

Our earthly crowns and all our desires

We lay at Your feet

Pre-Chorus

Let hope rise and darkness tremble
In Your holy light that every eye will see
Jesus our God great and mighty to be praised

Verse 3

God of all days Glorious in all of Your ways

Oh the majesty the wonders and grace

In the light of Your Name

Chorus 1

With everything, with everything
We will shout for Your glory
With everything, with everything

With everything, with everything

We will shout forth Your praise

Chorus 2

Our hearts they cry be glorified Be lifted high above all names For You our King with everything We will shout forth Your praise

Joel Houston 2008 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## Where I Am Standing Now

Verse 1

Out of the wilderness

Into Your deliverance

Look where I'm standing now

These hands that once were chained

Now lifted high in praise

Look where I'm standing now

Look where I'm standing now

Chorus

I stand on the

Chain breaking

Miracle making

Powerful name of Jesus

On the body raising

Prodigal saving

Powerful name of Jesus

Verse 2

Led by Your mighty hand

Into the promise land

Look where I'm standing now

You carried the cross for me

Now I am a child of the King

Look where I'm standing now

Look where I'm standing now

Bridge

Hallelujah I'm free

Hallelujah I'm free

Jesus my Savior rescued me

Hallelujah I'm free

Brandon Lake / Brian Johnson / Phil Wickham 2021 Phil Wickham Music; Simply Global Songs; Bethel Music Publishing; Brandon Lake Music; Maverick City Publishing Worldwide

## **Whole Heart**

Verse 1

Hold me now

In the hands

That created the heavens

Find me now

Where the grace runs

As deep as Your scars

You pulled me from the clay

Set me on a rock

Called me by Your Name

And made my heart whole again

Verse 2

Lifted up

And my knees know it's all for Your glory

That I might stand

With more reasons to sing than to fear

You pulled me from the clay

Set me on a rock

Called me by Your Name

And made my heart whole again

Chorus

So here I stand

High in surrender

I need You now

Hold my heart

Now and forever

My soul cries out

Bridge 1

Once I was broken

But You loved my whole heart through

Sin has no hold on me

'Cause Your grace holds me now

Aodhan King / Joel Houston 2018 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia Verse 3

And that grace

Owns the ground

Where the grave did

Where all my shame remains

Left for dead in Your wake

You crashed those age-old gates

You left no stone unturned

You stepped out of that grave

And shouldered me all the way

Bridge 2

Healed and forgiven

Look where my chains are now

Death has no hold on me

'Cause Your grace holds that ground

## What Can I Do

Verse 1

When I see the beauty of a sunset's glory Amazing artistry across the evening sky When I feel the mystery of a distant galaxy It awes and humbles me To be loved by a God so high

#### Chorus

What can I do but thank You
What can I do but give my life to You
Hallelujah, hallelujah
What can I do but praise You
Every day make everything I do
A hallelujah, a hallelujah, hallelujah

### Verse 2

When I hear the story of a God of mercy
Who shared humanity and suffered by our side
Of the cross they nailed You to
That could not hold You
Now You're making all things new
By the power of Your risen life

Graham Kendrick / Paul Baloche 2005 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Leadworship Songs; Make Way Music

## **Worthy**

Verse 1

It was my cross You bore
So I could live in the freedom You died for
And now my life is Yours
And I will sing of Your goodness forevermore

#### Chorus

Worthy is Your name Jesus You deserve the praise, worthy is Your name Worthy is Your name Jesus You deserve the praise, worthy is Your name

### Verse 2

And now my shame is gone
I stand amazed in Your love undeniable
Your grace goes on and on
And I will sing of Your goodness forevermore

### Bridge

Be exalted now in the heavens
As Your glory fills this place
You alone deserve our praise
You're the name above all names

Chris Brown / Mack Brock / Steven Furtick Music by Elevation Worship Publishing

# **Worthy Of It All**

Verse

All the saints and angels
Bow before Your throne
All the elders cast their crowns
Before the Lamb of God and sing

Chorus

You are worthy of it all You are worthy of it all For from You are all things And to You are all things You deserve the glory

David Brymer

2012 Common Hymnal Publishing; Innerland; Underground Treasure; Wayfinder Music

# **Worth It All**

Verse 1
Let it be said even in my youth
I gave it all for your glory
In the prime of my days
And the wealth of my strength
I poured it all for your Name

Pre-Chorus 1
Teach me to number my days
I won't give you what's left
But only my best

Chorus 1
You're worth it all
You're worth it all
You're worth it all
Jesus You're worthy

Verse 2
Let it be said at the end of my days
I have lived for your glory
Though my flesh may fail
Know my love won't change
I'll pour it all for your Name

Bridge 1
If all is for your glory
I will give you all of me
My life to tell your story
All that you have done
If this may cost me everything
Jesus you're deserving
To you I bring my sacrifice

Alarice Thio | Delphne Tan | Gideon Lim | Ian Chew | Jana Ann Neo | Jonathan Cho | Yumin Ooi 2023 Awaken Generation Music

## Who Am I

Verse 1

Who am I that the Lord of all the earth
Would care to know my name
Would care to feel my hurt
Who am I that the Bright and Morning Star
Would choose to light the way
For my ever-wandering heart

**Pre-Chorus** 

Not because of who I am
But because of what You've done
Not because of what I've done
But because of who You are

#### Chorus

I am a flower quickly fading
Here today and gone tomorrow
A wave tossed in the ocean
A vapor in the wind
Still You hear me when I'm calling
Lord You catch me when I'm falling
And You've told me who I am
I am Yours

Verse 2

Who am I that the eyes that see my sin
Would look on me with love
And watch me rise again
Who am I that the voice that calmed the sea
Would call out through the rain
And calm the storm in me

Mark Hall

2003 Be Essential Songs; My Refuge Music

### Whom Shall I Fear

Verse 1

You hear me when I call

You are my morning song

Though darkness fills the night

It cannot hide the light

Whom shall I fear

You crush the enemy underneath my feet

You are my sword and shield

Though troubles linger still

Whom shall I fear

#### Chorus

I know Who goes before me

I know Who stands behind

The God of angel armies is always by my side

The One who reigns forever

He is a friend of mine

The God of angel armies is always by my side

#### Verse 2

My strength is in Your name

For You alone can save

You will deliver me

Yours is the victory

Whom shall I fear

Whom shall I fear

Whom shall I fear

### Bridge

And nothing formed against me shall stand You hold the whole world in Your hands I'm holding on to Your promises You are faithful, You are faithful

Chris Tomlin / Ed Cash / Scott Cash

2012 Capitol CMG Paragon; McTyeire Music; S. D. G. Publishing; Twelve Lions Music; Worship Together Music

## **With Lifted Hands**

Verse 1

I have tasted all that this world has to offer
The here and gone that leaves you wanting more
But can't satisfy
Father forgive me for taking so long to see
That You're all I need

Chorus 1

With every heartbeat in my chest Lord I surrender all that I have The days yet to come The days in the past I'm giving' You all I am With lifted hands With lifted hands

Verse 2

You show me mercy
When I've done nothing to deserve it
You see the best in me beneath the dust
'Cause that's how You love
Yeah that's how You love
You rush through my veins
I'm wrecked and I'm changed
And my soul will sing

Bridge

Heaven or grave

There is no place I can go to escape Your love no
Heaven or grave

There is no place I can go to escape Your love

Chris Stevens / Ryan Stevenson

Songs Of Emack; Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Publishing; Hot Mess Music International (Admin. by Warner Tamerlane Music Corp.); Warner-Tamerlane Publishing Corp.; Sony/ATV Tree Publishing

## Who You Say I Am

Verse 1
Who am I that the highest King
Would welcome me
I was lost but He brought me in
Oh His love for me
Oh His love for me

Chorus 1
Who the Son sets free
Oh is free indeed
I'm a child of God
Yes I am

Verse 2
Free at last
He has ransomed me
His grace runs deep
While I was a slave to sin
Jesus died for me
Yes He died for me

Chorus 2
In my Father's house
There's a place for me
I'm a child of God
Yes I am

## Bridge

I am chosen not forsaken
I am who You say I am
You are for me not against me
I am who You say I am

Ben Fielding / Reuben Morgan 2017 Hillsong Music Publishing Australia

## What Can I Do (Christmas Version)

### Verse 1

From the high and holy to a manger lowly
The greatest mystery the world has ever known
How You left Your majesty to embrace humanity
It awes and humbles me to be loved by a God so high

### Chorus

What can I do but thank You
What can I do but give my life to You
Hallelujah, hallelujah
What can I do but praise You
Every day make everything I do a hallelujah
A hallelujah, hallelujah

#### Verse 2

To the least and lowest You became as one of us In our grief and brokenness, You suffered by our side From a cradle to the cross rising up victorious The Messiah Jesus born to us on that holy night

Graham Kendrick / Paul Baloche 2006 Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Make Way Music

## **Your Love Is Alive**

### Verse 1

The whole earth is filled the whole earth is filled Filled with Your glory filled with Your glory

#### Verse 2

My whole life is filled my whole life is filled Filled with Your glory filled with Your glory

#### Chorus

Your love is alive

Your love is alive

Your love is beating inside of

My heart and my soul and my mind

Your love is alive

Your love is alive

Your love is leading me into

The Way and the Truth and the Life

### Bridge

When blinded by darkness or lost out at sea Even in death You're always with me When I am fearful I won't be afraid O Spirit remind me Your presence remains

Ben Smith / Daniel Bashta / Jason Upton / Pat Barrett 2016 Capitol CMG Genesis; Housefires Sounds; Key Of David Music; Go Forth Sounds; Heritage Worship Publishing; Bread & Wine Sounds

# Yet Not I But Through Christ In Me

Verse 1
What gift of grace
Is Jesus my redeemer
There is no more
For heaven now to give
He is my joy
My righteousness and freedom
My steadfast love
My deep and boundless peace
To this I hold my hope is only Jesus
For my life is wholly bound to his
Oh how strange and divine
I can sing all is mine
Yet not I but through Christ in me

Verse 2

The night is dark but I am not forsaken
For by my side the Saviour he will stay
I labour on in weakness and rejoicing
For in my need his power is displayed
To this I hold my Shepherd will defend me
Through the deepest valley he will lead
Oh the night has been won and I shall overcom
Yet not I but through Christ in me

Verse 3

No fate I dread I know I am forgiven
The future sure the price it has been paid
For Jesus bled and suffered for my pardon
And he was raised to overthrow the grave
To this I hold my sin has been defeated
Jesus now and ever is my plea
Oh the chains are released I can sing I am free
Yet not I but through Christ in me

Verse 4
With every breath
I long to follow Jesus
For he has said
That he will bring me home
And day by day
I know he will renew me
Until I stand with joy before the throne
To this I hold my hope is only Jesus
All the glory evermore to him
When the race is complete
Still my lips shall repeat
Yet not I but through Christ in me

# Your Grace Is Enough

Verse 1

Great is Your faithfulness O God You wrestle with the sinner's restless heart You lead us by still waters into mercy And nothing can keep us apart

Pre-Chorus
So remember Your people
Remember Your children
Remember Your promise O God

Chorus 1
Your grace is enough
Your grace is enough
Your grace is enough for me

Verse 2

Great is Your love and justice God of Jacob You use the weak to lead the strong You lead us in the song of Your salvation And all Your people sing along

Chorus 2

Yeah Your grace is enough
Heaven reaches out to us
Your grace is enough for me
God I sing Your grace is enough
I'm covered in Your love
Your grace is enough for me for me

Matt Maher 2003 Thankyou Music Ltd; SPIRITANDSONG.COM PUBLISHING

### Your Will Be Done

Verse 1

Your will be done my God and Father
As in heaven so on earth
My heart is drawn to self-exalting
Help me seek Your kingdom first
As Jesus walked so shall I walk
Held by Your same unchanging love
Be still my soul O lift your voice and pray
Father not my will but Yours be done

Verse 2

How in that garden he persisted
I may never fully know
The fearful weight of true obedience
It was held by him alone
What wondrous faith to bear that cross
To bear my sin what wondrous love
My hope was sure when there my Saviour pr
Father not my will but Yours be done

Verse 3

When I am lost when I am broken
In the night of fear and doubt
Still I will trust in my good Father
Yes to one great King I bow
As Jesus rose so I shall rise
In ransomed glory at the throne
My heart restored with all Your saints I sing
Father not my will but Yours be done

Jonny Robinson / Rich Thompson CityAlight Music Verse 4

As we go forth our God and Father
Lead us daily in the fight
That all the world might see Your glory
And Your Name be lifted high
And in this Name we overcome
For You shall see us safely home
Now as Your church
We lift our voice and pray
Father not my will but Yours be done

### You Are Good

Verse 1

I want to scream it out
From every mountain top
Your goodness knows no bounds
Your goodness never stops
Your mercy follows me
Your kindness fills my life
Your Love amazes me

#### Chorus

I sing because You are good And I dance because You are good And I shout because You are good You are good, good to me

Verse 2

Nothing and no one comes
Anywhere close to You
The earth and oceans deep
Only reflect this truth
And in my darkest night
You shine as bright as day
Your Love amazes me

## Bridge

With a cry of praise my heart will proclaim You are good, You are good In the sun or rain my life celebrates You are good, You are good

Brian Johnson / Jeremy Riddle 2010 Mercy / Vineyard Publishing; Bethel Music Publishing

### You Are Good

#### Verse

Your kindness leads me to repentance Your goodness draws me to Your side Your mercy calls me to be like You Your favour is my delight Every day I'll awaken my praise And pour out a song from my heart

### Chorus

You are good, You are good You are good and Your mercy is forever You are good, You are good You are good and Your mercy is forever

### Bridge

Your kindness is forever Your goodness is forever Your mercy is forever, forever

Kari Jobe 2008 Gateway Create Publishing

### You Are God Alone

Verse 1
You are not a god created
By human hands
You are not a god dependent
On any mortal man
You are not a god in need of
Anything we can give
By Your plan

That's just the way it is

#### Chorus

You are God alone from before time began You were on Your throne You are God alone And right now in the good times and bad You are on Your throne You are God alone

#### Verse 2

You're the only God whose power
None can contend
You're the only God whose name and
Praise will never end
You're the only God who's worthy
Of everything we can give
You are God
That's just the way it is

### Bridge

You're unchangeable, You're unshakable You're unstoppable that's what You are You're unchangeable, You're unshakable You're unstoppable that's what You are

Billy J. Foote / Cindy Foote 2004 Billy Foote Music; Integrity's Hosanna! Music

### You You Are God

Verse 1

Here I am I've come to find You
Here I am to see Your grace
To bring to You an offering
I have to ask myself one thing
How can I do anything but praise
I praise

#### Chorus

You, You are God You are Lord You are all I'm living for You are King of everything I want my life to praise You

### Verse 2

Here I am I've come to thank You
Here I am a life You've changed
Because You gave Your life for me
You crucified Your Son for me
How can I do anything but praise
I praise

Walker Beach 2003 Gateway Create Publishing

### **Your Name**

Verse 1

As morning dawns and evening fades You inspire songs of praise That rise from earth to touch Your heart And glorify Your Name

#### Chorus

Your Name is a strong and mighty tower Your Name is a shelter like no other Your Name let the nations sing it louder 'Cause nothing has the power to save But Your Name

Verse 2
Jesus in Your Name we pray
Come and fill our hearts today
Lord give us strength to live for You
And glorify Your Name

Glenn Packiam / Paul Baloche 2006 Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Hosanna! Music; Leadworship Songs

### **Your Love Never Fails**

Verse 1
Nothing can separate
Even if I ran away
Your love never fails
I know I still make mistakes but
You have new mercies for me everyday
Your love never fails

#### Chorus

You stay the same through the ages
Your love never changes
There may be pain in the night
But joy comes in the morning
And when the oceans rage
I don't have to be afraid
Because I know that You love me
Your love never fails

### Verse 2

The wind is strong and the water's deep
But I'm not alone here in these open seas
Your love never fails
The chasm is far too wide
I never thought I'd reach the other side
Your love never fails

## Bridge

You make all things
Work together for my good
You make all things
Work together for my good

Anthony Skinner / Chris McClarney 2008 Thankyou Music Ltd; Integrity's Alleluia! Music; Out Of The Cave Music

### **Your Word**

Verse 1

Before the earth knew its foundation You spoke the dust into creation Until the end when all has withered Then still Your Word will endure forever

Pre-Chorus
The lamp unto my feet
The light unto my path oh

Chorus

Your Word will not be shaken Your Word will never fail me Like a fire in my bones Like a whisper to my soul Your Word is revelation

Verse 2

Deep calls to deep within Your presence When I hear You speak my soul awakens Your Spirit leads my heart to worship As Your Word reveals the light of Jesus

Chris Davenport 2016 Hillsong MP Songs

## You Are My All In All

Verse 1
You are my strength
When I am weak
You are the treasure
That I seek
You are my all in all
Seeking You as a precious jewel
Lord to give up I'd be a fool
You are my all in all

Chorus
Jesus Lamb of God
Worthy is Your name
Jesus Lamb of God
Worthy is Your name

Verse 2
Taking my sin
My cross my shame
Rising again I bless Your name
You are my all in all
When I fall down You pick me up
When I am dry You fill my cup
You are my all in all

Dennis Jernigan 1991 Shepherd's Heart Music, Inc.

# You Laid Aside Your Majesty

Verse

You laid aside Your majesty
Gave up everything for me
Suffered at the hands
Of those You had created
You took all my guilt and shame
When You died and rose again
Now today You reign
In heaven and earth exalted

Chorus

I really want to worship You my Lord You have won my heart And I am Yours Forever and ever I will love You You are the only One who died for me Gave Your life to set me free So I lift my voice to You in adoration

Noel Richards 1985 Thankyou Music Ltd

## You Are My King (Amazing Love)

Verse
I'm forgiven
Because You were forsaken
I'm accepted
You were condemned
I'm alive and well
Your Spirit is within me
Because You died
And rose again

Chorus
Amazing love
How can it be
That You my King
Would die for me
Amazing love
I know it's true
It's my joy to honour You
In all I do I honour You

Ending
You are my King
You are my King
Jesus You are my King
Jesus You are my King

Billy J. Foote 1996 worshiptogether.com songs

### **Yours Alone**

### Verse 1

Father of brightness You broke the darkness Lifting a heart so hard into Your freedom Reaching from heaven to the unworthy Laying Your throne aside in the pursuit of me

#### Chorus

Oh I want to know You more Let my life be Yours and Yours alone Let my heartbeat for Your own Let my life be Yours and Yours alone

#### Verse 2

Father of justice giving me Jesus
Burden so much to bear all on His shoulders
Knowing my weakness seeing my failure
Choosing to intercede now as my great High Priest

# Bridge

In my wandering still You seek me In my weakness You complete me In my searching You will find me You will find me You will find me

Gilbert Corr / Jonny Robinson / Nathan Finochio / Rich Thompson 2014 CityAlight Music; NFinochio Music

## You Alone

Verse

You are the peace that guards my heart
My help in time of need
You are the hope that leads me on
And brings me to my knees
For there I find You waiting
And there I find release
So with all my heart I'll worship
And unto You I'll sing

### Chorus

For You alone deserve all glory
For You alone deserve all praise
Father we worship and adore You
Father we long to see Your face
For You alone deserve all glory
For You alone deserve all praise
Father we love You
And we worship You this day

Don Harris 1990 Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## You Restore My Soul

Verse 1

The Lord is my shepherd He restores my soul He leads me by still waters He restores my soul

Pre-Chorus
Surely Your goodness and mercy
Are chasing after me
All of the days of my life

Chorus 1

Even when I'm lost in the deepest valley I'll fear no evil
Even when the silence falls around me
I know You hear me
Even when it feels like we're separated
You're holding onto me

Verse 2
You lift my head
You wipe my tears
You restore my soul
You draw me into Your embrace
You restore my soul

Chorus 2

Even when I'm lost in the deepest valley You're holding onto me
Even when the silence falls around me
You're holding onto me
Even when it feels like we're separated
You're holding onto me

Bridge
You restore my soul
You restore my soul
You restore my soul

You restore my soul

Lauren Harris / Matt Fury / Tom Read Song Solutions Publishing; Integrity Music

## **Your Name (Christmas Version)**

Verse 1
Humbly to the earth You came
Born into this world to save
God with us Emmanuel
Now we adore Your Name

### Chorus

Your Name is a strong and mighty tower Your Name is a shelter like no other Your Name let the nations sing it louder For nothing has the power to save But Your Name

Verse 2
Jesus in Your Name we pray
Come and fill our hearts today
Lord give us strength to live for You
And glorify Your Name

Interlude
Wonderful, Counsellor, Prince of Peace

Ending
God with us Emmanuel
God with us Emmanuel
God with us Emmanuel
Now we adore Your Name

Glenn Packiam / Paul Baloche 2006 Integrity Worship Music; Integrity's Hosanna! Music

## 10,000 Reasons (Bless The Lord)

#### Chorus

Bless the Lord O my soul O my soul Worship His holy name Sing like never before O my soul I'll worship Your holy name

#### Verse 1

The sun comes up it's a new day dawning
It's time to sing Your song again
Whatever may pass and whatever lies before me
Let me be singing when the evening comes

#### Verse 2

You're rich in love and You're slow to anger Your name is great and Your heart is kind For all Your goodness I will keep on singing Ten thousand reasons for my heart to find

### Verse 3

And on that day when my strength is failing The end draws near and my time has come Still my soul will sing Your praise unending Ten thousand years and then forevermore

Jonas Myrin / Matt Redman

2011 Atlas Mountain Songs; sixsteps Music; Thankyou Music Ltd; worshiptogether.com songs